## MAXWELL CEMETERY NORTH

(Also called Samuel Maxwell Cemetery) Baxter, Putnam Co., TN From I-40, take Exit 280 and head north on Hwy 56. Turn left onto 1st Avenue. Take the very first right. The turn is almost a U turn. It heads straight up to the cemetery. GPS Coordinates: Latitude: 36.14170, Longitude: -85.62940 <u>http://www.ajlambert.com</u>

SURNAMES: Allen, Allison, Arthur, Bean, Brewer, Brown, Bryant, Byers, Christian, Cox, Dunavin, Elmore, Garrison, Gentry, Godsey, Hale, Helms, Jared, Julian, Kenneth, League, Maxwell, May, Maynard, Medley, Minton, Mitchell, Morphew, Moss, Myatt, Nash, Neill, Patton, Phillips, Phy, Reeder, Riley, Savage, Sawyer, Stamps, Taylor, Wade, Watts, Whitaker, White, Whiteaker, Whittaker, Williams.

#### Hilda Joyce (Taylor) Allen Obt.

b. 3 April 1937, Putnam Co., TN - d. 13 June 1999, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of September 1957 to John William Allen, b. 14 October 1935, Jackson Co., TN - d. 4 May 2020, s/o Richmond P. Allen (1908-1973) & Vallie Iller Johnson (1912-2007). Hilda Joyce (Taylor) Allen, d/o William Elijah Taylor (1904-1991) & Pearl Gentry (1909-2007).

\*See John William Allen Obt.

\*See William Elijah Taylor

**BAXTER** -- Funeral services for Hilda Joyce Allen, 62, of Baxter, will be held at 2 p.m. on Wednesday, June 16, from the Baxter chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery.

The family will receive friends after 6 p.m. today, Monday, June 14.

Mrs. Allen died on June 13, 1999 at Vanderbilt University Medical Center.

She was born on April 3, 1937 in Putnam County to Pearl Gentry Taylor of Baxter and the late William E. Taylor. She was a homemaker and also worked at Russell Stover Candies. She was a member of Bethlehem Church of Christ.

In addition to her mother, her family includes her husband, John W. Allen of Baxter; a daughter and son-inlaw, Cindy and Paul Downs of Baxter; two sisters and a brother-in-law, Pauline Neill of Baxter and Willene and Alvin Winfree of Indianapolis, Ind.; and a grandson, William Downs of Baxter.

In addition to her father, she was preceded in death by a brother-in-law, Joseph Neill; two aunts, Nova Taylor and Ruby Gentry; and an uncle, George Gentry.

Bro. Glenn Ramsey will officiate at the services.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN

#### John William Allen Obt.

b. 14 October 1935, Jackson Co., TN – d. 4 May 2020, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of September 1957 to **Hilda Joyce** (Taylor) Allen, b. 3 April 1937, Putnam Co., TN – d. 13 June 1999, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, d/o William Elijah Taylor (1904-1991) & Pearl Gentry (1909-2007). John William Allen, s/o Richmond P. Allen (1908-1973) & Vallie Iller Johnson (1912-2007), both buried in Cooke Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. \*See Hilda Joyce (Taylor) Allen

Graveside services for John William Allen will be held Thursday, May 7, 2020 at Maxwell Cemetery. He was born October 14, 1935 in Jackson County, Tennessee. He was the son of Richmond Allen and Vallie (Johnson) Allen. He was preceded in death by his wife of 40 years Hilda (Taylor) Allen and one sister Ann Ruth Chaffin and his brother-in-law Robert A. Chaffin and Delton Fields. He is s urvived by Daughter and Son-In-Law: Cindy (Paul) Downs; One Grandson Paul William Downs (Shiane), One Sister Alettha Jane Fiends.

He Lived in Dearborn Heights, Michigan where he retired from Chrysler Corp then moved back to Baxter, Tennessee in 1983 where he attended the Bethlehem Church of Christ.



Before his health declined, he enjoyed having friends over to play instruments and attended local bluegrass music events.

The Family wish to express special thanks to Dr. Michael Cox, Bethesda Healthcare, Amedisys and Kindred Hospice for their help and support through this period in dad's life.

Whitson Funeral Home, Cookeville, TN

## Alberta (League) Allison Obt.

b. 19 May 1925, DeKalb Co., TN – d. 16 October 1983, Putnam Co., TN, md Robert Aldon Allison, b. 1 May 1919, Putnam Co., TN – d. 6 October 2005, Putnam Co., TN, s/o George Alexander Allison (1868-1954) & Mary Tennessee Crawford (1877-1943). Alberta (League) Allison, d/o Albert League (1886-1925) & Barbara Ann Maxwell (1890-1978).

- \*See Robert Aldon Allison Obt.
- \*See Ronald "Ron" Aldon Allison Obt. buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Albert E. League

\*See Barbara Ann (Maxwell) League Obt.

Services for Mrs. Alberta League Allison, 58, were held at 2:00 Tuesday in the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home with burial in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mrs. Allison of 46 S. Elm St. in Cookeville, died Sunday in a Nashville hospital after an extended illness.

A native of DeKalb County, she was the daughter of the late Albert and Barbara Maxwell League. She was a housewife and married to Robert A. Allison of Cookeville.

Survivors in addition to her husband, include a daughter, Dianne George of Nashville; 2 sons, Greg Allison of Cookeville, and Ronald Allison of Birmingham, Ala.; and 3 grandchildren. Also 1 brother, James League.

Dyer Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

Dispatch, TN: Thursday, 20 October 1983.

## Martha Ann (Maxwell) Allison

b. 2 April 1845, TN – d. 14 October 1870, md William Newton Allison, b. 2 December 1835, Humphreys Co., TN – d. 6 April 1905, Whitewright, TX, s/o Joseph Stewart "Hog Joe" Allison (1812-1873) & Eliza Lyon Rhea (1817-1866). Martha Ann (Maxwell) Allison, d/o David Wood Maxwell Sr. (1822-1869) & Mary Elizabeth "Besty" Shanks (1826-1888). William Newton Allison is buried in Vittitoe Cemetery, Grayson Co., TX.

\*See David Wood Maxwell Sr.

## Robert Aldon Allison Obt.

b. 1 May 1919, Putnam Co., TN – d. 6 October 2005, Putnam Co., TN, (US Army WWII), md to Alberta (League) Allison, b. 19 May 1925, DeKalb Co., TN – d. 16 October 1983, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Albert E. League (1886-1925) & Barbara Ann Maxwell (1890-1978). Robert Aldon Allison, s/o George Alexander Allison (1868-1954) & Mary Tennessee Crawford (1877-1943), both buried in Rhea Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Alberta (League) Allison Obt.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Graveside services for Robert Aldon Allison, 86, of Cookeville, will be held 2 p.m. Sunday, Oct. 9, at Maxwell Cemetery with military honors.

Mr. Allison died Thursday, Oct. 6, 2005, in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born May 1, 1919, in Putnam County to the late George and Tennessee Crawford Allison.

Mr. Allison retired from McCord after 33 years of service as quality control inspector. He served in the US Army in WW II. Mr. Allison was a POW held captive of the German Army for 12 months and 15 days and was released upon the war's end, receiving two Bronze Stars and a Purple Heart. He attended Cookeville First United Methodist Church. Mr. Allison was an avid outdoorsman; he loved hunting, camping and fishing.

His family includes two sons and a daughter-in-law, Ron and Elizabeth Allison, Greg Allison and Deborah Deming, all of Cookeville; a daughter and son-in-law, Dianne and Billy Hawkins of Smithville; four grandchildren and their spouse, Tracey Leigh and Brett Autry, Thomas George of Nashville, Holly Allison of Orlando, Fla., and Stephen Short of New York.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his wife, Alberta League Allison; three brothers, Denver, Doyle and Dallas Allison; and three sisters, Velma Dunavin, Beulah Sullivan and Vallie Kilgore.

Pallbearers will be Brett Autry, Tom George, Billy Hawkins, Larry Farley, Paul Allison, Dave Allison and Steve Short.

Memorial contributions may be made to the American Cancer Society or the Putnam County Humane Society by contacting the funeral home.

The Rev. Robert Barton will officiate the services.

Published October 07, 2005 10:57 AM CDT: Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN

## Catherine Arthur

b. 9 May 1881 – d. 2 January 1931.

## James Bean

b. 12 February 1892 - d. 10 February 1949.

## Edna Evelyn (Dunavin) Brewer Obt.

b. 12 June 1911, Putnam Co., TN – d. 2 June 2000, San Diego, CA, md Frederick Brewer, b. 1912 – d. 2006, San Diego, CA. Edna Evelyn (Dunavin) Brewer, d/o George Matthew Dunavin (1866-1958) & Martha Ann Maxwell (1875-1947). Edna Evelyn (Dunavin) Brewer also md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of June 1931, CA to Howard Alton Seymour, b. 25 April 1908, MI – d. 19 May 1985, San Diego, CA, s/o Irving Seymour & Nellie Beyrl.

\*See George Matthew Dunavin Obt.

**JAMESTOWN** -- Graveside services for Edna Evelyn Dunavin Brewer, 88, of Ocean Side, Calif., formerly of Putnam County, will be held at 2 p.m. on Sun., July 2, at Maxwell Cemetery.

Mrs. Brewer died on Fri., June 2, 2000, in California, after an extended illness.

She was born on June 12, 1911, in Putnam County to the late George Matthew and Martha Ann Maxwell Dunavin. Mrs. Brewer was a retired teacher.

Her family includes her husband, Frederick Brewer of Ocean Side; a son, Richard (Dick) Seymour of Pine

Valley, Calif.; a daughter, Jo Stattenfield of Columbus, Ind.; five grandchildren; and six greatgrandchildren.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by nine brothers, Waymon, Wade, Casto, Taylor, Leonard, Charlie, Ernest, Wilson and Bill Dunavin; and three sisters, Frances Bilbrey, Bertha Pezzarossi and Myrtie Dunavin.

Rev. Charles McCaskey will officiate at the services.

Mundy Funeral Home of Jamestown in charge of arrangements.

Published June 29, 2000 10:28 AM CDT: Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN

## **Danny Dow Brown**

b. 28 May 1965 – d. 15 February 1980, shares tombstone with his brother, **Kenneth William Brown**, b. 4 April 1963 – d. 14 February 1980, sons of **Kenneth Dow Brown & Rebecca Ester Cole**. 'Our Beloved Sons' \*See Kenneth William Brown

# Elmer Carwin "Tige" Brown Obt.

b. 12 August 1921, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 January 2002, Putnam Co., TN, (PFC US Army WWII), md to **Mildred "Tilda" (Shelley) Brown**, b. 28 January 1923, Whitley Co., KY – d. 28 October 2016, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Jerry Shelley** (1890-1970) & **Mossie Davenport** (1893-1956), both buried in Oaklawn-Pleasant View Cemetery, Whitley Co., KY. Elmer Carwin "Tige" Brown, s/o **Henry M. Brown** (1873-1950) & **Bettie Jane Sutton** (1879-1951).

\*See Henry M. Brown buried in Maxwell Cemetery N.

\*See Mildred "Tilda" (Shelley) Brown Obt.

**BAXTER** – Funeral services for Elmer Carwin "Tige" Brown, 80, of Baxter, will be held at 2 p.m. on Sunday, Jan. 27, from the chapel of Baxter Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 5-9 p.m. on Saturday, Jan. 26, at the funeral home.

Mr. Brown was dead on arrival at Cookeville Regional Mecial Center on Thursday, Jan. 24, 2002.

He was born on Aug. 12, 1921, in Baxter to the late Henry and Betty Jane Sutton Brown. He was a selfemployed upholsterer. Mr. Brown was a member of Bethany Methodist Church. He served in the Army during World War II.

His family includes his wife, Mildred Shelley Brown of Baxter; three daughters and two sons-in-law, Linda and Jim McKenzie and Shelley Kinnaird, all of Cookeville, and Ruth and Harry Sullins of Baxter; four grandchildren, Jamie Clark, Ron Hunter, Greg Taylor and Nissa Carter; and six great-grandchildren, Lea Taylor, Andi and Mack Hunter, James Allen Clark, Jonah and Issac Carter.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by a brother and four sisters.

Bro. J. Glea Shelley will officiate at the services.

Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN

## Henry M. Brown

b. 5 October 1873, TN – d. 11 March 1950, Putnam Co., TN, md Bettie Jane (Sutton) Brown, b. 6 March 1879 – d. 8 February 1951, d/o Robert Alexander "Pete" Sutton (1854-1922), he is buried in Odd Fellows Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN & Laura Ann Helms (1858-1911), she is buried in Robinson Ridge Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Henry M. Brown, s/o Riley B. Brown (1846-1921) & Rodah Newman (1848-1897, both buried in Robinson Ridge Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Elmer Carwin "Tige" Brown buried in Maxwell Cemetery N.

# Kenneth Dow Brown Obt.

b. 20 August 1941, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 August 2017, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 12<sup>th</sup> of January 1962, Putnam Co., TN to Rebecca Esther (Cole) Brown, b. 25 June 1942. Kenneth Dow Brown, s/o Willie Dow Brown (1902-1975) & Lucille Gentry (1914-2006).
\*See Lucille (Gentry) Brown Obt.
\*See Willie Dow Brown Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 339 - Kenneth Dow Brown married 12 January 1962, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, b. 20 August 1941, address: 3029 Louise Dr., Nashville, TN to Rebecca Esther Cole, age 19, b. 25 June 1942, address: Rt. 1, Baxter, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: William P. Cole, father, Rt. 1, Baxter, TN).

Funeral services for Kenneth Dow Brown, 76 of Baxter will be Saturday, September 2 at 2 PM from the Baxter Chapel of Hooper Huddleston Horner Funeral Home.



Interment will follow in the Samuel Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter. Rev. Sheila Lancaster will officiate.

(Pictured: Kenneth Dow Brown – Class of 1959 Baxter Seminary, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. "A real man is he whose goodness is a part of himself" FFA 1,2,4; T&I 3, Treasurer 3; T&I Alumin4; Allied youth 3,4).

Mr. Brown died Wednesday, August 30, 2017 at Signature Healthcare-Putnam County

in Algood.

He was born August 20, 1941 in Putnam County to the late Willie Dow and Lucille Gentry Brown.

In addition to his parents he was preceded in death by sons Kenneth "Kenny" William Brown and Danny Dow Brown, sister and brother-in-law Wanda and O. J. Helms, niece Vicky Annette Helms.

He was a graduate of Baxter Seminary and member of Bethany Methodist Church.

He was a retired conductor and brakeman with CSX Railroad.

He enjoyed hunting, fishing, gardening and golfing.

Survivors include wife of 55 years (Married January 12, 1962 by Dr. Harry L. Upperman) Rebecca Cole Brown of Baxter, sister and brother-in-law Glenda Margaret and Donnie Webb of Lebanon, nieces and nephews: Donnie (Heather) Webb, Anita Walters, Sheila Landers, Donna (Gary) Simpson, Alfred Cooper and Mary Cooper, great nieces and nephews: Nicholas, Sam and Margaret Walters, Mark Maxwell and Alicia Phy, great-great niece Ellie Phy.

Family and friends will serve as pallbearers.

Family will receive friends Friday 5 to 8 PM and after 12 Noon Saturday.

Baxter Chapel of Hooper Huddleston Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements (931) 858-2134. You may share your thoughts and memories at www.hhhfunerals.com

## Kenneth William Brown

b. 4 April 1963 – d. 14 February 1980, shares tombstone with his brother, **Danny Dow Brown**, b. 28 May 1965 – d. 15 February 1980 sons of **Kenneth Dow Brown & Rebecca Ester Cole**. 'Our Beloved Sons' \*See Danny Dow Brown

## Lucille (Gentry) Brown Obt.

b. 4 September 1914, Smith Co., TN – d. 26 October 2006, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of February 1936, Putnam Co., TN to **Willie Dow Brown**, b. 17 October 1902, Putnam Co., TN – d. 15 April 1975, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Edgar D. Brown** (1875-1956) & **Sarah E. Harris** (1875-1948). Lucille (Gentry) Brown, d/o **Willis Norman Gentry** (1881-1967) & **Julia Emma Reeder** (1890-1965).

\*See Kenneth Dow Brown Obt.

\*See Willie Dow Brown Obt.

\*See Julia Emma (Reeder) Gentry Obt.

\*See Willis Norman Gentry Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 54: Dow Brown married 9 February 1936, Putnam Co., TN, age 33, address: Baxter R. 1, Putnam Co., TN to Lucile Gentry, age 21, address: Baxter R. 1, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian, or next of kin of female: Willis Gentry, Baxter, Rt. 2, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Lucille Gentry Brown, 92, of Baxter, will be held Sunday, Oct. 29, at 3 p.m. at the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter.

Family will receive friends Saturday, Oct. 28, from 5-9 p.m., and Sunday, Oct. 29, from 8 a.m. until time of services at the funeral home.

Mrs. Brown died Thursday, Oct. 26, 2006, at Vanderbilt Medical Center in Nashville.

She was born Sept. 4, 1914, in Smith County to the late Willis N. and Emma Reeder Gentry.

Mrs. Brown was a homemaker and a member of Bethany Methodist Church, as well as a member of Baxter Senior Citizens.

Her family includes a son and daughter-in-law, Kenneth Dow and Rebecca Brown of Baxter; two daughters and sons-in-law, Wanda Sue and O.J. Helms of Baxter and Glenda Margaret and Donnie Webb of Lebanon; a sister, Pearl Taylor of Baxter; a brother, Charles Gentry of Michigan; a sister-in-law, Reba Gentry of Baxter; five grandchildren and their spouses, Sheila and A.D. Landers, Donna and Gary Simpson, Vicky Helms, Donnie and Heather Webb and Anita and Chas Walter; and five greatgrandchildren, Mark Maxwell, Alicia Phy and Nicholas, Samuel and Margaret Walter.

In addition to her parents, Mrs. Brown was preceded in death by her husband, Dow Brown; four brothers, Howard, Hatton, George and Ralph Gentry; a sister, Gladys Carter; and two grandchildren, Kenny and Danny Brown.

Pallbearers will be A.D. Landers, Gary Simpson, Michael Phy, Patrick McBroom, Rick Thomas and Bob Winchester.

Bro. Michael Duke will officiate the services.

Published October 27, 2006 11:29 AM CDT : Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN

## Mildred "Tilda" (Shelley) Brown Obt.

b. 28 January 1923, Whitley Co., KY – d. 28 October 2016, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md Elmer Carwin "Tige" Brown, b. 12 August 1921 – d. 24 January 2002, (PFC US Army WWII), s/o Henry M. Brown (1873-1950) & Bettie Jane Sutton (1879-1951). Mildred "Tilda" (Shelley) Brown, d/o Jerry Shelley (1890-1970) & Mossie Davenport (1893-1956), both buried in Oaklawn-Pleasant View Cemetery, Whitley Co., KY.

\*See Elmer Carwin "Tige" Brown buried in Maxwell Cemetery N.

Funeral services for Mildred "Tilda" Shelley Brown, age 93 Of Cookeville, will be held on Monday October 31, 2016 at 11:00am from the Chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Reverends Carl Stiglieh and

Sheila Lancaster will officiate at the service and family and friends will serve as Pallbearers. The burial will follow in the Samuel Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter.

The family will receive friends at the funeral home on Sunday from 5:00pm until 8:00pm and Monday from 9:00am until time of services at 11:00am

Mildred Brown was born on January 28, 1923 in Whitley County Kentucky to the late Jerry and Mossie Davenport Shelley. She passed away on October 28, 2016 in Cookeville TN.

She was a Homemaker and a member of the Bethany United Methodist Church.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Elmer Tige Brown, Daughter, Ruth Brown Sullins, 6 brothers and 2 sisters.

She is survived by; 2 daughters, Linda McKenzie and Shelly Kinnaird both of Cookeville, 4 Grandchildren and spouses, Jamie Clark, Ron and Jade Hunter of Cookeville, Greg and Lori Taylor of Cookeville and Nissa and Greg Shannon of Hardingburg Ky, 1 sister, Delphia Stanfill of Fairborn, OH, 1 Son in-law, Harry Sullins of Baxter and a host of Nieces and Nephews.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 28 October 2016

#### Willie Dow Brown Obt.

b. 17 October 1902, Putnam Co., TN – d. 15 April 1975, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of February 1936 to Lucille (Gentry) Brown, b. 4 September 1914, Smith Co., TN – d. 26 October 2006, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Willis Norman Gentry (1881-1967) & Julia Emma Reeder (1890-1965). Willie Dow Brown, s/o Edgar D. Brown (1875-1956) & Sarah E. Harris (1875-1948), both buried in Marlow Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

'Precious Lord take my hand'

\*See Edgard D. Brown buried in Marlow Cemtery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Kenneth Dow Brown Obt.

\*See Lucille (Gentry) Brown Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 54: Dow Brown married 9 February 1936, Putnam Co., TN, age 33, address: Baxter R. 1, Putnam Co., TN to Lucile Gentry, age 21, address: Baxter R. 1, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian, or next of kin of female: Willis Gentry, Baxter, Rt. 2, TN).

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Willie Dow Brown, 72, were to have been held today at 2 p.m. in the Chapel of Baxter Funeral Home with Roy Cross officiating. Burial was to be in Maxwell Cemetery.

Brown a retired farmer of Baxter, was dead on arrival Tuesday at Cookeville General Hospital. He was a native of Putnam County and the son of E. D. and Sarah Harris Brown.

Survivors are his wife, Lucille Gentry Brown of Baxter; a son Kenneth Brown of Baxter; two daughters, Mrs. D. C. Webb, Nashville and Mrs. O. J. Helms, Baxter; six sisters, Maude Brown, Fannie Carter, Ada Harris, Alice Brown, Ginnie Mathis and Mildred Mathis; and seven grandchildren.

# Fred Franklin "Frank" Bryant

b. 6 July 1894, Putnam Co., TN – d. 17 March 1945, Putnam Co., TN md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of June 1915, Putnam Co., TN to **Margaret Jewel (Savage) Bryant**, b. 3 April 1901, Putnam Co., TN – d. 31 January 1987, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Thomas Granville Savage** (1850-1900) & **Ada Houston Maxwell** (1878-1969). \*See Margaret Sue (Bryant) Dobbs buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Rev. Thomas Granville Savage

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 269 #1070 - F. F. Bryant married 26 June 1915, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Jewel Savage).

## Carolyn Jean (Maxwell) Christian Obt.

b. 25 May 1953 – d. 5 July 1995, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of July 1972, Putnam Co., TN to **Robert Christian**, b. 7 February 1953. Carolyn Jean (Maxwell) Christian, d/o Lillard M. Maxwell (1926-2007) & Maymie Jean Slagle.

\*See Lillard M. Maxwell Obt.

\*See Robert Christian

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 72 - Robert Christian married 28 July 1972, Putnam Co., TN, age 19, address: Buffalo Valley, Putnam Co., TN to Carolyn Jean Maxwell, age 19, b. 22 May 1953, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mr. & Mrs. Lillard Maxwell, parents).

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Carolyn Christian, 42, of Baxter will be held Saturday, July 8, at 1 p.m. in the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery.

Mrs. Christian died Wednesday, July 5, 1995, in Cookeville General Hospital.

Daughter of Lillard and Jean Maxwell of Baxter, she was born May 25, 1953 in Putnam County.

She was a Fleetguard employee, active in the Baxter Youth Sports Program, and a member of Lilly's Chapel Freewill Baptist Church.

In addition to her parents, her family includes her husband, Robert Christian, and two sons, Matt and Nick Christian, all of Baxter; and one brother, Danny Maxwell.

Memorial contributions may be made to the Bank of Putnam County for an educational fund for Matt and Nick Christian.

The family will receive friends from 5-9 p.m. Friday at the funeral home.

## Matthew "Matt" Daniel Christian Obt.

b. 28 August 1977, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 September 2006, Putnam Co., TN, s/o Robert Christian & Carolyn Jean Maxwell (1953-1995).

\*See Carolyn Jean (Maxwell) Christian Obt.

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Matthew "Matt" Daniel Christian, 29, of Baxter, will be held Saturday, Sept. 30, at 2 p.m. at the Baxter Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery North.

Family will receive friends Friday, Sept. 29, after 5 p.m. at the funeral home.

Mr. Christian died Wednesday, Sept. 27, 2006, at his residence.

He was born Aug. 28, 1977, in Cookeville to Robert Christian of Baxter and the late Carolyn Jean Maxwell Christian.

Mr. Christian was a 1996 graduate of Upperman High School. He was employed as a carpenter with A & S Construction. Mr. Christian attended Lilly's Chapel Free Will Baptist Church.

In addition to his father, his family includes his grandparents, James Christian of Buffalo Valley and Lillard and Jean Maxwell of Baxter; his fiancée, Misty Nabors, and her children, Tristan and Trey Nabors; a niece, Katie Caroline Christian; a nephew, Trenton Isaac Christian; and a host of aunts, uncles and cousins.

In addition to his mother, Mr. Christian was preceded in death by a brother, Nicholas "Nick" Christian, who passed away June 8, 2006, and his grandmother, Mildred Christian.

Cousins and friends will serve as pallbearers.

Memorial contributions may be made to the family to go toward funeral expenses.

Bros. Gary Norton, Jimmy Simpson and Tommy Benson will officiate the services.

Published September 29, 2006 11:33 AM CDT: Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN

## Nicholas "Nick" Allen Christian Obt.

b. 14 January 1980, Putnam Co., TN – d. 8 June 2006, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of July 2002 to **Kristin Suzanne (Suggs) Maxwell**, b. 14 January 1980, Putnam Co., TN. Nicholas "Nick" Allen Christian, s/o **Robert Christian & Carolyn Jean Maxwell** (1953-1995). \*See Carolyn Jean (Maxwell) Christian Obt.

**BAXTER** -- Funeral services for Nicholas "Nick" Allen Christian, 26, of Baxter will be held at 1 p.m. Monday, June 12, from the Baxter Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home.

Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery North.

The family will receive friends after noon today, June 11, at the funeral home.

Mr. Christian died Thursday, June 8, 2006, in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born Jan. 14, 1980, in Cookeville to Robert Christian of Baxter and the late Carolyn Jean Maxwell Christian.

Mr. Christian was a concrete mason in construction.

In addition to his father, his family includes his wife, Kristin Suggs Christian (whom he married July 5, 2002); a daughter, Katie Caroline Christian of Baxter; a son, Trenton Isaac Christian of Baxter; a brother, Matthew Daniel Christian of Baxter; grandparents Lillard and Jean Maxwell of Baxter and James Christian of Buffalo Valley; and numerous aunts, uncles and cousins.

In addition to his mother, he was preceded in death by his grandmother, Mildred Boyd Christian.

Pallbearers will be Clay Sherrell, Tony Nash, Richard Fields, Billy Morgan, Johnny and David Allison.

Memorial contributions may be made to the Christian Family Fund at American Bank and Trust or at the funeral home.

Bro. Gary Norton will officiate the services.

Published June 10, 2006 3:23 PM CDT: Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN

## Robert Christian

b. 7 February 1953, md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of July 1972 to Carolyn Jean (Maxwell) Christian, b. 25 May 1953 – d. 5 July 1995, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Lillard M. Maxwell (1926-2007) & Maymie Jean Slagle.

\*See Carolyn Jean (Maxwell) Christian Obt.

\*See Matthew Daniel Christian Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 72 - Robert Christian married 28 July 1972, Putnam Co., TN, age 19, address: Buffalo Valley, Putnam Co., TN to Carolyn Jean Maxwell, age 19, b. 22 May 1953, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mr. & Mrs. Lillard Maxwell, parents).

## Cham Turner Cox

b. 5 October 1905 – d. 8 June 1987, (Pvt US Marine Corps), s/o Thomas Cox & Catherine Minton.

## Charlie B. Frazier Dunavin

b. February 1905, Putnam Co., TN – d. July 1946, TN, md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of July 1926, Putnam Co., TN to **Essie Mae (Jernigan) Kremske**, b. 4 August 1910, Boma, Putnam Co., TN – d. 2 August 1980, Tucson, Pima Co., AZ, d/o **Henry Woodrow Grady Jernigan** (1890 - 1952) & **Edna Nola Lowe** (1895 - 1987). Charlie B. Dunavin, s/o **George Matthew Dunavin** (1866 – 1958) & **Martha Ann Maxwell** (1875 – 1947). Essie Mae (Jernigan) Dunavin Kremske md 2<sup>nd</sup> to **Leonard P. Kremske**, b. 19 May 1920 – d. 23 June 1968, (Illinois S2 USNR WWII). Essie Mae (Jernigan) Dunavin Kremske and 2<sup>nd</sup> husband **Leonard P. Kremske** are both buried in South Lawn Memorial Cemetery, Tucson, Pina Co., AZ. \*See George Matthew Dunavin Obt.

\*See Mary Jean Dunavin

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 257, #4465 – Charlie Dunavin married 4 July 1926, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Essie Jernigan).

## George Matthew Dunavin Obt.

b. 11 December 1866 – d. 27 May 1958, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of August 1893, Putnam Co., TN to **Martha Ann (Maxwell) Dunavin**, b. 3 October 1875, TN – d. 23 December 1947, d/o **Joel Whitten "Whit" Maxwell** (1849-1923) & **Lucinda Adeline Taylor** (1848-1901). George Matthew Dunavin, s/o **Ephraim H. Dunavin** (1821-1896).

\*See Edna Evelyn (Dunavin) Brewer Obt.

\*See Joel Whitten "Whit" Maxwell Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 274 - G. M. Dunavin married 17 August 1893, Putnam Co., TN, to Martha A. Maxwell).

George Matthew Dunavin, 91, died Tuesday May 27 in Algood. Funeral services were to be held this afternoon at the Baxter Methodist Church with Dr. Harry Upperman and the Rev. James Bass officiating. Burial was to be in the Maxwell Cemetery. Hooper-Huddleston in charge of arrangements.

He was a resident of Algood and a retired farmer.

Survivors include 5 sons, Wade and Casto Dunavin of Los Animas, CO, J. T. Dunavin of Baxter, Leonard S. Dunavin of Algood, and William M. Dunavin of Dexter, MI; 4 daughters, Mrs. Frances Bilbrey of Cookeville, Mrs. Bertha Pezzarossi of Louisville, KY, Miss Myrtle M. Dunavin of Kalamazoo, MI, and Mrs. Edna Evelyn Seymour of Norfolk, VA; 28 grandchildren and a number of great grandchildren.

The Citizen, Cookeville, TN: Wednesday, 28 May 1958.

## Mary Jean Dunavin

Dates unknown, d/o Charlie B. Frazier Dunavin (1905-1946) & Essie Mae (Jernigan) Kremske (1910-1980).

\*See Charlie B. Frazier Dunavin

# Amanda Fern (Gentry) Elmore Obt.

b. 16 December 1900, Putnam Co., TN – d. 6 March 1976, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of January 1930, Putnam Co., TN to **William Robert "Bill" Elmore**, b. 19 December 1888 – d. 4 February 1965, s/o Felix Elmore & Kansas Bradford. Amanda Fern (Gentry) Elmore, d/o John Whitley Gentry (1860-1948) & Laura Josephine Maxwell (1862-1933).

\*See Joseph "Joe" Lynell Elmore Obt.

\*See William Robert "Bill" Elmore

<sup>\*</sup>See Charlie B. Dunavin

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 113 - Bill Elmore married 20 January 1930, Putnam Co., TN, age 41, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Fern Gentry, age 27, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: John Gentry, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

Funeral services for Amanda Fern Elmore, 75, Baxter, Rt. 3, are to be held today, Tuesday, March 9, 1976, at the Baxter Church of God. Bro. Clyde Cunningham and Bro. Robert Markham are to be the officiating ministers. Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mrs. Elmore died March 6, 1976, in the Cookeville Nursing Home after an extended illness. She was the daughter of the late John W. Gentry and Laura Josephine Maxwell Gentry.

Survivors include 3 daughters, Irene Anderson, Baxter, TN, Christine Phillips, Detroit, MI, Mary Brown, Baxter, TN, 2 sons, Robert Elmore, Baxter, TN, Joe Elmore, Columbia, SC, 1 brother, Ben Gentry, Smith Co., TN, 1 sister, Gertrude Sliger, Ada, OK, 9 grandchildren, and 2 great grandchildren.

Baxter Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

Dispatch, TN: 9 March 1976, pg. 12A

## Joseph "Joe" Lynell Elmore Obt.

b. 27 April 1933, Putnam Co., TN – d. 17 November 2015, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, (Veteran Korea), md on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of May 1953, Putnam Co., TN to **Betty Ruth (Dyer) Elmore**, b. 10 April 1936, (Div). Joseph "Joe" Lynell Elmore md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of December 1979, Donelson, TN to **Dianne (Chalupa) Elmore**. Joseph "Joe" Lynell Elmore, s/o **William "Bill" Robert Elmore** (1888-1965) & **Amanda Fern Gentry** (1900-1976).

\*See Amanda Fern (Gentry) Elmore Obt.

\*See William Robert "Bill" Elmore

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 500 – Joe Lynell Elmore married 22 May 1953, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, b. 27 April 1933, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Betty Ruth Dyer, age 17, b. 10 April 1936, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Charlie Dyer, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

**BAXTER** — Funeral services for Joseph "Joe" Lynell Elmore, 82 of Baxter, will be Friday, Nov. 20, at noon from the Baxter chapel of Hooper-Huddleston Horner Funeral Home. Interment with military honors will be in Samuel Maxwell Cemetery.

Family will receive friends Thursday from 4-8 p.m. and Friday from 10 a.m. until time of services at the funeral home.

Mr. Elmore died Tuesday, Nov. 17, 2015, at his home.



He was born April 27, 1933, in Putnam County to the late William "Bill" Robert and Amanda Fern Gentry Elmore.

Mr. Elmore was a 1951 graduate of Baxter Seminary, a 1958 Tennessee Tech University graduate with a degree in agronomy. He graduated from University of Tennessee-Knoxville with a master's degree in agriculture/business.

He was an Army veteran of the Korean Conflict. He served a total of 34 years in the military in the Army Reserves and National Guard retiring as a lieutenant colonel.

He retired in 1986 as a management analyst with USDA/Soil Conservation Service.

Mr. Elmore attended Baxter First United Methodist and Baxter First Church of God.

He was a former Shriner and Mason. His interests included livestock trading, genealogy, astronomy and dancing at the Cookeville, Baxter and Sparta Senior Citizens Centers. His main loves were his children, grandchildren and great-grandson.

Survivors include wife of 35 years, Dianne Chalupa Elmore (married Dec. 8, 1979, in Donelson) of Baxter; daughter and son-in-law, Jo Ann and Mike Deckard of Cookeville; son and daughter-in-law, Lynell and Christie Elmore of Baxter; grandchildren: Jason Robert (Jennifer) Gentry of East Palatka, Fla., Charles William Gentry of Cookeville, Ashley LeAnn Elmore of Homestead, Fla., Alyssa Lynn Elmore of Cookeville, and Elaini Ruth Elmore and William Andrew Elmore, both of Baxter; and great-grandson, Jason Samuel Gentry of East Palatka, Fla.

In addition to his parents Mr. Elmore was preceded in death by his brothers and sisters.

Rev. T. J. Bennett and Rev. Philip Marsh will officiate the services.

Family and friends will serve as pallbearers.

Memorial contributions may be made to Baxter First United Methodist Church, c/o Shirley Holmes, 115 Highland Avenue, Baxter, TN 38544, or Baxter First Church of God, c/o Eric Brown, 231 Elmore Town Road, Baxter, TN 38544.

Baxter Chapel of Hooper Huddleston Horner Funeral Home (931)858-2134 is in charge of arrangements. You may share your thoughts and memories at www.hhhfunerals.com

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 19 November 2015

## Nellie (Steele) Elmore Obt.

b. 7 June 1922, DeKalb Co., TN – d. 28 February 1993, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of January 1942, Putnam Co., TN to **Robert Bernard Elmore**, b. 18 June 1921, TN – d. 31 May 1979, Putnam Co., TN (Sgt US Army WWII), s/o **William Robert "Bill" Elmore** (1888-1965 & **Betty Alice Gentry** (1892-1929). Nellie (Steele) Elmore, d/o **William Charlie Steele** (1884-1922) & **Vesta Lena Myatt** (1896-1976). \*See Robert Bernard Elmore

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 43 - Robert Elmore married 22 January 1942, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Nellie Steele, age 19, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Vestie Steele, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN)

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Nellie Steele Elmore, 70, of Baxter will be held Tuesday, March 2, at 2 p.m. in the Baxter chapel of Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery.

Mrs. Elmore died Sunday, February 28, 1993, in Cookeville General Hospital.

A native of DeKalb County born June 7, 1992, she was the daughter of the late Charlie Steele and Vesta Myatt Steele Young.

A member of Baxter First Methodist Church, she was retired from Tutco.

Her family includes one daughter, Eureva Elmore of Nashville; three brothers, Thomas Lee Young of Baxter, Ordue Young of Portland and Bailey Steele of Chattsworth, GA.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Robert Elmore; two brothers, Kenneth Steele and Thurman Hayes, and one sister, Evelyn Young.

Active pallbearers will be nephews and nephews-in-law of Mrs. Elmore.

The family will receive friends after 4 p.m. today at the funeral home.

Dr. Richard D. Diemer will officiate at the services.

## Robert Bernard Elmore Obt.

b. 18 June 1921, TN – d. 31 May 1979, Putnam Co., TN (Sgt US Army WWII), md on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of January 1942, Putnam Co., TN to **Nellie (Steele) Elmore**, b. 7 June 1922, DeKalb Co., TN – d. 28 February 1993, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Charlie Steele & Vesta Myatt**. Robert Bernard Elmore, s/o **William Robert "Bill" Elmore** (1888-1965 & **Betty Alice Gentry** (1892-1929). \*See Nellie (Steele) Elmore Obt.

\*See William Robert "Bill" Elmore

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 43 - Robert Elmore married 22 January 1942, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Nellie Steele, age 19, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Vestie Steele, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN)

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Robert Elmore, 57, will be held at the Baxter Chapel of Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home at 2 p.m. Saturday, June 2, with the Rev. Robert Prichard officiating. Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mr. Elmore was dead on arrival at Cookeville General Hospital on May 31.

He was a native of Tennessee, the son of the late William Robert and Betty Gentry Elmore. He was a retired grocery man.

He is survived by his wife, Mrs. Nellie Steele Elmore; one daughter, Mrs. Mary Brown, both of Baxter.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 1 June 1979.

## William Robert "Bill" Elmore

b. 19 December 1888, Hartfield, Middlesex Co., VA – d. 4 February 1965, Putnam Co., TN, md to Betty Alice (Gentry) Elmore, b. 30 November 1892 – d. 7 July 1929, d/o John Whitley Gentry (1860-1948) & Laura Josephine Maxwell (1862-1933). William Robert "Bill" Elmore, s/o Felix Elmore & Kansas Bradford. William Robert "Bill" Elmore md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of January 1930 to Amanda Fern (Gentry) Elmore, b. 16 December 1900, Putnam Co., TN – d. 6 March 1976, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o John Whitley Gentry (1860-1948) & Laura Josephine Maxwell (1862-1933).

\*See Amanda Fern (Gentry) Elmore Obt.

\*See Robert Bernard Elmore

\*See John Whitley Gentry Obt.

\*See Harvey Delbert May

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 113 - Bill Elmore married 20 January 1930, Putnam Co., TN, age 41, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Fern Gentry, age 27, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: John Gentry, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

# **Beatrice Fairfax (Hart) Garrison**

b. 21 October 1896, Hartfield, Middlesex Co., VA – d. 9 January 1925, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of December 1919, Baltimore, MD to **William Claud Garrison**, b. 3 August 1899, DeKalb Co., TN – d. 21 October 1969, Branch Co., MI, s/o **Robert Mansfield Garrison & Ruth Angeline Maynard**.

William Claud Garrison, md 2<sup>nd</sup> to Dimple Serene (Denny) Garrison, b. 5 August 1905, Putnam Co., TN - d. 21 November 1989, Dearborn Heights, Wayne Co., MI, d/o John Rankin Denny (1877-1952) & Ada Scruggs (1877-1925). William C. & Dimple S. Garrison, both buried in Lester Cemetery, Algansee, Branch Co., MI. Beatrice Fairfax (Hart) Garrison, d/o William Hart & Emma Augusta Calhoun. Inscription: Wife of W.C. Garrison. She was a kind and affectionate wife. A fond mother and a friend to all' \*See William Claud Garrison Obt.

Beatrice Fairfax Hart was born to William Hart and Emma Augusta Calhoun Hart 21 October 1896 in Middlesex County, Virginia.

William Claud Garrison married Beatrice 14 Dec 1919 in Baltimore, Maryland. She was an accomplished and educated woman and set a good example for my mother, Dorsa Garrison (Claud's sister), who loved her very much. She was, in fact, beloved by my mother and it saddened the whole family when she died at the young age of 28 years (January 1925) leaving a grieving husband and a little son, William Hart Garrison only 5 years old. Findagrave.

## William Claud Garrison Obt.

b. 3 August 1899, DeKalb Co., TN - d. 21 October 1969, Branch Co., MI, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of December 1919, Baltimore, MD to Beatrice Fairfax (Hart) Garrison, b. 21 October 1896, Hartfield, Middlesex Co., VA - d. 9 January 1925, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, d/o William Hart & Emma Augusta Calhoun. William Claud Garrison, md 2<sup>nd</sup> to Dimples Serene (Denny) Garrison, b. 5 August 1905, Putnam Co., TN – d. 21 November 1989, Dearborn Heights, Wayne Co., MI, d/o John Rankin Denny (1877-1952) & Ada Scruggs (1877-1925). William C. & Dimple S. Garrison, both buried in Lester Cemetery, Algansee, Branch Co., MI. William Claud Garrison, s/o Robert Mansfield Garrison (1880-1956) & Ruth Angeline Maynard (1880-1946), both buried in Lester Cemetery, Algansee, Branch Co., MI. \*See Beatrice Fairfax (Hart) Garrison

William Claud was born in 1899 to Robert Mansfield Garrison and Ruth Angeline Maynard. He was raised on a farm and learned to work hard.

My mother, Dorsa Garrison Law, dearly loved her brother Claud. When he went away to WWI and left a shoe print in the snow, she covered it with a box and went to see it every day until the snow melted.

William Claud Garrison married Beatrice Fairfax Hart 14 Dec 1919 in Baltimore, Maryland. She was an accomplished and educated woman and set a good example for my mother, who loved her very much. She was, in fact, beloved by my mother and it saddened the whole family when she died at 29 years of age (January 1925) leaving a grieving husband and a little son, William Hart Garrison.

Claud remarried 18 Sept 1925 to Dimples Serene Denny and one year later they had a daughter, Ada Ruth.

Claud died of a heart attack while tending to his farm duties in 1969. He was and is a sweet, kind soul! Findagrave.com

## **Connie Lee Gentry** b. 14 November 1950 – d. 14 July 1951 'Blooming in heaven'

Denton Eugene "Gene" Gentry Obt. b. 2 July 1939, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 28 February 2007, Kansas City, KS, (Capt. Army Reserve), md on the 16<sup>th</sup> of September 1966, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN to Lois Faye (Neville) Gentry, b. 25 January 1941, Lebanon, Wilson Co., TN – d. 14 March 2022, Belton, Cass Co., MO, d/o Allen Sneed Neville & Alma Lee Gentry. Denton Eugene "Gene" Gentry, s/o George Thomas Gentry (1919-1981) & Ruby Mae Carter (1918-1992), d/o Thomas Martin Carter & Ida Belle Brewington.

\*See George Thomas Gentry Obt.

\*See Lois Faye (Neville) Gentry Obt.

\*See Ruby Mae (Carter) Gentry Obt.

**BAXTER** -- Memorial services for Denton E. "Gene" Gentry, 67, of Belton, Mo., will be held Monday, March 5, at 1 p.m. at the Baxter Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery.

Family will receive friends Monday, March 5, from noon until time of services at the funeral home.

Mr. Gentry died Wednesday, Feb. 28, 2007, at Hospice House in Kansas City.

He was born July 2, 1939, in Baxter to the late George and Ruby Gentry.

**Mr. Gentry graduated from Baxter Seminary in 1957**, received his Bachelor's degree in Electrical Engineering from Tennessee Tech in 1961 and his masters in electrical engineering from Georgia Tech in 1966. He was a captain in the Army Reserve serving active duty from 1962-1964. He worked as an electrical engineer for Pan-Am Aerospace in Florida for six years, followed by a 22-year career as an electrical engineer at Bendix Corporation (now Honeywell) in Kansas City. Mr. Gentry retired in 1993, devoting his time to woodworking and doting over his granddaughter, Hailey. He was an avid Boy Scouter, starting in Troop 552 of Grandview, MO and continuing for 25 years as a volunteer in the Thunderbird district and the Heart of America council. He believed strongly in the importance of quality training for the adult leaders in Boy Scouting.



(Pictured: Route 2, Baxter, TN - Denton Eugene Gentry Class of 1957 Baxter Seminary, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN; National Thespian Society 2,3,4, All Star 3; Beta 2,3,4; Annual Staff 3,4, Editor 4; Paper Staff 3, Business Mgr.; Basketball and Football Mgr. 2; Science Club 1,2,3; Allied Youth 2; Library Club 1,2; Camera Club 1,2; National Honor Society 4; Bausch & Lomb Science Award 4).

His family includes his wife, Faye; a son and daughter-in-law, Denny and Lisa; a brother and sister-in-law, Gary and Jean; and his beloved granddaughter, Hailey.

Baxter Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

Published March 02, 2007 11:14 AM CST: Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN

## Rev. Dow Snowden Gentry Sr. Obt.

b. 6 January 1910, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 July 1971, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, md Lassie Mae (McDonald) Gentry, b. 3 May 1915, Macon Co. – d. 9 November 1998, Putnam Co., TN, d/o E. M. "Pete" McDonald & Maude Lou Johnson. Rev. Dow Snowden Gentry Sr., s/o Monroe "Roe" Gentry (1884-1956) & Ollie Frances Burgess (1889-1969).

\*See Frances Ann Gentry

\*See Kathy A. (Owens) Gentry Obt.

\*See Lassie Mae (McDonald) Gentry Obt.

\*See Monroe "Roe" Gentry Obt.

Funeral services for Dow S. Gentry, 61, of 4th Ave. S., Baxter, will be held Friday, July 30, 1971 at 2:00 from the Chapel of Baxter Funeral Home. Bro. Talmadge Gentry will be the officiated minister. Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Rev. Gentry died July 27 at his home after an extended illness. He was a minister of the Church of God and was born in Putnam County. He was also an honorary member of the Fraternal Order of Police and was a past member of the Baxter Club, and was a merchant in Baxter for approximately 8 years.

He is survived by his wife, Mrs. Lassie McDonald Gentry of Baxter; 5 sons, Dow S. Gentry, Jr., Maron C. Gentry, Hugh Max Gentry, Paul Thomas Gentry, James Edward Gentry, John Vance Gentry, both of Baxter, Harding Gentry of Brownsville, TN, Calvin Gentry of Memphis, Claud Gentry, of Cookeville; 2 sisters, Mrs. Euna Gentry of Cookeville, Mrs. Allen Neville of Nashville, and 1 granddaughter.

Baxter Funeral Home in charge of local arrangements.

Dispatch, TN: 29 July 1971

## Edward R. Gentry

b. 11 May 1918 – d. 27 October 1918, s/o Willis Norman Gentry (1881-1967) & Julia Emma Reeder (1890-1965). 'Sleep on sweet babe & take thy rest' \*See Willis Norman Gentry

## Elbert Gray Gentry Obt.

b. 16 August 1912, Putnam Co., TN – d. 9 July 1980, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of May 1938, Putnam Co., TN to **Rubye Mae (Tallant) Gentry**, b. 28 October 1907, Putnam Co., TN – d. 26 March 1998, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Enoch Asberry Tallant & Margaret Hughes**. Elbert Gray Gentry, s/o **Monroe "Roe" Gentry** (1884-1956) & **Ollie Frances Burgess** (1889-1969).

\*See Monroe "Roe" Gentry Obt.

\*See Ruby Mae (Tallant) Gentry Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 533 - Gray Gentry married 21 May 1938, Putnam Co., TN, age 26, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Ruby Tallant, age 30, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: E. A. Tallant, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Elbert Gray Gentry, 67, will be conducted at the Baxter chapel of Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home Thursday, July 10, at 2 p.m. with the Rev. James Daniels officiating.

Mr. Gentry died July 9 in the local hospital following an extended illness.

He was a native of Putnam County, the son of the late Monroe and Ollie Frances Burgess Gentry. He was a retired carpenter. He was preceded in death by a daughter, Mrs. Betty Kohrs.

Survivors include his wife, Ruby Mae Tallant Gentry; six sons, Elbert B. Gentry of Oakhurst, Okla., Louis Neal Robert Floyd, Norman M. Gentry. Enoch A. Gentry, all of Memphis and Edward D. Gentry of Carthage; two daughters, Mrs. Carol Marie McGee of Memphis and Kay Gentry of Baxter; six grandchildren; four brothers, John V. Gentry of Baxter, Harding Gentry of Brownsville, TN, Calvin B. Gentry of Memphis; two sisters, Mrs. Una Gentry of Cookeville and Mrs. Alma Lee Neville of Lebanon.

Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN

## Eliza Beth (Maxwell) Gentry

b. 23 May 1884, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 March 1910, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of July 1907, Putnam Co., TN to **Erasmus Hershell Gentry**, b. 5 February 1885 – d. 11 March 1944, buried in Gentry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Eliza Beth (Maxwell) Gentry, d/o **Byrd Cantrell Maxwell** (1838-1905) & **Nancy Hannah Martelia Gentry** (1842-1911), both buried in Maxwell South Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 407 #1079 – Herschell Gentry married 14 July 1907, Putnam Co., TN to Eliza Maxwell).

Frances Ann Gentry b. 16 October 1948 – d. 10 September 1951, d/o Rev. Dow Snowden Gentry Sr. (1910-1971) & Lassie Mae McDonald (1915-1998). 'Daughter of Mr. and Mrs. D.S. Gentry' Rev. Dow Snowden Gentry Sr. Obt.

# Gary Thomas Gentry Obt.

b. 17 October 1954, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 10 January 2020, Kansas City, Jackson Co., MO, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of June 1975, Putnam Co., TN to **Berna Jean (Henry) Gentry**. Gary Thomas Gentry, s/o **George Thomas Gentry** (1919-1981) & **Ruby Mae Carter** (1918-1992). \*See George Thomas Gentry Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 252 – Gary Thomas Gentry married 14 June 1975, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Berna Jean Henry, age 20, address; 405 N. Maple, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mr. & Mrs. B. L. Henry, 405 N. Maple, Cookeville, TN).

Gary Thomas Gentry, 65, passed away Friday, January 10, 2020 at Kansas City Hospice House in Missouri.

Gary lived in Baxter, Tennessee from birth, October 17, 1954, until he married Jean Henry, June 14, 1975. Following a year in Cookeville, Gary received his bachelor's degree in Electrical Engineering from Tennessee Tech University. Gary and Jean moved to Kansas City where he had a 40 year career as an engineer for Bendix (now Honeywell).

Gary retired in 2016, spending his time relaxing with Jean, taking trips to Vegas and enjoying his nieces, nephews, and great-nieces and nephews. They were all like his children and grandchildren.

Gary was preceded in death by his parents, George T. and Ruby M. Gentry; and his brother, Denton E. Gentry.

Gary is survived by his beloved wife, Jean; and brothers-in-law and sisters-in-law, Faye Gentry of San Carlos, California, Saundra and Paul Degges of Brentwood, Tennessee, Daryl and Rena Henry, Steve Henry and Pam Henry, all of Cookeville. He is also survived by numerous nieces, nephews, and greatnieces and nephews in California and Tennessee.

A memorial service was held Saturday, January 25, 2020 at Whitson Funeral Home, Cookeville, Tennessee. Burial followed in Samuel Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter, Tennessee.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 23 January 2020

## George Thomas Gentry Obt.

b. 23 December 1919, Putnam Co., TN – d. 6 June 1981, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of August 1938, Putnam Co., TN to **Ruby Mae (Carter) Gentry**, b. 7 May 1918, Jackson Co., TN – d. 26 October 1992, Smithville, TN, d/o **Thomas Martin Carter & Ida Belle Brewington**. George Thomas Gentry, s/o **Willis Norman Gentry** (1881-1967) & **Julia Emma Reeder** (1890-1965).

\*See Denton Eugene "Gene" Gentry Obt.

\*See Gary Thomas Gentry Obt.

\*See Julia Emma (Reeder) Gentry Obt.

\*See Ruby Mae (Carter) Gentry Obt.

\*See Willis Norman Gentry Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 572 – George Gentry married 2 August 1938, Putnam Co., TN, age 18, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN to Ruby Carter, age 20, address Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: T. M. Carter, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN).

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for George T. Gentry, 61, were held Monday, June 8, at 10 a.m. in the chapel of Baxter Funeral Home with Bro. Glenn Ramsey officiating. Burial was in Maxwell Cemetery.

A native of Putnam County, Mr. Gentry was pronounced dead on arrival at Cookeville General Hospital on Saturday, June 6, 1981. He was employed with Cookeville post office. Mr. Gentry was the son of the late Willis Gentry and Emma Reeder Gentry.

Survivors include his wife, Rudy Carter Gentry; two sons, Gary Gentry and Gene Gentry both of Kansas City, Missouri; two brothers, Ralph Gentry of Baxter and Charlie Gentry of Detroit, Michigan; three sisters, Mrs. Lucille Brown of Baxter, TN, Mrs. Gladys Carter and Mrs. Pearl Taylor both of Detroit, Michigan; and one grandchild, Denny Gentry.

Baxter Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN: 8 June 1981

# John Arthur Gentry Obt.

b. 25 December 1908, Smith Co., TN – d. 15 December 1985, Smith Co., TN, md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of January 1933, Smith Co., TN to **Ruth Inez (Vaden) Gentry**, b. 22 January 1912 – d. 24 September 1959, d/o **Matthew "Mack" Vaden** (1865-1945) & **Mary Louise Gass** (1874-1930), both buried in Vaden Cemetery, Smith Co., TN. John Arthur Gentry, s/o **Benjamin Harrison Gentry Sr.** (1888-1979) & **Katie Arizona Crawford** (1889-1950). John Arthur Gentry was also md to **Dorothy (Glover) Gentry Wade**, b. 26 February 1918, d. 20 April 2009, Chestnut Mound, Smith Co., TN, d/o **Howard King Glover** (1892-1973) & **Bercha Harriett Vaden** (1898-1980). 'Asleep in Jesus'

\*See Dorothy (Glover) Gentry Wade Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Smith Co., TN, pg. 460 – Arthur Gentry married 28 January 1933, Smith Co., TN, age 23, address: Carthage, Smith Co., TN to Ruth Vaden, age 21, address: Carthage, Smith Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mark Vaden).

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Smith Co., TN, pg. 243 -John Arthur Gentry married 14 September 1963, Smith Co., TN, age 54, address: Carthage, Smith Co., TN to Dorothy Wade, age 45, address: Chestnut Mound, Putnam Co., TN).

**CHESTNUT MOUND, TN** - Funeral services for John Arthur Gentry, 76, of the Chestnut Mound community of Smith Co., will be held tomorrow at 1:00 at the Carthage Chapel of Sanderson Funeral Home with Bro. W. M. Overton officiating. Burial will be at Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter. Mr. Gentry died Sunday December 15, 1985.

Born December 25, 1908 in Smith County, he was the son of the late Ben Harrison and Katie Arizona Crawford Gentry. Mr. Gentry was a retired farmer and a member of the Caney Fork Missionary Baptist Church.

His family includes his wife, Mrs. Dorothy Glover Gentry; 2 daughters, Mary Estep of Mt. Juliet, and Linda Carol Gibbs of Hendersonville; 5 sisters, Geneva Scruggs of Club Springs, Georgia Wilkinson of Gordonsville, Ivy Croslin of Chestnut Mound, Ruby Hunt of Nashville, and Myrtle Smith of Old Hickory; 5 brothers, E. J. Gentry and Joe Gentry, both of Chestnut Mound, Ben Gentry, Jr. of Elmwood, Solon Gentry of Club Springs, and Clifton Gentry of Lebanon; 2 grandchildren and a great grandchild.

## John Vance Gentry Sr. Obt.

b. 13 August 1918, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 9 April 2002, Putnam Co., TN, md 1<sup>st</sup> on the 11<sup>th</sup> of April 1946 to **Lillian Mae "Pat" (Bailey) Gentry**, b. 10 March 1922 – d. 27 August 1988. John Vance Gentry Sr. md 2<sup>nd</sup> on the 1<sup>st</sup> of September 1989 to **Mary (LeQuire) Abel Gentry**, b. 13 June 1922, Roane Co., TN – d. 30 May 2003, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. She was md also to **Raymond Rodgers Abel** (1918-1972), both buried in Daysville Cemetery, Cumberland Co., TN.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for John Vance Gentry Sr., 83, of Cookeville, will be held Thursday, April 11, at 2 p.m. in the Baxter Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home with burial in Maxwell Cemetery North with full military honors.

The family will receive friends at the Baxter Chapel today from 5-9 p.m. and Thursday from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.

Mr. Gentry died Tuesday, April 9, 2002, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born August 13, 1918, in Putnam County to the late Monroe and Ollie Frances Burgess Gentry.

Mr. Gentry served as a Staff Sergeant in the Army with the 182nd Infantry during World War II and was awarded the Purple Heart. He was a member of the VFW and the 12th Armored Division Association. He was a retired feed salesman with Moorman Feed Sales, a farmer and a member of the Woodmen of the World and Stevens Street Baptist Church.

His family includes his wife, Mary LeQuire Abel Gentry, whom he married on September 1, 1989; children and spouses, Carol Hall and Jim Gatton of Cookeville, Una E. and Doyle Lafever of Baxter, Pearl Marie and Eddie Hargis of Crossville, Gordon A. Hall Jr. of Denver, Col., John V. Jr. and Eulah Gentry of Cookeville; Mary's children and spouses, Ray Abel, June and Don Wofford, and Betty and Glen Lowe, all of Cookeville, and Jane and Ray Crawhorn of Kingston; nine grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his first wife, Lillian Mae "Pat" Bailey Gentry, whom he married on April 11, 1946, and who died on August 27, 1988, after 42 years of marriage; two sisters, Una Gentry and Alma Lee Neville; and five brothers, Dow, Gray, Harding, Calvin and Claude Gentry.

Bro. Jimmy Arms will officiate at the services.

Published April 10, 2002 10:39 AM CDT: Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN

## John Whitley Gentry Obt.

b. 29 May 1860, Putnam Co., TN- d. 25 November 1948, Chestnut Mound, TN, md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of November 1878, Putnam Co., TN to Laura Josephine (Maxwell) Gentry, b. 18 August 1862 – d. 28 March 1933, Putnam Co., TN, d/o David Wood Maxwell Sr. (1822-1869) & Mary Elizabeth "Besty" Shanks (1826-1888). John Whitley Gentry, s/o William Gentry & Eliza Taylor.

\*See Amanda Fern (Gentry) Elmore Obt.

\*See William Robert "Bill" Elmore

\*See Monroe "Roe" Gentry Obt.

\*See Willis Norman Gentry Obt.

\*See William D. Gentry

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 32 - J. W. Gentry married on the 28 November 1878, Putnam Co., TN to Laura J. Maxwell).

Funeral services for John Whitley Gentry, 88, were conducted on Saturday morning at the Baxter Methodist Church with the Rev. Dow Ensor of Cookeville officiating, assisted by the Rev. Carson Whitaker. Burial was in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mr. Gentry's death occurred Thursday at the home of his son, Ben Gentry, in Chestnut Mound, following a brief illness.

A native of Putnam County, he spent practically all his life in the Baxter community. On November, 1878, he was married to Miss Josephine Maxwell who preceded him in death 15 years. He was a member of the Methodist Church.

Additional survivors include 2 other sons, Willis and Monroe Gentry of Baxter; 5 daughters, Mrs. Ethel Hickey, Mrs. Lorene Maxwell, Mrs. Gertrude Sliger, Mrs. Ida Johnson, and Mrs. Fern Elmore; 59 grandchildren and 67 great grandchildren; 3 brothers, R. O. Gentry, Cookeville, Elmore Gentry, Monterey, Sterling Gentry, McEwen; 2 sisters, Mrs. Alice Leftwich, Baxter, and Mrs. Mary Duke, Nashville.

Putnam County Herald, Cookeville, TN: Thursday, 2 December 1948, front page.

DC#28353, Smith Co., TN, Dist. 10, Buffalo Valley, John Whitley Gentry, b. 26 May 1860, Putnam Co., TN - d. 25 November 1948, age 88 yrs., 5 mths, 26 days. Cause of Death: Cerebral Hemorrhage, duration, 1 hr., due to senility. Attended by: R. H. Millis, M. D., Cookeville, TN. Informant: Lloyd Hickey. Undertaker: Carver Funeral Home, Cookeville, TN. Occupation: Farmer. Father: William Gentry, Putnam Co. Mother: Eliza Taylor. Usual residence: Baxter, Dist. 20, Putnam Co., TN.

DC#6179, Putnam Co., TN, Dist. 20 - Laura Josephine Maxwell - Cause of Death: Died of Angina Pectoris, d. 28 Mar 1933, age 70 yrs. 7 mths, 10 days time of death: 10 p.m. Father: D. W. Maxwell. Mother: Mary E. Shanks. Informant: J. W. Gentry. Undertaker: J. W. Gentry. Registrar: A. R. Judd. Attended by: R. H. Millis, M. D., Baxter, TN.

## Julia Emma (Reeder) Gentry Obt.

b. 23 December 1890 – d. 25 January 1965, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of September 1913, Putnam Co., TN to **Willis Norman Gentry**, b. 22 March 1881, Putnam Co., TN – d. 18 April 1967, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o John Whitley Gentry (1860-1948) & Laura Josephine Maxwell (1862-1933). Julia Emma (Reeder) Gentry, d/o L. P. Reeder (1856-1945) & Martha Green (1856-1921).

\*See Lucille (Gentry) Brown Obt.

\*See George Thomas Gentry Obt.

\*See Willis Norman Gentry Obt.

\*See L. P. Reeder

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 177 #704 - W. N. Gentry married 14 September 1913, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Emma Reeder).

Mrs. Julia Emma Gentry died Monday (January 25). She was 74. Burial was in the Maxwell Cemetery. She was the daughter of L. P. and Martha Green Reeder.

Survivors include her husband, Willis N. Gentry of Baxter; sons, Howard of Chattanooga, Hatton of Crossville, George and Ralph of Baxter, and Charles of Detroit; 3 daughters, Mrs. Pearl Taylor and Mrs. Gladys Carter of Detroit; and Mrs. Lucille Brown of Baxter; 1 brother, Jay Reeder of Rt. 4, Cookeville; 1 sister, Mrs. Leona Wallace of Silver Point.

Baxter Funeral Home in charge of arrangements.

Dispatch, TN: Wednesday, 27 January 1965.

## Kathy A. (Owens) Gentry Obt.

b. 5 July 1951, Putnam Co., TN – d. 28 March 2014, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 12<sup>th</sup> of September 1969, Putnam Co., TN to **Dow Snowden Gentry Jr.**, b. 22 July 1945, s/o **Dow Snowden Gentry Sr.** (1910-1971) & Lassie Mae McDonald (1915-1998).

\*See Rev. Dow Snowden Gentry Sr. Obt.

\*See Lassie Mae (McDonald) Gentry Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 41 – Dow S. Gentry Jr. married 12 September 1969, Putnam Co., TN, age 24, b. 22 July 1945, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Cathy Owens, age 18, b. 7 July 1951, address: Rt. 1, Silver Point, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian, or next of kin of female: Mattie Lee Farley, (aunt), Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** — Funeral services for Kathy Gentry, 62, of Cookeville, were held at 2 p.m. today, Monday, March 31, from the chapel of Presley Funeral Home in Cookeville. Burial followed in Maxwell



Cemetery (North).

Mrs. Gentry passed away on Friday, March 28, 2014, in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

She was born July 5, 1951, in Putnam County.

Mrs. Gentry enjoyed her grandchildren and was a member of Scott Avenue Baptist Church.

Mrs. Gentry is survived by her husband, Dow S. Gentry Jr. of Cookeville; a son, Dow S. Gentry, III and wife Jennifer of Gainesboro; two daughters, Catherine Phipps and husband Terry of Cookeville and Frances Reeder and husband Marty of Cookeville; and two sisters, Helen Seiter of Cookeville and Carolyn Clemons of Baxter.

She was preceded in death by her parents, Hugh and Ida Lollar and Sam Leftwich, and one brother, Paul Owens.

Pallbearers were family and friends.

Mickey Leftwich and Matt Tuttle officiated at the services.

You may share your thoughts or send condolences to the family by visiting www.presleyfuneralhome.com.

Professional services provided by Presley Funeral Home in Cookeville, (931) 528-1044.

Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN: 31 March 2014

## Lassie Mae (McDonald) Gentry Obt.

b. 3 May 1915, Macon Co. – d. 9 November 1998, Putnam Co., TN, md **Rev. Dow Snowden Gentry Sr.**, b. 6 January 1910, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 July 1971, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Monroe "Roe" Gentry** (1884-1956) & **Ollie Frances Burgess** (1889-1969). Lassie Mae (McDonald) Gentry, d/o **E. M. Pete McDonald & Maude Lou Johnson**.

\*See Rev. Dow Snowden Gentry Sr. Obt.

\*See Kathy A. (Owens) Gentry Obt.

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Lassie Mae "Mac" Gentry, 83, of Baxter will be held at 1 p.m. on Friday, Nov. 13, from the Baxter chapel of Hooper & Huddleston Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery.

The family will receive friends after 10 a.m. on Thursday at the funeral home.

Mrs. Gentry died on Monday, Nov. 9, 1998, at her home.

She was born on May 3, 1915, in Macon County to the late Pete and Maude Lou Johnson McDonald. Mrs. Gentry was a retired self-employed merchant.

Her family includes five sons and daughters-in-law, Dow S. Jr. and Kathy Gentry of Whites Creek, DeHugh and Patricia Gentry, Paul T. and Donna Gentry of Double Springs, and James and Debra Gentry of Baxter; and several grandchildren.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Dow Gentry Sr.; a daughter, Frances Ann Gentry; two sisters, Analene Robinson and Lillian McDonald; and a brother, Paul McDonald.

Bro. Clyde Cunningham will officiate at the services.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN.

# Lois Faye (Neville) Gentry Obt.

b. 25 January 1941, Lebanon, Wilson Co., TN – d. 14 March 2022, Belton, Cass Co., MO, md on the 16<sup>th</sup> of September 1966, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN to **Denton Eugene "Gene" Gentry**, b. 2 July 1939, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 28 February 2007, Kansas City, KS, (Capt. Army Reserve), s/o **George Thomas Gentry** (1919-1981) & **Ruby Mae Carter** (1918-1992), d/o **Thomas Martin Carter & Ida Belle Brewington**. Lois Faye (Neville) Gentry, d/o **Allen Sneed Neville** (1907-1977) & **Alma Lee Gentry** (1914-1992).

\*See Denton Eugene "Gene" Gentry Obt.

**BAXTER**-Funeral services for Lois Faye Gentry, 81 of Belton, MO and Lebanon, TN will be Monday, March 21 at 11 AM at Baxter Chapel of Hooper Huddleston Horner Funeral Home. Interment will follow in Samuel Maxwell Cemetery. The family will receive friends Monday from 9:30 AM until service time at the funeral home. Bro. John Gentry will officiate.



Mrs. Gentry died Sunday, February 27, 2022 at her home.

She was born in Lebanon, TN to the late Allen Sneed Neville and Alma Lee Gentry Neville.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Denton Eugene "Gene" Gentry who died February 28, 2007; sisters, Joy Mask and Patsy Milom; in-

laws, George and Ruby Carter Gentry.

She was a retired mechanical draftsperson in the Aerospace industry.

Survivors include son and daughter-in-law, Denton and Lisa Gentry of San Carlos; sister, Evelyn Lowe of Nashville; brothers, Dow (Aline) Neville of Hendersonville, Allen (Koidula) Neville of Debary, FL; and grandchildren, Hailey, Thomas and Eugene Gentry of San Carlos, CA.

In lieu of flowers the family suggests memorial contributions to the Alzheimer's Association https://www.alz.org/.

Baxter Chapel of Hooper Huddleston Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 14 March 2022

## Monroe "Roe" Gentry Obt.

b. 18 November 1884 – d. 25 November 1956, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of March 1907, Putnam Co., TN to **Ollie Frances (Burgess) Gentry**, b. 4 January 1889, Putnam Co., TN – d. 17 July 1969, d/o **Vance DeKalb Burgess** (1845-1932) & **Susan Florilla Dearing** (1845-1921), both buried in Allison Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Monroe "Roe" Gentry, s/o John Whitley Gentry (1860-1948) & Laura Josephine Maxwell (1862-1933).

## \*See Elbert Gray Gentry Obt.

\*See John Whitley Gentry Obt.

\*See Ollie Frances (Burgess) Gentry Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 389 #1016 – Roe Gentry married 30 March 1907, Putnam Co., TN to Ollie Burgess).

Roe Gentry Rites Held at Baxter

Funeral services for Roe Gentry, 72, of Baxter, who died Sunday morning at Cookeville General Hospital after a short illness were held Monday afternoon at the Baxter Methodist Church.

The Rev. Benton Harness, Dr. Harry L. Upperman, and the Rev. Walter Schaerer, officiated. Burial was in the Maxwell Cemetery. Hooper-Huddleston Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

Mr. Gentry was a retired farmer. He was the son of the late John W. and Josephine Maxwell Gentry.

Survivors include his wife, Mrs. Ollie Burgess Gentry; 2 daughters, Mrs. Olney Gentry, Cookeville, and Mrs. Allen Neville, Nashville; 6 sons, Dow, Gray, John, and Claude Gentry, all of Baxter, Harding Gentry, Albany, GA, and Calvin Gentry, Memphis; 2 brothers, Ben Gentry, Stonewall, TN, and Willie Gentry, Baxter; 4 sisters, Mrs. Gertrude Sliger, Ada, OK, Mrs. Tommy Johnson, Baxter, and Mrs. Bill Elmore, Baxter, and Mrs. Joe Hickey, Rt. 2, Baxter; 30 grandchildren and 2 great-grandchildren.

Citizen, TN: 28 November 1956, pg. 3.

#### **Ollie Frances (Burgess) Gentry Obt.**

b. 4 January 1889, Putnam Co., TN – d. 17 July 1969, md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of March 1907, Putnam Co., TN to **Monroe "Roe" Gentry**, b. 18 November 1884 – d. 25 November 1956, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **John Whitley Gentry** (1860-1948) & **Laura Josephine Maxwell** (1862-1933). Ollie Frances (Burgess) Gentry, d/o **Vance DeKalb Burgess** (1845-1932) & **Susan Florilla Dearing** (1845-1921), both buried in Allison Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Monroe "Roe" Gentry Obt.

Widow of Roe Gentry was buried in the Maxwell Cemetery. Funeral held July 19, 1969 at Baxter Funeral Home.

Survivors, Olney Gentry of Cookeville, Mrs. Alan Neville, Nashville, 6 sons, D. S., Gary and John of Baxter, Harding of Brownsville, Calvin of Memphis and Claude of Cookeville.

Dispatch, TN: 24 July 1969

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 389 #1016 – Roe Gentry married 30 March 1907, Putnam Co., TN to Ollie Burgess).

## Ralph Eugene Gentry Obt.

b. 7 May 1927, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 April 2006, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of June 1947 to **Reba Mae (Austin) Gentry**, b. 17 February 1929, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 21 June 2022, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **William Arthur Austin** (1901-1980) & **Nora Avo Sliger** (1901-1976). Ralph Eugene Gentry, s/o **Willis Norman Gentry** (1881-1967) & **Julia Emma Reeder** (1890-1965). \*See Reba (Austin) Gentry Obt.

\*See Ronald Lynn Gentry Obt.

\*See Willis Norman Gentry Obt.

**BAXTER** -- Funeral services for Ralph E. Gentry, 78, of Baxter, will be held at 2 p.m. Thursday, April 13, from the chapel of Baxter Funeral Home. Burial will follow in Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter.

The family will receive friends 4-9 p.m. today and from 7 a.m. until time of services Thursday at the funeral home.

Mr. Gentry died Tuesday, April 11, 2006, in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born May 7, 1927, in Putnam County to the late Willis and Emma Reeder Gentry. He was a mechanic with Putnam County Auto Parts and was of the Methodist faith.

His family includes his wife, Reba Austin Gentry of Baxter; a brother, Charles Gentry of Michigan; two sisters, Lucille Brown and Pearl Taylor, both of Baxter; and several nieces and nephews.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by a son, Ronald Lynn Gentry, and three brothers, Howard, Hatton and George Gentry.

Pallbearers will be family members.

Bro. Charles Maxwell will officiate the services.

Published April 12, 2006 10:50 AM CDT: Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN

## Reba (Austin) Gentry Obt.

b. 17 February 1929, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN - d. 21 June 2022, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of June 1947 to **Ralph Eugene Gentry**, b. 7 May 1927, Putnam Co., TN - d. 11 April 2006, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Willis Norman Gentry** (1881-1967) & **Julia Emma Reeder** (1890-1965). Reba (Austin) Gentry, b. 17 February 1929, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN - d. 21 June 2022, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **William Arthur Austin** (1901-1980) & **Nora Avo Sliger** (1901-1976), both buried in Allison Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Ralph Eugene Gentry Obt.

**BAXTER**-Funeral services for Reba Mae Gentry, 93 of Baxter, will be 3 PM Friday, June 24 at the Baxter Chapel of Hooper Huddleston Horner Funeral Home. Interment will follow in Samuel Maxwell Cemetery. The family will receive friends Friday from 12 noon until service time. Bro. Dan Clouse and Austin Billingsley will officiate.

Mrs. Gentry died Tuesday morning, June 21, 2022 at Bailey Manor in Cookeville.

She was born February 17, 1929 in Baxter to the late William Arthur and Nora Avo Sliger Austin. She was a homemaker and enjoyed gardening and playing wiffle ball in the front yard with her nephews. In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband Ralph Eugene Gentry, son Ronald Lynn Gentry, sister Flora Juanita Young, brothers Johnny, Clay, Bill and William Arthur Austin, Jr.

Survivors include niece Rema Faye Billingsley, Nephew Tommy Young both of Baxter, great nephews: Lee Billingsley, Shawn (Teresa) Billingsley, great-great-nephews Austin (Kailee) Billingsley, Kyle Billingsley and Brett Billingsley, great great great niece Raelynn Rose Billingsley. Family and friends will serve as pallbearers.

Baxter Chapel of Hooper Huddleston Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN:

## Ronald Lynn Gentry Obt.

b. 26 May 1952, Putnam Co., TN – d. 8 April 1992, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Ralph Eugene Gentry** (1927-2006) & **Reba Mae Austin**. Ronald Lynn Gentry shares tombstone with his parents. \*See Ralph E. Gentry Obt.

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Ronald Lynn Gentry, 39, of Baxter will be held Friday, April 10, at 2 p.m. in the Baxter Chapel of Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home. Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mr. Gentry died Wednesday, April 8, 1992, in Cookeville General Hospital.

Son of Ralph E. and Reba Austin Gentry of Baxter, he was born May 26, 1952, in Cookeville General Hospital.

Mr. Gentry was a factory worker.

The family will receive friends after 2 p.m. today at the Baxter Chapel of Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home.

Bro. Charles E. Maxwell will officiate.

## Ruby Mae (Carter) Gentry Obt.

b. 7 May 1918, Jackson Co., TN – d. 26 October 1992, Smithville, DeKalb Co., TN, md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of August 1938 to **George Thomas Gentry**, b. 23 December 1919, Putnam Co., TN – d. 6 June 1981, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Willis Norman Gentry** (1881-1967) & **Julia Emma Reeder** (1890-1965). Ruby Mae (Carter) Gentry, d/o **Thomas Martin Carter & Ida Belle Brewington**. \*See George Thomas Gentry

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 572 – George Gentry married 2 August 1938, Putnam Co., TN, age 18, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN to Ruby Carter, age 20, address Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: T. M. Carter, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN).

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Ruby Mae Gentry, 74, of Baxter will be held Thursday, October 29, at 1 p.m. from Baxter Funeral Home. Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mrs. Gentry died Monday, October 26, 1992, at Sunny Point Nursing Home in Smithville.

She was born in Jackson county on May 7, 1918, to the late Thomas Martin and Ida Belle (Brewington) Carter.

Mrs. Gentry was a housewife and a member of Baxter Methodist Church. She was actively involved with the American Postal Workers Union Ladies Auxiliary, Baxter Senior Citizens and VFS Ladies Auxiliary.

Her family includes two sons and daughter-in-law, Gene and Faye Gentry and Gary and Jean Gentry, all of Kansas City, Kansas; one sister, Dorsie Wheeler of Baxter; one brother, Leamon Carter of Warren, MI and one grandson, Denny Gentry, and a host of nieces, nephews and cousins.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, George Thomas Gentry, and 13 brothers and sisters.

The family is receiving friends at the funeral home.

Dr. Richard Diemer will officiate at the services.

## Ruby Mae (Tallant) Gentry Obt.

b. 28 October 1907, Putnam Co., TN – d. 26 March 1998, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of May 1938, Putnam Co., TN to **Elbert Gray Gentry**, b. 16 August 1912 – d. 9 July 1980, s/o **Monroe "Roe" Gentry** (1884-1956) & **Ollie Frances Burgess** (1889-1969). Ruby Mae (Tallant) Gentry, d/o **Enoch Asberry Tallant** (1872-1925) & **Margaret Hughes** (1873-1933), both buried in Odd Fellows Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Elbert Gray Gentry Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 533 - Gray Gentry married 21 May 1938, Putnam Co., TN, age 26, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Ruby Tallant, age 30, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: E. A. Tallant, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Rubye Mae Tallant Gentry, 90, of Baxter will be held at 2 p.m. today, March 29, from the Baxter chapel of Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery.

Mrs. Gentry was dead on arrival at Cookeville Regional Medical Center on Thursday, March 26, 1998.

She was born on Oct. 28, 1907, in Putnam County to the late Enoch Asbury and Margaret Hughes Tallant. Mrs. Gentry was a school teacher for 10 years, a homemaker, and a member of the United Methodist Church in Baxter.

Her family includes six sons, Elbert Gentry of Joplin, MO, Lewis Gentry of Gleason, Floyd Gentry of Colliersville, Norman Gentry of Baxter, Enoch Gentry of Carthage; two daughters, Carol McGee of Bartlett and Kay Gentry Womack of Nashville; 11 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren.

In addition to her parents, she was also preceded in death by her husband, Gary Gentry; two daughters, Connie Lee Gentry and Betty Ann Gentry Kohrs; and one grandson, Robert "Bobby" Floyd Gentry.

Bro. T. J. Bennett will officiate at the services.

#### William D. Gentry

b. 20 July 1897 – d. 7 August 1914 (Died from gas in a well), s/o John Whitley Gentry (1860-1948) & Laura Josephine Maxwell (1862-1933). \*See John Whitley Gentry Obt.

#### Willis Norman Gentry Obt.

b. 22 March 1881, Putnam Co., TN – d. 18 April 1967, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of November 1900, Putnam Co., TN to **Eliza Alice (Crawford) Gentry**, b. 10 March 1885 – d. 18 October 1912. Willis Norman Gentry, s/o **John Whitley Gentry** (1860-1948) & Laura Josephine Maxwell (1862-1933). Willis Norman Gentry md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of September 1913, Putnam Co., TN to **Julia Emma** (Reeder) Gentry, b. 23 December 1890 – d. 25 January 1965, d/o L. P. Reeder (1856-1945) & Martha Green (1856-1921).

\*See Edward R. Gentry

- \*See George Thomas Gentry Obt.
- \*See Lucille (Gentry) Brown Obt.
- \*See John Whitley Gentry Obt.
- \*See Julia Emma (Reeder) Gentry Obt.
- \*See Pearl (Gentry) Taylor Obt.
- \*See Ralph Eugene Gentry Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 177 #704 - W. N. Gentry married 14 September 1913, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Emma Reeder).

Willis Norman Gentry, 86, died Tuesday at the Cookeville General Hospital following a long illness. He was a retired farmer of Baxter, Rt. 2.

Funeral services were held today in the chapel of Baxter Funeral Home and burial was in the Maxwell Cemetery in Putnam County. Rev. W. H. Teague officiated.

He was a native of Putnam County, a son of John W. and Josephine Shanks Maxwell Gentry.

Survivors are 5 sons, Howard E. Gentry, Chattanooga, Ernest Hatton Gentry, Cookeville, George T. Gentry, Baxter, Charles H. Gentry, Detroit, Ralph E. Gentry, Baxter, 3 daughters, Mrs. Eliza Taylor, Dearborn, MI, Mrs. Leamon Carter, Warren, MI, Mrs. Dow Brown, Baxter, brother, Ben Gentry, Gordonsville, 4 sisters, Mrs. Joe Hickey, Sparta, Mrs. Dow Sliger, Ada, OK, Mrs. T. A. Johnson, Mrs. Bill Elmore, both of Baxter, 18 grandchildren and 20 great-grandchildren.

#### Susan Godsey

b. 8 February 1847 – d. 20 October 1914 'Grandma of Susie R. Thomas'

## John Estes Hale

b. January 1858, TN – d. 8 June 1912, Putnam Co., TN, md Sarah Catherine (Patton) Hale, b. January 1855, Putnam Co., TN – d. 14 September 1938, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Samuel A. Patton (1805-1905) & Malinda Byers (1818-1900). John Estes Hale, s/o Thomas S. Haile (1827-1865) & Martha Jane Allen (1840-1928).

\*See Marvin Earl Kirby *originally buried at Burnt Stand Cemetery*. \*See Radford Patterson \*See Samuel A. Patton

## Oplis J. "Phee" Helms Obt.

b. 20 October 1931, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 December 2014, Cookeville, TN, md on the 31<sup>st</sup> of May 1956 to **Wanda Sue (Brown) Helms**, b. 7 September 1938, Putnam Co., TN – d. 28 December 2009, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Willie Dow Brown** (1902-1975) & **Lucille Gentry** (1914-2006). \*See Willie Dow Brown Obt.

\*See Wanda Sue (Brown) Helms Obt.

**COOKEVILLE** — Graveside services for Oplis J. Phee" Helms, 83, of Baxter were held at 3 p.m. on Friday, Dec. 5, at Maxwell Cemetery North.



Mr. Helms passed away on Wednesday, Dec. 3, 2014, in Bethesda Health Care and Rehabilitation Center in Cookeville.

He was born Oct. 20, 1931, in Putnam County to the late Irma Gibson Helms.

Mr. Helms was an active member of Praise Cathedral Church. He enjoyed spending time with his family and friends.

He is survived by his daughters, Sheila Landers of Cookeville, Donna Simpson and husband Gary of Baxter and Vicky Helms of Baxter; a grandson, Mark Maxwell; a granddaughter, Alicia Simpson; a great-granddaughter, Ellie Sue Phy, all of Cookeville; a brother, Ivan Gibson; a sister and brother-in-law, Gwen and Claude Thompson, all of Ohio; nieces and nephews, and an abundance of close friends, cousins and church family.

In addition to his mother, he was preceded in death by his wife, Wanda Sue Helms, and a great-grandson, Andrew Phy.

Pallbearers were family and friends.

Bro. Eric Vickers officiated at the services.

You may share your thoughts or send condolences to the family by visiting www.presleyfuneralhome.com.

Professional services were provided by Presley Funeral Home in Cookeville, (931) 528-1044.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: Sunday, 7 December 2014

## Wanda Sue (Brown) Helms Obt.

b. 7 September 1938, Putnam Co., TN - d. 28 December 2009, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 31<sup>st</sup> of May 1956 to **Oplis J. "Phee" Helms**, b. 20 October 1931, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 December 2014, Cookeville, TN. Wanda Sue (Brown) Helms, d/o **Willie Dow Brown** (1902-1975) & **Lucille Gentry** (1914-2006). 'We Will Meet Again'

\*See Oplis J. "Phee" Helms Obt.

**BAXTER** -- Graveside services for Wanda Sue Helms, 71, of Baxter, were held today, Wednesday, Dec. 30, at 2 p.m. at Maxwell Cemetery (North). Mrs. Helms died Monday, Dec. 28, 2009, at Cookeville

Regional Medical Center. She was born Sept. 7, 1938, in Putnam County to the late Dow and Lucille Gentry Brown. Mrs. Helms was a homemaker and member of Sycamore Church of Christ.

Her family includes her husband, O.J. Helms of Baxter; three daughters and two sons-in-law, Sheila and A.D. Landers and Donna and Gary Simpson, all of Cookeville, and Vicky Helms of Baxter; a brother, Kenneth Dow Brown of Baxter; a sister, Glenda Margaret Webb of Lebanon; two grandchildren, Mark Maxwell and Alicia Phy and husband Michael; a niece, Anita Walter; and a nephew, Donnie Webb. In addition to her parents, Mrs. Helms was preceded in death by an infant son, William Jeffrey Helms; a grandson, Andrew Phy; and two nephews, Kenny and Danny Brown. Pallbearers were family and friends. Bro. Johnny Fox officiated the services. Baxter Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

## William Jeffery Helms

b. & d. 9 August 1969, s/o **Oplis J. "Phee" Helms**. 'And a little child shall lead them' See Oplis J. "Phee" Helms

## **Alvin Cullom Jared**

b. 13 March 1930. Putnam Co., TN – d. 20 December 1952, Larson Air Force Base, Moses Lake, WA, s/o **Leonidas Polk Jared Sr**. (1879-1963) & **Mary Frances Maxwell** (1886-1981). 'In memory of our son; All things we love and cherish, like ourselves, must fade and perish' \*See Leonidas Polk Jared Sr.

**Alvine Cullom Jared** was involved in one of the world's worst air disasters. It occurred in December of 1952 and involved veterans who were stationed stateside and veterans returning home from the Korean War and Far East Command. At that time, the Air Force had a program called "Operation Sleigh Ride", which brought servicemen home in time for the holidays. The lucky passengers' names were drawn by lot number. This particular flight was scheduled for Texas and points east. The accident took place at 6:27 a.m. on December 20. There were 105 passengers and 10 crew members. Eighty-two passengers and 5 crew members were killed when the plane crashed shortly after takeoff.

## Leonidas Polk Jared Jr. Obt.

b. 6 December 1927, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 September 2013, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 13<sup>th</sup> of September 1949, Jonesboro, AR to **Roberta Elouise (McBride) Medlock Jared**, b. 4 July 1923, Paragould, AR – d. 17 February 2013, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Henry McBride & Bertha Pearl Slayden. Leonidas Polk Jared Jr., s/o Leonidas Polk Jared Sr. (1879-1963) & Mary Frances Maxwell (1886-1981). Roberta Elouise (McBride) Medlock Jared also md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of October 1940, Trumann, AR to Edward Euedell Medlock.

\*See Roberta Elouise (McBride) Jared Obt.

Funeral Services for L.P. Jared, Jr. of Baxter will be Thursday, Oct. 3 at 2 P.M. from the Baxter Chapel of Hooper Huddleston Horner Funeral Home with interment in Maxwell Cemetery North. Rev. Carl Stiglich and Rev. Gerald Taylor will officiate.

Mr. Jared died Monday, September 30, 2013 at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born December 6, 1927 in Putnam County to the late L. P Jared Sr. and Mary Frances Maxwell Jared.

He was a retired backhoe operator with City of Baxter. He was a member of Friendship Methodist Church in Cookeville where he served as a Trustee and Usher. He also served on the church Pastor Parish Relationship Board.

He led singing at Baxter United Methodist Church for 38 years, served as Master of Ceremonies at Maxwell Cemetery North annual decoration for 42 years and served on the cemetery board for 57 years. He

<sup>\*</sup>See Leonidas Polk Jared Sr.

was President of the Baxter Civitan Club 1970-1971. He loved to hunt and fish and was great in church fundraising activities.

In addition to his parents he was preceded in death by his wife of 63 years, Robertia Elouise McBride Medlock Jared on Feb. 17, 2013, sisters Ruby Young, Viona Warren, Lillian Talley, Mayme Jared, Gladys Stockton, brothers Vernon Minton, Hubert Jared, Alvin Jared.

Survivors include daughter and son-in-law Sherron (James) Stanton of Baxter, son and daughter-in-law Vanas (Mary Ann) Medlock of Cookeville, sister Marie Sostock of Detroit, MI., 4 grandchildren: Cindy Moore, Tammy Guess, Danny Stanton and Jacob Stanton,7 great-grandchildren: Krissy Guess Livingston, Crystal Guess Holt, Dustin Stanton, Chelsey Stanton, Erica Jane Stanton, Joshua David Stanton and Tiffany Moore, 6 great-great-grandchildren: Karissa, Kathryn, Kaitlyn and Kierstyn Livingston, Cassidy and Sheyene Holt, nieces : Leeann Curtis, Yvonne Moore, Viann Lollar, Melinda Past, Mary Jo Rector, Maurine Judd and Margaret Walker, nephews: Joe Harpe, Wilson Talley and Carrol Talley.

Family and friends will serve as pallbearers.

Family will receive friends Wednesday from 5 to 8 P.M. and after 10 A.M. Thursday at the funeral home.

Memorial Contributions may be made to the Maxwell Cemetery North Fund, %Harold Brown (Treasurer), 1069 Elmore Town Rd. Baxter, TN. 38544

## Leonidas Polk Jared Sr.

b. 24 November 1879, Smith Co., TN- d. 19 August 1963, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of November 1916, Putnam Co., TN to **Mary Frances (Maxwell) Minton Jared**, b. 19 October 1886, Putnam Co., TN – d. 12 January 1981, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **William Cullom Maxwell** (1854-1922) & Julia Ann Virginia Gentry (1854-1920). Leonidas Polk Jared Sr., s/o **William James Jared** (1841-1919) & Elizabeth "Betty" Frances Huddleston (1845-1925), both buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Leonidas Polk Jared Sr. md 1<sup>st</sup> Emma Kelly (Terry) Jared, b. 15 July 1884, Jackson Co., TN – d. 13 October 1914, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Hugh Ryer Terry (1843-1916) & Julia Ann Quarles (1846-1914). 'Gone But Not Forgotten'

\*See Leonidas Polk Jared Jr. Obt.

\*See Mary Frances (Maxwell) Minton Jared Obt.

\*See William Cullom Maxwell

## Mary Frances (Maxwell) Monton Jared Obt.

b. 19 October 1886, Putnam Co., TN – d. 12 January 1981, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of November 1916, Putnam Co., TN to Leonidas Polk Jared Sr., b. 24 November 1879, Smith Co., TN- d. 19 August 1963, Putnam Co., TN, s/o William James Jared (1841-1919) & Elizabeth "Betty" Frances Huddleston (1845-1925), both buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Mary Frances (Maxwell) Jared, d/o William Cullom Maxwell (1854-1922) & Julia Ann Virginia Gentry (1854-1920). Mary Frances (Maxwell) Minton Jared was also md on the 7<sup>th</sup> of August 1904 to Bullion Minton (1883-1914). \*See Leonidas Polk Jared Sr.

\*See Bullion Minton

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Mrs. Mary Frances Jared, 94, will be conducted from the Baxter United Methodist Church, Wednesday, January 14, 1981, at 11:00 with the Rev. Jacky Wheeler and Rev. Robert Prichard officiating.

Mrs. Jared died January 12 in a local nursing home following an extended illness.

She was a native of Putnam County, the daughter of the late William and Julia Gentry Maxwell, the widow of the late Lee P. Jared.

Survivors include 3 sons, L. P. and Hubert Jared of Baxter, Vernon Minton, Cookeville, 4 daughters, Mrs. Ruby Ann Young, Sparta, Mrs. Lillian Talley, Watertown, Mrs. Marie Sostock, Detroit; Mrs. Vinona Harp, Algood; 16 grandchildren, 20 great grandchildren and a sister, Mr.s Tom Julian, Plant City, FL.

Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Hooper-Huddleston is in charge of arrangements.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 13 January 1981, pg. 2

## Roberta Elouise (McBride) Medlock Jared Obt.

b. 4 July 1923, Paragould, AR – d. 17 February 2013, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, md on the  $13^{th}$  of September 1949, Jonesboro, AR to Leonidas Polk Jared Jr., b. 6 December 1927, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 September 2013, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o Leonidas Polk Jared Sr. (1879-1963) & Mary Frances Maxwell (1886-1981). Roberta Elouise (McBride) Jared, d/o Henry McBride & Bertha Pearl Slayden. Roberta Elouise (McBride) Medlock Jared also md on the  $26^{th}$  of October 1940, Trumann, AR to Edward Euedell Medlock.

\*See Leonidas Polk Jared Jr. Obt.

**BAXTER** — Funeral services for Elouise Jared, 89, of Baxter, will be held at 11 a.m. on Wednesday, Feb. 20, at Baxter United Methodist Church. Interment will be in Maxwell Cemetery North.

The family will receive friends from 5-8 p.m. today, Tuesday, Feb. 19, at the Baxter Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home, and after 10 a.m. on Wednesday at the church.



Mrs. Jared died Sunday evening, Feb. 17, 2013, at her home.

She was born July 4, 1923, in Paragould, Ark., to the late Henry and Bertha Pearl Slayden McBride.

Mrs. Jared had been a resident of Baxter since 1956. She was a retired restaurant manager and member of Family Community Education Club (FCE). She was a member of Friendship United Methodist Church in Cookeville and very active in the church

women's group.

Her family includes her husband of 63 years, L.P. Jared Jr. (whom she married Sept. 13, 1949, in Jonesboro, Ark.); a daughter and son-in-law, Sherron and James Stanton of Baxter; a son and daughter-inlaw, Vanas and Mary Ann Medlock of Cookeville; a sister and brother-in-law, Margaret and William Hetler of Leachville, Ark.; four grandchildren, Cindy Moore of Cookeville, Tammy Guess of Cookeville, Danny Stanton of Hendersonville and Jacob Stanton of Brentwood; seven great-grandchildren, Krissy Guess Livingston, Crystal Guess Holt, Dustin Stanton, Chelsey Stanton Strock, Erica Jane Stanton, Joshua David Stanton and Tiffany Moore; and six great-great-grandchildren, Karissa Livingston, Kathryn Livingston, Kaitlyn Livingston, Kierstyn Livingston, Cassidy Holt and Sheyene Holt.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her stepfather, Presley William Jacobs, and two brothers, Joe Jacobs and Jimmy Jacobs.

Pallbearers will be Carroll Talley, Wilson Talley, Jeff Moore, Hank Guess, Joe Harpe and Jacob Stanton.

Revs. Gerald Taylor and Carl Stiglich will officiate at the services.

Baxter Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements (931) 858-2134.

You may share your thoughts and memories at www.hhhfunerals.com.

Herald Citizen, Cookeville, TN

## Lillian Winnell Julian

b. 13 October 1925 – d. 5 September 1927, s/o Marvin Thomas Julian (1891-1986) & Nancy Jane Maxwell (1892-1986).

## <u>Albert E. League</u>

b. 28 March 1886 – d. 22 November 1925, md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of March 1920, Putnam Co., TN to **Barbara Ann (Maxwell) League**, b. 30 April 1890, Putnam Co., TN – d. 23 February 1978, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **William Cullom Maxwell** (1854-1922) & **Julia Ann Virginia Gentry** (1854-1920). Albert E. League, s/o **James R. League & Martha A. Foster**.

\*See Barbara Ann (Maxwell) League Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 568 #2245 - Albert League married 28 March 1920, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Barbara Maxwell).

## Barbara Ann (Maxwell) League Obt.

b. 30 April 1890, Putnam Co., TN – d. 23 February 1978, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of March 1920, Putnam Co., TN to Albert League, b. 28 March 1886 – d. 22 November 1925. Barbara Ann (Maxwell) League, d/o William Cullom Maxwell (1854-1922) & Julia Ann Virginia Gentry (1854-1920).

\*See Albert League

\*See William Cullom Maxwell

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 568 #2245 - Albert League married 28 March 1920, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Barbara Maxwell).

Funeral services for Barbara Ann Leaque, 87, were conducted from the chapel of Hooper-Huddleston Funeral Home, Friday, February 24, 1978 at 3:00 with Walter Maxwell and Rev. Roy J. West officiating.

Mrs. League, a resident of 46 S. Elm St. in Cookeville, died February 23 in the local hospital.

She was a native of Putnam County, the daughter of the late William Robert and Julia Ann Gentry Maxwell.

Survivors include a daughter, Mrs. Robert Allison of Cookeville. 1 son James League, Baxter, 2 sisters, Mrs. Mary Jared, Baxter, Mrs. Tom Julian, Plant City, FL, 6 grandchildren and 6 great grandchildren.

Burial was in the Maxwell Cemetery.

## Alvin Harrison Maxwell Obt.

b. 8 October 1915, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 January 1995, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of August 1941, Putnam Co., TN to **Berchie Roberta (Massa) Maxwell**, b. 6 November 1919, Putnam Co., TN – d. 29 December 2001, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Estell Clarence Massa** (1892-1952) & **Maranda Thomas** (1892-1978), both buried in Odd Fellows Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Alvin H. Maxwell, s/o **William Robert Maxwell** (1885-1965) & **Pheobe Kansas Neal** (1888-1965).

## \*See Berchie (Massa) Maxwell Obt.

\*See Pheobe Kansas (Neal) Maxwell Obt.

\*See William Robert Maxwell Obt.

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Alvin Harrison Maxwell, 79, of Baxter were held today, January 26 at 2 p.m. in the Baxter Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston Funeral Home. Burial was in Maxwell Cemetery. Mr. Maxwell died Tuesday, January 24, 1995 in his home.

He was born October 8, 1915 in Putnam County to the late William Robert and Phoebe Kansas Neal Maxwell.

A retired assembler with an auto manufacture he was of the Methodist faith.

His family included his wife Berchie Massa Maxwell of Baxter, one daughter & son-in-law, Shirley and Charles Durrent of Ypsilanti, MI. One son and daughter-in-law, Jeffery & Carol Maxwell of North Branch, MI; one sister, Alda K. Pippen of Warren, MI; four brothers, Robert Maxwell of Baxter, Dallas & Henry L. Maxwell both of Cookeville and James Linden Maxwell of Lebanon and six grandchildren, Carrie Fruchtel, Brian Maxwell and Jason, Brendan, Megan and Eric Durrent.

Active pallbearers were Burley, Junior, Clarence, Robert and Brian Maxwell, Arlin Medley, Paul Davis and Bernie Fruchtel.

Dr. Richard Diemer and Rev. Ernest Robertson officiated at the services.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 26 January 1995.

## Andrew Jackson Maxwell Obt.

b. 27 February 1815 – d. 11 September 1865, (PVT Co F 21 and 22 Consol'd Tenn Cav, Confederate States Army), md Martha "Mary" Jane (Maddux) Maxwell. Andrew Jackson Maxwell also md Matilda E. (Bennett) Maxwell. (In Memory Of

(1850 census 13<sup>th</sup> Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 161 – **Jackson Maxwell** is head of household, 36 yrs. old, TN, md to **Rhoda**, 39 yrs. old, TN. Children: Martha 11 yrs. old; Thomas, 9 yrs. old; Richard, 5 yrs. old & Mary Maxwell, 3 yrs. old. All born in TN).

(1860 census 11<sup>th</sup> Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 1298 – **Jackson Maxwell** is head of household, 45 yrs. old, TN, md to **Matilda**, 21 yrs. old, TN. Living in the household; Martha E., 21 yrs. old, Thomas B., 19 yrs. old; Mariah L. 17 yrs. old; Richard C., 15 yrs. old & Mary J. Maxwell, 13 yrs. old. All born in TN. These are the children of Andrew Jackson Maxwell & Martha "Mary" Jane Maddux. Also living in the household: James O., 1 yr. old, TN & Franklin P. Maxwell, 5 yrs. old, TN. These are the children of Andrew Jackson Maxwell & Martha "Mary" Jane Maddux. Also living in the household: James O., 1 yr. old, TN & Franklin P. Maxwell, 5 yrs. old, TN. These are the children of Andrew Jackson Maxwell & Matilda E. Bennett)

## Andrew McLain Maxwell Obt.

b. 30 April 1865, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 December 1941, md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of August 1863, Putnam Co., TN to **Sarah Joanna (Gentry) Maxwell**, b. 10 April 1863, Putnam Co., TN – d. 21 December 1945, d/o **Martin Blackburn Gentry** (1818-1904) & **Mary Ann "Polly" Peek** (1829-1901). Andrew McLain Maxwell, s/o **David Wood Maxwell Sr.** (1822-1869) & **Mary Elizabeth "Besty" Shanks** (1826-1888). \*See Sarah Joanna (Gentry) Maxwell Ida Miranda (Maxwell) Nash Obt.

Andrew McClain Maxwell was born April 6, 1865, age, 76 years, 7 months, and 24 days. He was married to Sarah Joanna Gentry, August 30, 1884. To this union were born 7 children, Mrs. Alfred Nash, Baxter, Mrs. N. P. Worley, White City, KS, Mrs. C. M. Harris, Cookeville, Mrs. L. G. Puckett, Smithville, and Willis Maxwell, Nashville; two daughters preceded him in death, dying in infancy. His wife and 1 brother survive.

He professed faith in Christ and united with the Methodist Church about 40 years ago. A host of grandchildren, relatives and friends mourn his loss and live to bless the memory of his humble and quiet, good life.

The funeral services were conducted at the Baxter Methodist Church on Christmas Day with Rev. J. C. Sandusky, Rev. H. P. Keathley, Rev. Dow Ensor, Dr. H. L. Upperman, Rev. S. D. Organ, and Rev. J. A. Harris taking part in the service. Burial was in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Andrew McClain Maxwell was a Farmer and Blacksmith.

Herald, TN: 8 January, 1942, pg. 6.

1870 census 7th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN
Dwl: 1
Elizabeth Maxwell 44 F W (value of real estate, 500) (value of personal estate, 1,000) Keeps House VA
William C. Maxwell 15 M W Works Farm TN
Thomas Maxwell 12 M W At Home TN
Tennessee B. Maxwell 10 F W At Home TN
Andrew M. Maxwell 5 M W TN
David W. Maxwell 2 M W TN

## Arnold Lee Maxwell Obt.

b. 11 January 1922, Putnam Co., TN – d. 13 June 1982, Putnam Co., TN md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of November 1941, Putnam Co., TN to **Elema Marie (Stewart) Maxwell**, b. 23 March 1925, Putnam Co., TN – d. 23 January 1976, Royal Oak, MI, d/o **William Thomas Stewart** (1874-1936) & **Lota Josephine Ellis** (1886-1959), both buried in Stewart Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Arnold Lee Maxwell, s/o **William Robert Maxwell** (1885-1965) & **Pheobe Kansas Neal** (1888-1965). Arnold Lee Maxwell was also md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of December 1975, Wilson Co., TN to **Patricia "Pat" (Bussell) Gladin Maxwell**.

\*See Pheobe Kansas (Neal) Maxwell Obt.

\*See William Robert Maxwell Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Wilson Co., TN, pg. 109 #471 - Arnold Lee Maxwell married 20 December 1975, Wilson Co., TN, age 53, address: Warren, MI to Patricia Emaleen Gladin, age 44, address: Lebanon, TN. Next of kin of said female: John William Gladin III of 727 Kent Dr., Lebanon, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Arnold L. Maxwell, 60, of 730 Buffalo Valley Road, will be held at 11:00 Tuesday in the chapel of Hooper-Huddleston Funeral Home with Rev. A. J. Looper officiating. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery.

Mr. Maxwell, a native of Tennessee, was pronounced dead on arrival at Cookeville General Hospital, Sunday June 13, 1982. He was the son of the late William Robert and Phoebe K. Neil Maxwell. He was associated with McWilliams Realty Co.

Survivors include his wife, Mrs. Patricia Bussell Maxwell of Cookeville, a daughter, Mrs. Sharon Barton of Ferndale, MI; 3 sons, Jerry Maxwell and Roy Maxwell both of Mt. Clemens, MI, and Chuckie Baugus of Cookeville; 2 step-daughters, Mrs. Susan Clark of Lebanon, and Mrs. Patricia Stanage of Cookeville; a step-son, Billy Gladin of Lebanon; a sister, Mrs. Alda Pippin of Warren, MI; 7 brothers, Hillard Maxwell of Grand Blanc, MI, Willard Maxwell of Belleville, MI, James Maxwell of Lebanon, Alvin Maxwell of Baxter, MI, Harry Maxwell and Dallas both of Cookeville, and Robert Maxwell of Warren, MI; 6 grandchildren.

Hooper-Huddleston Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

## Arseamos Maxwell

b. 22 April 1878, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 November 1880, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Byrd Cantrell Maxwell** (1838-1905) & **Nancy Hannah Martelia Gentry** (1842-1911), both buried in Maxwell Cemetery South, Putnam Co., TN.

## Berchie Roberta (Massa) Maxwell Obt.

b. 6 November 1919, Putnam Co., TN – d. 29 December 2001, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of August 1941, Putnam Co., TN to **Alvin Harrison Maxwell**, b. 8 October 1915, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 January 1995, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **William Robert Maxwell** (1885-1965) & **Pheobe Kansas Neal** (1888-1965). Berchie (Massa) Maxwell, d/o **Estell Clarence Massa** (1892-1952) & **Maranda Thomas** (1892-1978), both buried in Odd Fellows Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Estel Clarence Massa Obt. buried in Odd Fellows Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN \*See Alvin Harrison Maxwell Obt.

**BAXTER** -- Funeral services for Berchie Maxwell, 82, of Baxter, will be held at 1 p.m. on Tuesday, Jan. 1, from the Baxter Chapel of Hooper & Huddleston Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery North in Baxter.

The family will receive friends from 2-9 p.m. today, Monday, Dec. 21, at the funeral home.

Mrs. Maxwell died on Saturday, Dec. 29, 2001, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

She was born on Nov. 6, 1919, in Putnam County to the late Estell and Maranda Thomas Massa. Mrs. Maxwell was a homemaker and a member of Baxter Church of Christ. She was also a member of Baxter Senior Citizens.

Her family includes a daughter and son-in-law, Shirley and Charles Durrett of Ypsilanti, Mich.; a son and daughter-in-law, Carol Jeffrey and Carol Maxwell of North Branch, Mich.; a brother, Harold Massa of Bon Aqua; grandchildren Carrie and Bernie Fruechtel, Brian and Rebecca Maxwell, Jason, Brendon, Erin and Megan Durrett; and two great-grandchildren, Hunter and Dylan Maxwell.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Alvin Harrison Maxwell; and two brothers, Elmer and Kenneth Massa.

Bro. Dewayne Chaffin will officiate at the services.

Published December 31, 2001 10:41 AM CST : Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN

## Betty June (Bean) Maxwell Obt.

b. 26 June 1929, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 6 June 2021, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of September 1949, Wayne Co., MI to **Robert Earl "Kenneth" Maxwell**, b. 9 May 1928, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 20 November 2021, Ft. Walton Beach, FL, , (US Army, Korea), s/o **William Robert Maxwell** (1885-1965) & **Pheobe Kansas Neal** (1888-1965), both buried in Maxwell Cemetery North I-40, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN (also called Samuel Maxwell Cemetery). Betty June (Bean) Maxwell, d/o **Ridley Carr Bean & Milbra Catherine McCaleb**.

\*See Robert Earl "Kenneth" Maxwell Obt.

Betty June Maxwell, 91 of Cookeville, formerly of Baxter passed away Sunday June 6, 2021 in Morningside of Cookeville. She was born June 26, 1929 in Putnam County to the late



Ridley and Milbrea McCaleb Bean.

Betty worked as a Teller at Michigan Bank in Detroit and retired as a Custodian for Warren Woods School District. She was a member of Baxter United Methodist Church.

Betty is survived by her husband of 71 years (Married September 10, 1949 in Detroit): Robert Earl "Kenneth" Maxwell; sons: Gary (Barbara) Maxwell of Destin, Florida, Alan (Elizabeth) Maxwell of Shelbyville, Michigan, and Larry Maxwell of

Bolingbrook, Illinois; 10 grandchildren and 12 great-grandchildren.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by a great grandchild: Riley Paige Maxwell; sister and brother-in-law: Claretta and Jay Lawson.

Funeral services were held Thursday, June 10, 2021 in the Baxter Chapel of Hooper Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home with Bro. TJ Bennett officiating. Interment followed in Samuel Maxwell Cemetery.

## Betty (Markley) Maxwell Obt.

b. 16 December 1926, Farmington, WV – d. 20 August 2009, Sparta, White Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of June 1960, Toledo, Lucas Co., OH to to **David Wood Maxwell III**, b. 12 September 1925, Putnam Co., TN – d. 7 March 2020, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **David Wood Maxwell Jr.** (1867-1950) & **Dona Myrtle Wilkerson** (1889-1977). Betty (Markley) Maxwell, d/o **Delbert C. Markley & Clara Alice Forsythe**. David Wood Maxwell III was md also on the 11<sup>th</sup> of June 1949 to **Izora (Miller) Maxwell**. \*See David Wood Maxwell Jr. Obt. \*See David Wood Maxwell III Obt.

**BAXTER** -- Funeral services for Betty Maxwell, 82, of Baxter, will be held at 2 p.m. on Saturday, Aug. 22, from the Baxter Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery North.

The family will receive friends from 4-8 p.m. today, Friday, Aug. 21, and after 11 a.m. on Saturday at the funeral home.

Mrs. Maxwell died Thursday, Aug. 20, 2009, in Life Care Center of Sparta.

She was born Dec. 16, 1926, in Farmington, W.Va., to the late Delbert C. and Clara Alice Forsythe Markley.

Mrs. Maxwell was a homemaker and a member of Baxter United Methodist Church. Her hobbies included crocheting, quilting, shopping, working in her flower garden, doing word search puzzles and traveling.

Her family includes her husband of 49 years (married June 9, 1960, in Toledo, Ohio), David W. Maxwell Jr. of Baxter; a daughter and son-in-law, Donna and Sidney Jones of Baxter; a son, David Maxwell of Wyandotte, Mich.; five grandchildren, Betty Maxwell, Alice Attard and Daniel, Noah and Sarah Jones; and four great-grandchildren, Alexandria and Kody Attard and Sidney and Emily Maxwell.

Pallbearers will be family and friends.

Revs. T.J. Bennett and Ernest Robertson will officiate at the services.

You may share your thoughts and memories at www.hhhfunerals.com.

Friday, Aug 21, 2009: Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN

#### **Burley Maxwell Obt.**

b. 19 May 1923, Putnam Co., TN – d. 14 November 2003, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of May 1948 to **Pauline (Trosper) Maxwell**, b. 14 August 1921, Gray, KY – d. 3 September 2004, Corbin, KY, d/o **Johnny Trosper** (1898-1966) & **Mattie Johnson** (1902-1958), both buried in Felts Chapel Cemetery, Laurel Co., KY. Burley Maxwell, s/o **David Wood Maxwell Jr.** (1867-1950) & **Dona Myrtle Wilkerson** (1889-1977). 'Precious Lord take my hand'

\*See Pauline (Trosper) Maxwell Obt.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Burley Maxwell, 80, of Cookeville will be held at 2 p.m. on Sunday, Nov. 16, from the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home. Eastern Star services will be held at 6 p.m. on Saturday, Nov. 15, at the funeral home.

Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 4-8 p.m. on Saturday, Nov. 15, and from noon-2 p.m. on Sunday at the funeral home.

Mr. Maxwell died today, Friday, Nov. 14, 2003, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born on May 19, 1923, in Putnam County to the late David Wood and Dona Myrtle Wilkerson Maxwell.

He was a boiler operator at the Lincoln School System. Mr. Maxwell was a member of First Methodist and Back Sliders Sunday School Class.

He was also a member of the Masonic Lodge and Eastern Star.

His family includes his wife, Pauline Maxwell of Cookeville; a son, James Maxwell of Atlanta, Ga.; two brothers, Paskel Maxwell of Cookeville and David Wood Maxwell Jr. of Baxter; a sister, Mae Nell Howell of Nashville; and two grandchildren, Erica and Angela Maxwell.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by 12 brothers and sisters.

Pallbearers will be family and friends.

Minister Becky Larson will officiate at the services.

Published November 14, 2003 10:26 AM CST : Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN

#### Charlie Foster Maxwell

b. 6 April 1912, Putnam Co., TN - d. 14 August 1981, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of July 1934 to **Ophia (Brown) Maxwell**, b. 4 June 1906, Putnam Co., TN - d. 6 July 1981, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Henry **M. Brown** (1873-1950) & **Betty Jane Sutton** (1879-1951). Charlie Foster Maxwell, s/o **David Jerdon Maxwell** (1882-1946) & **Tina Foster Cooper** (1882-1973). Charlie Foster Maxwell also md **Versa (Rice) Maxwell**, b. 17 February 1910, Putnam Co., TN - d. 9 January 1999, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Logan Mansfield Rice** (1884-1979) & **Dorsa Barr** (1886-1912). Versa (Rice) Maxwell is buried in Nash Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See David Jerdon Maxwell

\*See Ophia (Brown) Maxwell Obt.

\*See Versa Rice Maxwell Obt.

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Charlie F. Maxwell, 69, of Cookeville, will be held today at 3:30 p.m. in the chapel of Hooper & Huddleston Funeral Home with the Rev. Carson Whittaker and Rev. Bernard Houk officiating. Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mr. Maxwell was dead on arrival at Cookeville General Hospital August 14, 1981, having suffered an apparent heart attack.

For a number of years, he had been associated with M. N. Hargrove & Associates in the real estate business.

He was a native of Putnam County, son of the late Jerd and Tina Foster Maxwell.

Survivors include two daughters, Mrs. Rhonda Boswell of Cookeville and Mrs. Charlie Mai Bowman of Nashville; five grandchildren; one great-grandchild; four brothers, Vestal Maxwell of Indiana, Walter Maxwell of Cookeville, Lillard Maxwell of Cookeville and Clarence Maxwell of Michigan; and six sisters, Mrs. Willie Whittaker of Cookeville, Mrs. Lawrence Moss, Mrs. Birch Williams, Lorene Maxwell, all of Baxter; Mrs. Carson Whittaker of Sparta, and Mrs. Carter Clayton of California.

Hooper & Huddleston Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements. Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN: 16 August 1981.

## **Chester Arthur Maxwell**

b. 14 November 1880 – d. 8 May 1881, s/o William Cullom Maxwell (1854-1922) & Julia Ann Virginia Gentry (1854-1920). \*See William Cullom Maxwell

## **Clarence Maxwell Obt.**

b. 24 December 1924, Putnam Co., TN – d. 4 August 1997, Putnam Co., TN, (TEC 5 US Army WWII), md August 1948, Putnam Co., TN to **Frances "Francis" (Carr) Maxwell**, b. 17 May 1927, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 December 2009, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Joseph "Joe" Cordell Carr** (1907-1983) & **Dorothy Julian** (1906-1986). Frances "Francis" (Carr) Maxwell is buried in Smellage Cemetery, Boma, Putnam Co., TN. Clarence Maxwell, s/o **David Jerdon Maxwell** (1882-1946) & **Tina Foster Cooper** (1882-1973). \*See David Jerdon Maxwell

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Clarence Maxwell, 72, of Silver Point will be held Wednesday, August 6, at 11:00 a.m. in the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home with burial in the Maxwell Cemetery (north).

The family began receiving friends at 11 a.m. today at the funeral home.

Mr. Maxwell died Monday, August 4, 1997, at his home.

A native of Putnam County, he was born December 2, 1924, to the late David Jerd and Tina Cooper Maxwell.

He was an Army veteran of World War II and a retired machinist with Tool Detail Corporation of Warren, MI.

His family includes his wife, Frances Carr Maxwell; two sons, Phillip Ryan Maxwell of Silver Point and Rickie Joe Maxwell of Madison Heights, MI; three sisters Genia Whitaker of Cookeville and Winnie Whitaker and Nell Williams, both of Baxter; one brother, Lillard Maxwell of Baxter; and one grandson, Jake Maxwell Simmons of Royal Oak, MI.

Bros. Carson Whiteaker, Burdette Randolph and Gary Norton will officiate at the services.

PFC. CLARENCE MAXWELL WOUNDED IN FRANCE:

Mr. and Mrs. D. J. Maxwell, of Baxter, received a telegram from the War Department last week informing them that their son, Pfc. Clarence Maxwell, had been wounded in action somewhere in France, January 4, 1945. They also received a letter from Pfc. Maxwell, stating that he was in the hospital with an injured knee. Pfc. Maxwell entered the service in April, 1944, and received his training at Camp Wheeler, GA. He left the States in September, and has been in action in France since November, with Patton's Third Army.

Putnam County Herald, Cookeville, TN: Thursday, 1 February 1945.

### Dale Foster Maxwell

b. 12 March 1945, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of July 1990, Trousdale Co., TN to **Barbara (Sawyer) Maxwell**, b. 17 March 1949. Dale Foster Maxwell, s/o **Dallas Foster Maxwell** (1920-2003) & **Lucy Irene Willhite**. Dale Foster Maxwell md also on the 4<sup>th</sup> of August 1973, Cheatham Co., TN to **Sylvia O. (Short) Maxwell**, b. 4 June 1949

\*See Dallas Foster Maxwell Obt.

\*See Lucy Irene (Wilhite) Maxwell Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Trousdale Co., TN, pg. 546 #488 - Dale Maxwell married 21 July 1990, Trousdale Co., TN, age 44, b. 12 March 1945, address: 2845 Leak Wood Dr., Nashville, TN to Barbara J. Sawyer, age 41, b. 17 March 1949, address: 1441 Lebanon Rd., Nashville, TN).

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Cheatham Co., TN, pg. 356 - Dale F. Maxwell married 4 August 1973, Cheatham Co., TN, age 28, b. 12 March 1945, address: 400 Forrest Park Rd., Nashville, TN to Sylvia O. Short, age 24, b. 4 June 1949, address: Kerryston Springs, TN).

## Dallas Foster Maxwell Obt.

b. 23 January 1920, Putnam Co., TN – d. 4 February 2003, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of March 1942, Putnam Co., TN to Lucy Irene (Willhite) Maxwell, b. 5 September 1920, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 October 2016, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Elijah McCampbell Wilhite & Flora Bartlett. Dallas Foster Maxwell, s/o William Robert Maxwell (1885-1965) & Pheobe Kansas Neal (1888-1965). \*See Dale Foster Maxwell buried in Maxwell Cemetery North

\*See Pheobe Kansas (Neal) Maxwell Obt.

\*See Fileobe Kalisas (Near) Maxwell

\*See William Robert Maxwell Obt.

\*See Janice Irene "Cissie"" (Maxwell) Tennant Obt.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Dallas Foster Maxwell, 83, of Cookeville will be held Thursday, Feb. 6, at 1 p.m. from the Baxter chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery North in Baxter.

The family will receive friends at the funeral home today, Feb. 5, from 4-9 p.m. and tomorrow, Feb. 6, from 11 a.m. until time of the services.

Mr. Maxwell died Tuesday, Feb. 4, 2003, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born Jan. 23, 1920, in Putnam County to the late William Robert and Phoebe Kansas Neal Maxwell.

He was employed by Wilson Sporting Goods of Cookeville for 34 years and served as the plant manager for 20 years. He was a member and elder for many years of the previous Lee Seminary Cumberland Presbyterian Church. In 1980, Mr. Maxwell served as a founding member of Christ's Community Church, located on West Jackson Street in Cookeville. He was an active member of that church until his death. He enjoyed attending church, working on the farm and watching sports of all kinds. He was a U.S. Army veteran of World War II, serving as a sergeant.

His family includes his wife of 61 years, Lucy Irene Willhite Maxwell of Cookeville; three sons and daughters-in-law, Melvin and Mary Maxwell and Terry and Helen Maxwell, all of Cookeville, and Dale and Barbara Maxwell of Lebanon; two daughters and sons-in-law, Janice and Dennis Tennant of Cookeville and Kimberly and Bobby Maxwell of Douglasville, Ga.; two brothers and sisters-in-law, Robert and Betty Maxwell of Baxter and Harry and Pat Maxwell of Cookeville; a sister and brother-in-law, Alda and Jere Pippin of Warren, Mich.; eight grandchildren, Sherry Wheaton-Scott, D.D. Tennant, Kathy Jo Prater and Karen Maxwell, all of Cookeville, Enitra Overstreet of Nashville, Kevin Maxwell of Atlanta and Chad and Brett Maxwell of Douglasville, Ga.; seven great-grandchildren, Maxwell Wheaton, Alexis Reagan, Emily Prater, Taylor and Alex Overstreet and Alexis and Chandra Sawyer.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by seven brothers, Oron, Hillard, Willard, Everett, Arnold, Alvin and James Lyndon Maxwell.

Pallbearers will be D.D. Tennant, Kevin, Chad and Brett Maxwell, Ronnie Overstreet, Billy Scott and John Sawyer. Honorary pallbearers will be Zina Mitchell, Vestel Jaquess, Charlie Masters, Steve Forgey and John Wells.

Pastor Ed Malone of Christ Community Church will officiate the services.

Published February 05, 2003 - Herald Citizen Newspaper - Cookeville, TN

### **David Jerdon Maxwell**

b. 26 March 1882, Putnam Co., TN- d. 15 May 1946, Putnam Co., TN md on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of August 1900, Putnam Co., TN to **Tina Foster (Cooper) Maxwell**, b. 15 September 1882, Putnam Co., TN – d. 12 October 1973, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Matthew "Matt" James Cooper & Tennessee "Tennie" Pullum** (1849-1926). David Jerdon Maxwell, s/o **William Cullom Maxwell** (1854-1922) & Julia Ann Virginia Gentry (1854-1920).

\*See Charlie Foster Maxwell Obt. \*See Clarence Maxwell \*See Robert Vestal Maxwell \*See Lillard M. Maxwell Obt. \*See Lorene Maxwell Obt. \*See William Cullom Maxwell

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 52 - D. J. Maxwell married 22 August 1900, Putnam Co., TN to Fannie T. Cooper).

## David Wood Maxwell Jr. Obt.

b. 27 October 1867, Putnam Co., TN – d. 14 December 1950, TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of January 1887, Putnam Co., TN to **Margaret "Maggie" Emily (Gibson) Maxwell**, b. 7 November 1870 – d. 12 May 1907. David Wood Maxwell Jr., s/o **David Wood Maxwell Sr**. (1822-1869) & **Mary Elizabeth "Besty" Shanks** (1826-1888). David Wood Maxwell Jr. md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of January 1911, Putnam Co., TN to **Dona Myrtle** (Wilkerson) Maxwell, b. 15 August 1889, Putnam Co., TN – d. 17 July 1977, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Francis Marion Wilkerson & Sarah M. Parkerson.

\*See Dona Myrtle (Wilkerson) Maxwell Obt.

\*See David Wood Maxwell Sr.

- \*See Johnnie Winston Maxwell
- \*See Paschal Theo Maxwell Obt.
- \*See Virgil Prettiman Maxwell Obt.

\*See Vinnie Lee (Maxwell) Myatt Obt.

\*See Joel Samuel Taylor Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 28 #110 - D. W. Maxwell married 29 January 1911, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Dona Wilkerson).

Funeral services for D. W. Maxwell, 83, were held Friday afternoon at the Baxter Methodist Church with Rev. G. C. McIlwain, the Rev. J. L. Haile, the Rev. E. M. Nunally, the Rev. G. C. Selph, the Rev. Carson Whitaker, and Dr. H. L. Upperman officiating. Burial was in the Maxwell Cemetery.

The 7 sons, Virgil, Dave, Ewin, Paschal, Charlie, Burley, and Junior Maxwell served as pallbearers.

Mr. Maxwell died Thursday at his home in the Arnold's Chapel community after a short illness.

A retired farmer, he was the son of David Wood and Bessie (Mary Elizabeth) Shanks Maxwell. He was a native of Putnam County and a member of the Methodist Church. He was married to Miss Margaret Emery Gibson who died in 1907. Eight children were born to this marriage. He later married Miss Dona Wilkerson, who survives.

In addition to Mrs. Maxwell and the 7 sons, survivors include 7 daughters, Mrs. Sam Taylor, Clarkrange, Mrs. Vinnie Myatt, Mrs. Ella Davis, Miss Laura Maxwell, all of Baxter, Mrs. Estelle Birdwell, Gainesboro, Mrs. Clifton Howell, Nashville, and Miss Margaret Maxwell, Detroit.

Putnam County Herald, Cookeville, TN: Thursday, 21 December 1950.

### David Wood Maxwell Sr.

b. 5 March 1822, Jackson Co., TN – d. 24 August 1869, (Pvt. Co K 16 Reg Tenn Inf Confederate States Army), md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of June 1844 to **Mary Elizabeth "Besty" (Shanks) Maxwell**, b. 13 February 1826, Fauquier Co., VA – d. 9 May 1888, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **William Simon Shanks** (1799-1841) & **Margaret "Peggy" Maddux** (1803-1867). David Wood Maxwell Sr., s/o **Samuel Maxwell** (1781-1848) & **Martha A. Patton** (1780-1848).

\*See Martha Ann (Maxwell) Allison

\*See David Wood Maxwell Jr. Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See John Whitley Gentry Obt.

\*See Samuel Maxwell

### David Wood Maxwell III Obt.

b. 12 September 1925, Putnam Co., TN - d. 7 March 2020, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of June 1960, Toledo, Lucas Co., OH to **Betty J. (Markley) Maxwell**, b. 16 December 1926, Farmington, WV - d. 20 August 2009, Sparta, White Co., TN, d/o **Delbert C. Markley & Clara Alice Forsythe**. David Wood Maxwell III, s/o **David Wood Maxwell Jr.** (1867-1950) & **Dona Myrtle Wilkerson** (1889-1977). David Wood Maxwell III was md also on the 11<sup>th</sup> of June 1949 to **Izora (Miller) Maxwell**.

\*See David Wood Maxwell Jr. Obt.

**BAXTER**-Funeral services for Mr. David Wood Maxwell, Jr., age 94 of Baxter, will be held Thursday, March 12, 2020 at 1:00 pm in the Baxter chapel of Hooper Huddleston & Horner Funeral Homes. Pastor Rick Burnett will officiate. Interment with military honors rendered by the Veterans Honor Guard will follow in Samuel Maxwell Cemetery.

His family will receive friends Wednesday from 4:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. and again Thursday from 11:00 a.m. until service time at the Baxter chapel.

Mr. Maxwell died Saturday March 7, 2020 at his residence.

He was born September 12, 1925 in Putnam County, TN to the late David Wood Maxwell, Sr. and Dona Myrtle Wilkerson Maxwell. He was a graduate of Putnam County High School. He proudly served his country as a member of the U.S. Army and was a World War II Veteran.

He was employed with the Chrysler Corporation's Engine plant in Trenton, Michigan, working as an inspector for over 30 years until his retirement. He returned home to Baxter in 1977. He was a longtime member of Baxter United Methodist Church and had attended Crossroads Community Church for the past year.

Mr. Maxwell was a devoted family man. He lived a long and active life, he enjoyed dancing in recent years and enjoyed doing mission work in recent months.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his wife of 49 years, Betty J. Markley Maxwell; son, David Maxwell; and by brothers, Virgil Maxwell, Johnny Maxwell, David Y. Maxwell, Ewin Maxwell, Paschal Maxwell and Charlie Maxwell; and by sisters, Mary Jane Taylor, Vinnie Myatt, Ella Davis, Laura Maxwell, Estelle Birdwell, Maynell Howell, Margaret Maxwell and Willie Maxwell.

He is survived by daughter, Donna Taylor and husband Rick of Baxter; grandchildren, Betty (Brian) Thurman, Daniel Jones, Noah Jones, Sarah Jones and Alice Attard, great grandaughters, Sidney (Dustin) Pardue and Emily Maxwell; two great great granddaughters; and by a sweet companion, Ezelle Stephenson.

Family and friends will serve as pallbearers.

Baxter chapel of Hooper Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements. (931)858-2134. Share memories and condolences at www.hhhfunerals.com.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 10 March 2020

# Dona Myrtle (Wilkerson) Maxwell Obt.

b. 15 August 1889, Putnam Co., TN – d. 17 July 1977, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of January 1911, Putnam Co., TN to **David Wood Maxwell Jr.**, b. 27 October 1867, Putnam Co., TN – d. 14 December 1950, TN, s/o **David Wood Maxwell Sr**. (1822-1869) & **Mary Elizabeth "Besty" Shanks** (1826-1888). Dona Myrtle (Wilkerson) Maxwell, d/o **Francis Marion Wilkerson & Sarah M. Parkerson**.

\*See David Wood Maxwell Jr. Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Betty (Markley) Maxwell Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 28 #110 - D. W. Maxwell married 29 January 1911, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Dona Wilkerson).

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Dona Myrtle Maxwell, 87, of Rt. 1, Baxter, were held today, July 20, at 2:00 at the Baxter Methodist Church with interment in the Maxwell Cemetery. Bro. Roy Cross officiated.

A native of Putnam County, she was the daughter of Francis Marion and Sarah M. Parkerson Wilkinson. She died July 17 at Cookeville General Hospital following an extended illness.

Survivors include 4 daughters, Mrs. Donald Birdwell, Baxter, Mrs. Mae Nell Howell, Nashville, Mrs. Willie Maxwell and Mrs. Ella Davis of Baxter; 5 sons, Charlie, H. M. Royal Oak, MI, Burley Maxwell, MI, David W. Maxwell, Cookeville, Virgil Maxwell, Baxter, Paschal Maxwell, MI; a sister, Mrs. Homer Scott, Huntland, TN; 35 grandchildren and a large number of great-grandchildren.

Baxter Funeral Home in charge of arrangements.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 20 July 1977

## Dorothy (Randolph) Maxwell Obt.

b. 26 March 1914, Putnam Co., TN – d. 21 September 2006, Livonia, Wayne Co., MI, md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of December 1931, Putnam Co., TN to **Willard Ordway Maxwell**, b. 24 May 1912 – d. 22 September 1989, s/o **William Robert Maxwell** (1885-1965) & **Pheobe Kansas Neal** (1888-1965). Dorothy (Randolph) Maxwell, d/o **William M. Randolph** (1865-1943) & **Katherine Ann Shelby** (1874-1961). \*See Willard Ordway Maxwell

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 414 - Willard Maxwell married 27 December 1931, Putnam Co., TN, age 19, address: Cookeville, TN to Dorothy Randolph, age 18, address: Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Will Randolph).

**BAXTER** -- Funeral services for Dorothy Maxwell, 92, of Livonia, Mich., formerly of Baxter, will be held Monday, Sept. 25, at 11 a.m. at the Baxter chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery North.

Family will receive friends at the funeral home Sunday, Sept. 24, from 5-8 p.m. and on Monday, Sept. 25, from 9 a.m. until time of services. Mrs. Maxwell died Thursday, Sept. 21, 2006, at Marywood Nursing Center in Livonia.

She was born March 26, 1914, in Baxter to the late William and Kitty Ann Selby Randolph.

Mrs. Maxwell was a homemaker and a member of Hazel Park Free Will Baptist Church.

Her family includes four grandchildren, Art Pepin, Michelle Annarino, Monique Ickes and Lynette Stanley; and eight great-grandchildren, Julie, Mark and Nicholas Pepin, Megan and Mallory Annarino, Heather Stanley and Rylie and Aubrie Ickes.

In addition to her parents, Mrs. Maxwell was preceded in death by her husband, Willard O. Maxwell, who passed away Sept. 22, 1989, and a daughter, Deloris Pepin.

Family and friends will serve as pallbearers.

Bro. Roger Cooper will officiate the services.

Published September 22, 2006 10:23 AM CDT: Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN

### Ernest Maxwell

b. November 1901 – d. 27 January 1906. 'Weep not father and mother for me for I am waiting in glory for thee'

## Esther Maxwell

b. August 1903 – d. 24 October 1904.

## Everett V. Maxwell Obt.

b. 16 April 1918, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 April 1943, Troy, Ashland, OH, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of August 1941, Putnam Co., TN to Lillian "Lill" Beatrice (Chaffin) Maxwell, b. 12 October 1920, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 April 2010, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Bedford B. Chaffin (1893-1968) & Hardie Anna Davidson (1894-1990). Everett V. Maxwell, s/o William Robert Maxwell (1885-1965) & Pheobe Kansas Neal (1888-1965).

\*See Lillian "Lill" Beatrice (Chaffin) Maxwell Obt.

\*See Pheobe Kansas (Neal) Maxwell Obt.

\*See William Robert Maxwell Obt.

### FUNERAL SERVICES HELD WEDNESDAY FOR EVERETT MAXWELL AND REDMAN MADDUX

Two Putnam Co., TN men, Everett Maxwell, 25 and Redman P. Maddux, 31, were killed instantly on a Hwy near Troy, Ohio, Monday morning at 5:30 when struck by an Army truck while they were replacing a tire.

The men and their wives and Maxwell's little daughter were returning to Detroit from their homes near Baxter, where they had been for a short visit.

Funeral services were held for the 2 victims yesterday (Wed.) afternoon. Mr. Maxwell's at Arnold's Chapel Church with the Rev. Dow Ensor, J. A. Harris, H. L. Upperman & Isaac Woods officiating. Burial was in the Maxwell Cemetery near Baxter.

Mr. Maddux's services were held at the home with Rev's J. A. Harris, H. L. Upperman & Wooten. Burial was in the family cemetery near his home.

Maxwell is survived by his wife and small daughter. His parents, Mr. & Mrs. W. R. Maxwell; 9 brothers, Oren of Baxter, Hillard, Lillard, Lyndon, Alvin & Arnold Maxwell all of Detroit, Kenneth & Harry Maxwell of Baxter, & a sister, Miss Alta Maxwell of Detroit.

Maddux survivors include his wife, his parents, Mr. & Mrs. Oscar Maddux, Baxter; 3 brothers, Clifford & Jack Maddux of Baxter, Claud Maddux of Detroit, and a sister, Mrs. J. Hop Watts of Baxter.

Herald, Cookeville, TN: Thursday, 3 June 1943.

### **Florence Maxwell**

b. 12 June 1911 – d. 18 August 1911, twin of Hubert Lawrence Maxwell (1911-1994). Florence Maxwell, s/o Joel Whitten "Whit" Maxwell (1849-1923) & Eliza Tennessee Harville Kemp (1875-1928).

'From Mother's arms to the arms of Jesus'

\*See Joel Whitten "Whit" Maxwell Obt.

### Harry L. Maxwell Obt.

b. 29 September 1933, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 19 October 2016, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of March 1956, Putnam Co., TN to **Patsy Ruth (Judd) Maxwell**, b. 15 June 1936, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 25 November 2019, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **John William Judd** (1897-1962) & **Arlie Bunolah Huddleston** (1898-1987). Harry L. Maxwell, s/o **William Robert Maxwell** (1885-1965) & **Pheobe Kansas Neal** (1888-1965).

\*See Patsy Ruth (Judd) Maxwell Obt.

\*See William Robert Maxwell Obt.

Putnam County Herald, Cookeville, TN: 19 March 1956

JUDD-MAXWELL WEDDING: A wedding of interest to a wide circle of their friends is that of Miss Patsy Judd, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John W. Judd to Harry Maxwell, son of Mr. and Mrs. Bob Maxwell of Baxter.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 295 – Harry L. Maxwell married 10 March 1956, Putnam Co., TN, age 22, b. 29 September 1933, address: Baxter, TN to Patsy Ruth Judd, age 19, b. 15 June 1936, address: Rt. 5, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: John W. Judd. Rt. 5, Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Harry L. Maxwell, 83, of Cookeville, will be Friday, Oct. 21, at 1 p.m. from the Cookeville chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Interment with military

honors will follow in Samuel Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter.



Mr. Maxwell passed away Wednesday, Oct. 19, 2016, in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born Sept. 29, 1933, in Baxter to the late William Robert and Phoebe Kansas Neill Maxwell. In addition to his parents he was preceded in death by eleven siblings.

He was a graduate of Baxter Seminary. He was also a graduate of Tennessee Polytechnic Institute (now Tennessee Tech University) with a Bachelor's Degree in industrial management.

He was an Army veteran of the Korean Conflict. He was a member of Cookeville First United Methodist Church and the Backsliders Class. He was a member of the Cookeville Masonic Lodge F&AM #266. He was very interested in family genealogy and authored a book, "Descendants of Samuel Maxwell of Putnam and Jackson County, TN."

He retired from Fleetguard as a senior engineer with 20 years of service.



(Pictured: Harry L. Maxwell, Baxter Seminary Class of 1952. *Absence makes the heart grow fonder that's why I'm so fond of school.* T& I Club 1; Science Club 2; International Club, 3, 4; B-Letter Club, 3 4; Business Club, 3, 4; Football 3, 4; Basketball, 2, 3, 4; Class President 2).

Survivors include wife of 60 years, Patsy Ruth Judd Maxwell of Cookeville (Married March 10, 1956 in Putnam County); daughters and sons-in-law, Pam and Ken Schmitt-Matzen, Sandi and Jim Cannon all of Cookeville; son and daughter-in-law, Doug and Leslie Maxwell of Garner, N.C.; brother and sister-in-law, Robert Ken and Betty Maxwell of Baxter; grandchildren, Stephanie (Bryan) Morgan of Nashville, Charlotte and (Brian) Hollingsworth of Knoxville,

Aaron (Ashley) Schmitt-Matzen of Smyrna, Joshua Schmitt-Matzen of Cookeville, Macey (Josh) Crouch of Mt. Juliet, Taylor (Davis) Warner of Murfreesboro, Winston Cannon of Cookeville, Scott Maxwell and Morgan Maxwell both of Garner, N.C.; six great-great-grandchildren.

Rev. Whitney Mitchell will officiate.

Family and friends will serve as pallbearers.

Family will receive friends Thursday from 6-8 p.m. and Friday from 11 a.m. until service time .

Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements (931)526-6111. You may share your thoughts and memories at www.hhhfunerals.com.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 19 October 2016

### Haskell Maxwell

b. 30 August 1909 – d. 9 November 1966, Butler, MO, md Ermal Ruby (Horn) Maxwell, b. 25 September 1913. Haskel Maxwell, s/o Joseph W. Maxwell (1888-1910) & Vinnie Ward.

### Howard Otto Maxwell Obt.

b. 24 February 1909, Putnam Co., TN – d. 18 November 1968, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 11<sup>th</sup> of August 1929, Putnam Co., TN to **Cordie (Loftis) Maxwell**, b. 6 March 1912 – d. 3 August 1940, d/o **Matt Loftis** (1887-1974) & **Alice Skimmyhorn** (1887-1965), both buried in Odd Fellows Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Howard Otto Maxwell, s/o **William Robert Maxwell** (1873-1959) & **Molly Freeman** (c1878-c1940). \*See William Robert Maxwell Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 13 - Howard Maxwell married 11 August 1929, Putnam Co., TN, age 21, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Cordie Loftis, age 17, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Matt Loftis).

Howard Otto Maxwell, 59, a retired farmer of the Baxter area, died Monday at his home.

Mr. Maxwell's death resulted from a self-inflicted gunshot wound, according to the Putnam County Sheriff's Office.

Funeral services will be Wednesday at 3 p.m. at Baxter Funeral Home with burial in Maxwell Cemetery.

A native of Putnam County, he was the son of William Robert and Mollie Freeman Maxwell.

Survivors are a son, Earl J Maxwell, Cookeville; a daughter, Mrs Johnnie Jones, Gainesboro; 2 sisters, Mrs. Dora Murphy, Cookeville; Mrs. Ora Dosier, McDonald, GA.

Cookeville Citizen November 19, 1968

### Infant Maxwell

b. 15 August 1941 – d. 15 August 1941, s/o **Willard Ordway Maxwell** (1912-1989) & **Dorothy Randolph** (1914-2006). \*See Dorothy (Randolph) Maxwell Obt. \*See Willard Ordway Maxwell

## Infant Maxwell

b. 4 June 1956 – d. 4 June 1956, s/o Lillard M. Maxwell (1926-2007) & Maymie Jean Slagle. \*See Lillard M. Maxwell

## James Gordon Maxwell

b. 21 May 1880 – d. 29 September 1936, md on the 15<sup>th</sup> of July 1899, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN to Annie Laura (Apple) Maxwell, b. 20 August 1881. James Gordon Maxwell, s/o Joel Whitten "Whit" Maxwell (1849-1923) & Lucinda Adeline Taylor (1848-1901). 'Buried in Oakview Cemetery, Royal Oak, Ml' \*See Joel Whitten "Whit" Maxwell

Oakview Cemetery Royal Oak Oakland County Michigan, USA Plot: Section W: Singles, #291 (Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 5- James G. Maxwell married 15 July 1899, Putnam Co., TN to Laura Apple).

### James Lindon "Jimmy" Maxwell Obt.

b. 15 December 1913, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 November 1998, Lebanon, Wilson Co., TN, md on the 25<sup>th</sup> of December 1938, Putnam Co., TN to **Naoma Ruth (Wood) Maxwell**, b. 31 May 1920, Putnam Co., TN – d. 23 November 1973, TN. James Lindon "Jimmy" Maxwell md on the 7<sup>th</sup> of May 1975, Lebanon, Wilson Co., TN to **Polly Yvonne (Midgett) Maxwell**, b. 20 June 1927. James Lindon "Jimmy" Maxwell, s/o **William Robert Maxwell** (1885-1965) & **Pheobe Kansas Neal** (1888-1965). \*See Pheobe Kansas (Neal) Maxwell Obt.

\*See William Robert Maxwell Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 71 - Lindon Maxwell married 25 December 1938, Putnam Co., TN, age 25, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN to Ruth Wood, age 18, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: J. R. Wood, Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN).

**LEBANON** -- Funeral services for James Lindon (Jimmy) Maxwell, 84, of Lebanon, will be held Thursday, Dec. 3, at 10 a.m. at the Partlow Funeral Chapel in Lebanon. Burial will be in the Maxwell Family Cemetery in Baxter.

Mr. Maxwell died Monday, Nov. 30, 1998, at Mariner Health Care Center in Lebanon.

Born Dec. 15, 1913, in Baxter, he was the son of the late William Robert and Phoebee Kansas Neal Maxwell. He was the founder of the Lebanon Electric Motor Service company and a member of the Love One Another church.

His family includes his wife, Yvonne Maxwell, of Lebanon; one son, Rellon E. Maxwell and wife Carolyn of Gallatin; two daughters, Dean Phillips and husband Bill of Lilburn, Ga., and Linda Guethlein of Ringold, Ga.; one step-daughter, Cindy Gibbs and husband David of Lebanon; three brothers, Dallas Maxwell of Cookeville, Robert Maxwell of Baxter and Harry Maxwell of Cookeville; one sister, Alda Pippin; six grandchildren, six great-grandchildren, two step-grandchildren and three step-great-grandchildren.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his first wife, Naomi Ruth Wood Maxwell, and a son-in-law, Kenneth Guethlein.

The family will receive friends at the funeral home today, Wednesday, Dec. 3, from 2-9 p.m.

Mr. Maxwell's grandsons will serve as pallbearers.

Rev. Mark Huddleston and Rev. Dallas Stithem will officiate.

Published Wednesday, December 02, 1998 12:36 PM CST: Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN

#### Jessie Mae Maxwell

b. 6 February 1925 – d. 8 December 1925, d/o **Charlie Maxwell** (1905-2001) & **Dora Virginia Stewart** (1908-1995), both buried in Odd Fellows Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. 'A little bud of love to bloom with God above'

### Joel Whitten "Whit" Maxwell Obt.

b. 23 October 1849, Jackson Co., TN- d. 3 August 1923, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, md to Lucinda Adeline Taylor, b. 13 March 1848, VA – d. 2 November 1901, d/o Silas & Mary S. Taylor. Joel Whitten "Whit" Maxwell, s/o David Wood Maxwell Sr. (1822-1869) & Mary Elizabeth "Besty" Shanks (1826-1888). Joel Whitten "Whit" Maxwell md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of October 1904 to Eliza Tennessee (Harville) Kemp

Maxwell, b. 24 February 1875, TN – d. 28 October 1928, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN buried in Odd Fellows Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. 'An honest man is the noblest work of God' "A loving wife a mother dear lies buried here" \*See George Matthew Dunavin Obt. \*See James Gordon Maxwell \*See Leo Maxwell

J. W. Maxwell died at his home in Baxter Saturday, August 4, 1923, at the age of 74. He is survived by his wife and several children. Mr. Maxwell was known to many and for a number of years had been engaged in the mercantile business in Baxter. He leaves a large estate, and the Baxter Bank and Trust Co. has been appointed administrator.

Putnam County Herald, TN: 9 August 1923, front page: Reel January 19, 1922 - March 7, 1927.

DC# 358 - J. W. Maxwell of the 20th Dist., Putnam Co., TN. Occupation: Merchant. Cause of Death: Typhoid and Organic heart disease. Attended by: Dr. R. H. Millis, Baxter, TN. True: Eliza Maxwell.

(DC#358,Putnam Co., TN: J. W. Maxwell. Merchant. B. 23 Oct. 1849, TN - d. 5 Aug. 1923 of typhoid and organic heart disease. Attended by: Dr. R. H. Millis, Baxter, TN. Age 74. Father: Dave Maxwell. Mother: E. Shanks. True: Eliza Maxwell, Baxter, TN. Registrar: A. R. Judd).

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 242, #412: J. W. Maxwell married 5 October 1904, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Eliza Kemp).

(1910 census 20th Civil Dist., Front St., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 4 - Joel W. Maxwell is head of household, 60 yrs. old, TN, (parents both born in VA), Occupation: Merchant General Store, (M2), md 5 yrs. to Eliza T., 36 yrs. old, TN, (M2), 7 children born, 4 children living. Children: Charlie, 4 yrs. old, TN & Cleo Maxwell, 2 yrs. old, TN. Also living in the household: Clifton Kemp, stepson, 14 yrs. old, TN & Norman Kemp, stepson, 11 ys. old, TN).

(1920 census 20th Civil Dist., Main St., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 88 - Joel W. Maxwell is head of household, 70 yrs. old, TN, Occupation: Retial Merchant Dry Good, md to Lizzie T., 44 yrs. old, TN. Living in the household: Norma Kemp, step-daughter, 20 yrs. old, TN; Charlie Maxwell, son, 14 yrs. old, TN, Cleo Maxwell, dau., 11 yrs. old, TN; Lawrence Maxwell, son, 9 yrs. old & Bonnie M. Maxwell, dau., 5 yrs. old, TN).

### Johnie Winston Maxwell

b. 29 September 1892 – d. 14 November 1893, s/o **David Wood Maxwell Jr.** (1867-1950) & Margaret "Maggie" Emily Gibson (1870-1907). \*See David Wood Maxwell Jr.

Joseph T. Maxwell b. 1 May 1894 – d. 10 October 1894.

### Joseph W. Maxwell

b. 3 April 1888 – d. 5 December 1910, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of May 1908, Putnam Co., TN to Vinnie (Ward) Maxwell, b. ca. 1890. Joseph W. Maxwell, s/o William Cullom Maxwell (1854-1922) & Julia Ann Virginia Gentry (1854-1920). 'Budded on earth to bloom in heaven'

\*See William Cullom Maxwell Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 457 #1279Joe Maxwell married on the 10<sup>th</sup> of May 1908, Putnam Co., TN to Vennie Ward)

### Lela Ruth Maxwell

b. 9 March 1932, Putnam Co., TN – d. 9 March 1932, Putnam Co., TN, d/o William Robert Maxwell (1885-1965) & Pheobe Kansas Neal (1888-1965).
\*See Pheobe Kansas (Neal) Maxwell Obt.
\*See William Robert Maxwell

## Leo Maxwell

b. 6 March 1908 – d. 6 June 1908, s/o **Joel Whitten "Whit" Maxwell** (1849-1923) & **Eliza Tennessee Harville Kemp** (1875-1928). 'Twin of Cleo; Christ loved him & taken him home' \*See Joel Whitten "Whit" Maxwell

## Lillard M. Maxwell Obt.

b. 8 November 1926, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 October 2007, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of December 1951, Putnam Co., TN to **Mamie Jean (Slagle) Maxwell**, b. 16 February 1931, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 August 2020, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Walter Lester Slagle** (1898-1976) & **Bertie Lee Clinton** (1901-1989). Lillard M. Maxwell, s/o **David Jerdon Maxwell** (1882-1946) & **Tina Foster Cooper** (1882-1973).

\*See Carolyn Jean (Maxwell) Christian Obt.

- \*See David Jerdon Maxwell
- \*See Infant Maxwell
- \*See Mamie Jean (Slagle) Maxwell Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 98 - Lillard Maxwell married 21 December 1951, Putnam Co., TN, age 25, b. 8 November 1926, address: Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Mamie Jean Slagle, age 20, b. 16 February 1931, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Lester Slagle, Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Tina Maxwell, mother, Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Lillard M. Maxwell, 80, of Baxter will be held Friday, Oct. 26, at noon at Crest Lawn Funeral Home in Cookeville. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery North in Baxter.

Family will receive friends today, Thursday, Oct. 25, from 5-9 p.m. at Crest Lawn Funeral Home.

Mr. Maxwell died Wednesday, Oct. 24, 2007, at his residence.

He was born Nov. 8, 1926, in Putnam County to the late David Jerd and Tina Foster Maxwell.

Mr. Maxwell was a member of Lilly's Chapel Freewill Baptist Church and was an adult Sunday school teacher and song leader for 47 years. He was employed at Acme Boot Company of Cookeville for 33 years.

His family includes his wife, Mamie Jean Slagle Maxwell of Baxter; a son and daughter-in-law, Danny Lynn and Sherry Ragland Maxwell of Cookeville; a son-in-law, Robert Christian of Baxter; a sister and brother-in-law, Nell and Berch Williams of Baxter; three granddaughters, Kristina Maxwell Stockton and husband Chris of Murfreesboro, Daniell and Crystal Maxwell, both of Cookeville; a great-grandson, Trent Isaac Christian of Baxter; and a great-granddaughter, Katie Caroline Christian of Baxter.

In addition to his parents, Mr. Maxwell was preceded in death by a daughter, Carolyn Maxwell Christian; an infant son; two grandsons, Matthew and Nicholas Christian; four brothers; and six sisters.

Pallbearers will be Dewey and Charles Moss, Glen and Ronnie Whitaker, Morris Maxwell and Ernest Slagle.

Memorial donations may be made to Maxwell Cemetery North, c/o Harold Brown, 1069 Elmoretown Rd., Baxter TN 38544.

Bros. Tommy Benson, Carson Whitaker and Bro. Joel Moss will officiate the services.

Published October 25, 2007 11:22 AM CDT: Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN.

## Lillian "Lill" Beatrice (Chaffin) Maxwell Obt.

b. 12 October 1920, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 April 2010, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of August 1941, Putnam Co., TN to **Everett V. Maxwell**, b. 16 April 1918, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 April 1943, Troy, Ashland, OH, s/o **William Robert Maxwell** (1885-1965) & **Pheobe Kansas Neal** (1888-1965). Lillian "Lill" Beatrice (Chaffin) Maxwell, d/o **Bedford B. Chaffin** (1893-1968) & **Hardie Anna Davidson** (1894-1990).

\*See Everett V. Maxwell Obt.

**BAXTER** -- Graveside services for Lillian "Lill" Beatrice Morris, 89, will be held at 2 p.m. today, Sunday, April 25, at Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter. Mrs. Morris died Thursday, April 22, 2010, in Masters Health Care Center in Algood. She was born Oct. 12, 1920, in Putnam County to the late Bedford and Anna Davidson Chaffin.

Mrs. Morris was retired from McCord/Winn Division and was of the Church of Christ faith. She enjoyed gardening, cooking and piecing quilts. Her family includes a daughter and son-in-law, Wanda and Earl Stout of Baxter; two sisters, Vinette Farley of Cookeville and Jane Crawford of Livingston; two grandchildren, Kim and Perry Nash of Baxter and Kenny and Angie Stout of Cookeville; four great-grandchildren, Emily Dill, Daniel Nash and Mason and Parker Stout; and three great-grandchildren, Jordan and Caleb Dill and Allie Grace Nash.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husbands, Everette Maxwell and Ellis Morris; two sisters, Lona Trobaugh and Thelma Pharris; and two brothers, Butch and Buddy Chaffin. Bros. Russell Flatt and Gary West will officiate at the services. Cookeville Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements. Condolences to the family may be sent to www.cookevillefuneralhome.com.

#### Lorene Maxwell Obt.

b. 7 November 1919, Putnam Co., TN – d. 21 June 1993, Putnam Co., TN, d/o David Jerdon Maxwell (1882-1946) & Tina Foster Cooper (1882-1973). \*See David Jerdon Maxwell

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Lorene Maxwell, 73, of Baxter will be held Wednesday, June 23, at 11 a.m. in the Baxter chapel of Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home. Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Miss Maxwell died Monday, June 21, 1993, in Cookeville General Hospital.

She was born November 7, 1919, in Putnam County to the late David Jerd and Tina Cooper Maxwell.

Miss Maxwell was a homemaker and a member of Lily's Chapel Freewill Baptist Church.

Her family includes five sisters, Mattie Clayton of CA, Winnie Whitaker of Double Springs, TN, Genia Whiteaker of Cookeville, TN and Ruby Moss and Nell Williams, both of Baxter, TN; and two brothers, Clarence Maxwell of Boma, TN and Lillard Maxwell of Baxter, TN.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by three brothers, Vestal, Walter and Charlie Maxwell.

Memorial contributions may be made to Lily's Chapel Freewill Baptist Church.

The family will receive friends at the funeral home after 4:30 p.m. today.

Bro. Gary Norton will officiate at the services.

## Lucy Irene (Wilhite) Maxwell Obt.

b. 5 September 1920, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 October 2016, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of March 1942, Putnam Co., TN to **Dallas Foster Maxwell**, b. 23 January 1920, Putnam Co., TN – d. 4 February 2003, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **William Robert Maxwell** (1885-1965) & **Pheobe Kansas Neal** (1888-1965). Lucy Irene (Willhite) Maxwell, d/o **Elijah McCampbell Wilhite** (1872-1944) & **Flora Bartlett** (1873-1961), both buried in Stone Seminary Cemetery, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. \*See Dallas Foster Maxwell Obt.

**BAXTER** - Graveside service and interment for Lucy Irene Wilhite Maxwell, 96, will be Friday, Oct. 14, at 1 p.m. at the Samuel Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter. The family will receive friends Thursday from 5 - 8 p.m. at the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper Huddleston Horner Funeral Home.



Mrs. Maxwell passed away Tuesday morning, Oct. 11, 2016, at Heritage Pointe Senior Living of Cookeville surrounded by her loving family.

She was born Sept. 5, 1920, in Putnam County to the late Elijah McCampbell Wilhite and the late Flora Bartlett Wilhite.

Mrs. Maxwell was married to the late Dallas Foster Maxwell of Cookeville for 61 years. She and her late husband were active members for many years of the former

Lee Seminary Cumberland Presbyterian Church in Cookeville. They were also some of the founding members of Christ's Community Church originally located on W. Jackson in Cookeville and presently on Woodland Avenue. She attended Christ's Community Church from 1980 until her death. She enjoyed attending church and family activities, working in the yard and garden and watching television shows.

She is survived by three sons and daughters-in-law; Melvin and Mary Maxwell, Terry and Helen Maxwell all of Cookeville, Dale and Barbara Maxwell of Lebanon; a daughter and son-in-law; Kimberly and Bobby Maxwell of Cookeville, eight grandchildren: Sherry W. (Billy) Scott, D.D. (Christy) Tennant, Kathy Jo Prater and Karen (Brian) Buck all of Cookeville, Enitra Maxwell (Ronnie) Overstreet of Mt. Juliet, Kevin Maxwell and Chad Maxwell of Atlanta, Ga. and Brett (Lindsay) Maxwell of Denver, Colo.; 13 great-grandchildren, Maxwell Wheaton, Jesse Scott, Chloe Tennant, Alexis Reagan, Emily Prater, T.C. Prater, Kason and Brogan Buck all of Cookeville, Taylor, Alex and Cole Overstreet of Mt. Juliet, Alexis and Chandra Sawyer of Lebanon.

In addition to her parents and her husband, she was preceded in death by a daughter, Janice "Cissie" Maxwell Tennant and a son-in-law Dennis S. Tennant, a grandchild; John Sawyer; eight brothers; Hertle, Nonda, Guy, Enza, Willie Mack, John H., Mitchell and Arnold Wilhite; two sisters; Della Wilhite Gilliam and Bunola Wilhite Jaquess.

Active pallbearers will be D.D. Tennant, Kevin, Chad and Brett Maxwell, Max Wheaton, Billy Scott, Brian Buck and Ronnie Overstreet.

Honorary pallbearers will be elders and former elders of Christ's Community Church; Tim Dean, Bill Braxton, Steve Forgey, John Wells and John Sims.

Brother Ed Malone of Christ's Community Church will officiate the services.

In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to the Samuel Maxwell Cemetery Association, c/o Harold Brown, Treasurer, 1069 Elmore Town Rd., Baxter, TN 38544 and to Christ's Community Church, 1530 Woodland Ave., Cookeville, TN 38501.

Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements, (931) 526-6111. You may share your thoughts and memories at www.hhhfunerals.com.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 13 October 2016

## Mamie Jean (Slagle) Maxwell Obt.

b. 16 February 1931, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 August 2020, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, md md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of December 1951, Putnam Co., TN to **Lillard M. Maxwell**, b. 8 November 1926, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 October 2007, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **David Jerdon Maxwell** (1882-1946) & **Tina Foster Cooper** (1882-1973). Mamie Jean (Slagle) Maxwell, d/o **Walter Lester Slagle** (1898-1976) & **Bertie Lee Clinton** (1901-1989), both buried in West Graveyard, Putnam Co., TN. \*See Lillard M. Maxwell Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 98 - Lillard Maxwell married 21 December 1951, Putnam Co., TN, age 25, b. 8 November 1926, address: Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Mamie Jean Slagle, age 20, b. 16 February 1931, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Lester Slagle, Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Tina Maxwell, mother, Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

Jean Maxwell, 89 of Baxter, Tennessee passed away on Sunday, August 16, 2020, at her residence.



Born Monday, February 16, 1931 in Cookeville, Tennessee, she was the daughter of the late Lester and Bertie Slagle.

Jean was the former Co- Owner of the Thunder Bird Restaurant. She was married to the late Lillard Maxwell for 56 years before his passing. She was a member Lilly's Chapel Baptist Church.

Jean is survived by her son: Danny (Sherry) Maxwell; grandchildren: Kristina (Chris) Stockton, Danielle (Cory) Carter and Crystal Maxwell; great-grandchildren: Trent (Caroline) Christian and Roslynn (William) Carter.

In addition to her parents, Jean was preceded in death by her husband: Lillard Maxwell; daughter: Carolyn Christian and Baby Maxwell; her brother: Ernest Slagle and sister: Anna Lee Brewington

A Funeral service will be at 5:00 PM on Saturday August 22, 2020 at Crest Lawn Funeral Home with Brother Gary Norton officiating. Interment will follow in Samuel Maxwell Cemetery.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 17 August 2020

### Margaret C. Maxwell

b. 9 May 1922 – d. 3 October 1967.

### Navada Maxwell

b. & d. 25 June 1871, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Byrd Cantrell Maxwell & Nancy Martelia Gentry.

# **Ophia (Brown) Maxwell Obt.**

b. 4 June 1906, Putnam Co., TN – d. 6 July 1981, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of July 1934 to Charlie Foster Maxwell, b. 6 April 1912, Putnam Co., TN – d. 14 August 1981, Putnam Co., TN, s/o David Jerdon Maxwell (1882-1946) & Tina Foster Cooper (1882-1973). Ophia (Brown) Maxwell, d/o Henry M. Brown (1873-1950) & Betty Jane Sutton (1879-1951). \*See Charlie Foster Maxwell Obt.

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Mrs. Ophia Brown Maxwell, 75, will be held Wednesday, July 8, at 1 p.m. in the chapel of Hooper & Huddleston Funeral Home, with Rev. Carson Whitaker and Rev. Bernard Houk officiating. Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mrs. Maxwell, a resident of the Double Springs Community, died at her home Monday, July 6, 1981. She was a native of Putnam County and the daughter of the late Henry M. and Betty Jane Sutton Brown.

Survivors include her husband, Charles Foster Maxwell; one daughter, Mrs. Ronda Boswell of Cookeville; one stepdaughter, Mrs. Charles Mai Bowman of Nashville, TN; five grandchildren; one great-grandchild; three sisters, Mrs. Rhoda Bush of Baxter, TN, Mrs. Ocia Baughn of Lakeland, FL, Mrs. Lena Handcock of Lakeland, FL, two brothers; Dow Brown of Maderia, CA, and Elmer C. "Tige" Brown of Baxter, TN.

Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home in charge of arrangements.

Herald Citizen newspaper, Cookeville, TN: Tuesday, 7 July 1981.

## Oron Maxwell Jr.

b. & d. 10 August 1942, s/o Charlie Oron Maxwell (1905-1969) & Annie Louise Hodges (1906-1997, both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN.

## Paschal Theo Maxwell Obt.

b. 28 October 1905, Putnam Co., TN - d. 5 July 2006, White Co., TN, md 1<sup>st</sup> on the 7<sup>th</sup> of December 1935 to **Eva (Prince) Maxwell**, b. ca. 1915, TN - d. 31 January 1978, TN. Paschal Theo Maxwell md 2<sup>nd</sup> on the 19<sup>th</sup> of July 1979, Putnam Co. TN to **Billie Mae (Maddux) Maxwell**, b. 26 January 1914, TN - d. 13 March 2002, Maury Co., TN. Paschal Theo "P.T." Maxwell, s/o **David Wood Maxwell Jr.** (1867-1950) & **Margaret "Maggie" Emily Gibson** (1870-1907).

\*See David Wood Maxwell Jr. Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 33 - Paschal Theo Maxwell married 19 July 1979, Putnam Co. TN, age 73, b. 29 October 1906, address: Rice Motor Inn, Cookeville, TN to Billye Mai Maddux, age 65, b. 26 January 1914, address: Colony Apts #1, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Earl Maddux, Big Spring Circle, Cookeville, TN).

**BAXTER** -- Funeral services for Paschal Theo (P.T.) Maxwell, 100, will be held at 11 a.m. Saturday, July 8, from the Baxter Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery North.

The family will receive friends from 5-8 p.m. today, Friday, July 7, and after 10 a.m. Saturday at the funeral home.

Mr. Maxwell died Wednesday, July 5, 2006, in White County Community Hospital.

He was born Oct. 28, 1905, in Baxter to the late David Wood and Margaret Emily Gibson Maxwell.

He was a longtime employee of Borden's Milk Company in Detroit, Mich. Mr. Maxwell was an avid sports fan and especially enjoyed baseball, basketball, hockey, horse racing and bowling. He was a longtime member of Baxter United Methodist Church.

His family includes a sister, Mae Nell Howell of Nashville; a brother, David W. Maxwell Jr. of Baxter; and many nieces, nephews, cousins and friends.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his stepmother, Dona Maxwell; seven sisters, Mary Jane Taylor, Vinnie Myatt, Ella Davis, Estelle Birdwell, Laura, Margaret and Willie G. Maxwell; six brothers, Virgil, David Y., Johnie, Ewin, Charlie and Burley Maxwell; and his first wife, Eva Prince Maxwell. Though divorced from Billie Mae Maddux Maxwell, his second wife, they remained good friends until her death.

Pallbearers will be Burley Cannon and treasured friends from the Star Motel Round Table Lunch Bunch, which includes Hubert Bennett, Bill Ferguson, Jim, Jaspar and Ted McWilliams, George Bernard, Joe Ferrell, Dick Campbell and others.

His family especially appreciates Bill Parmalee, Bruce and Deanna and all the staff at the Star Motor Inn, where Mr. Maxwell resided for many years.

Memorial donations may be made to the American Cancer Society or charity of choice.

Dr. Richard Diemer and Rev. Ernest Robertson will officiate the services.

Published July 07, 2006 10:12 AM CDT: Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN

## Patsy Ruth (Judd) Maxwell Obt.

b. 15 June 1936, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 25 November 2019, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of March 1956, Putnam Co., TN to **Harry L. Maxwell**, b. 29 September 1933, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 19 October 2016, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **William Robert Maxwell** (1885-1965) & **Pheobe Kansas Neal** (1888-1965). Patsy Ruth (Judd) Maxwell, d/o John William Judd (1897-1962) & Arlie **Bunolah Huddleston** (1898-1987). \*See Harry L. Maxwell Obt.

\*See Harry L. Maxwell Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 295 – Harry L. Maxwell married 10 March 1956, Putnam Co., TN, age 22, b. 29 September 1933, address: Baxter, TN to Patsy Ruth Judd, age 19, b. 15 June 1936, address: Rt. 5, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: John W. Judd. Rt. 5, Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** — Funeral services for Patsy Ruth Maxwell, 83, of Cookeville, Tennessee, will be held Wednesday, Nov. 27, at 1 p.m. at Dyer Funeral Home. Interment will follow in Samuel Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter.

Mrs. Maxwell died Monday evening, Nov. 25, 2019, at Heritage Pointe Senior Living.



She was born June 15, 1936, in Cookeville, to the late John William Judd Sr. and the late Arlie Huddleston Judd.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband of 60 years, Harry L. Maxwell on Oct. 19, 2016; sisters, Eugenia Huddleston, Carolyn Holloway and Elizabeth Ann Judd Smith Huddleston; and a brother, John William Judd Jr.

She was a member of Cookeville First United Methodist Church.

# She retired as circulation manager at the Herald-Citizen.

Survivors include daughters and sons-in-law, Pam and Ken Schmitt-Matzen, Sandi and Jim Cannon; son and daughter-in-law, Doug and Leslie Maxwell, all of Cookeville; sister, Jean Whitaker; brothers and sisters-in-law, David a nd Maureen Judd, Dale and Dean Judd and Charles and Mildred Judd, all of Cookeville; grandchildren, Stephanie (Bryan) Morgan, Charlotte (Brian) Hollingsworth, Aaron (Ashley) Schmitt-Matzen, Joshua (Cassie) Schmitt-Matzen, Macey (Josh) Crouch, Taylor (Davis) Warner, Winston Cannon, Scott Maxwell and Morgan Maxwell; and 10 great-grandchildren.

Rev. Rob Wheeler will officiate.

Grandsons and grandsons-in-law will serve as pallbearers.

Family will receive friends at the funeral home Wednesday, Nov. 27, from 11 a.m. until service time at 1 p.m.

Dyer Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements, 526-7158. You may share your thoughts and memories at dyerfh.com.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 26 November 2019

# Pauline (Trosper) Maxwell Obt.

b. 14 August 1921, Gray, KY – d. 3 September 2004, Corbin, KY, md 24<sup>th</sup> of May 1948 to **Burley Maxwell**, b. 24 May 1923, Putnam Co., TN – d. 14 November 2003, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **David Wood Maxwell Jr.** (1867-1950) & **Dona Myrtle Wilkerson** (1889-1977). Pauline (Trosper) Maxwell, d/o **Johnny Trosper** (1898-1966) & **Mattie Johnson** (1902-1958), both buried in Felts Chapel Cemetery, Laurel Co., KY.

\*See Burley Maxwell Obt.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Graveside services for Pauline Maxwell, 83, of Cookeville will be held at 11 a.m. on Tuesday, Sept. 7, from the Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter.

The family will receive friends from 6 p.m. until 8 p.m. Monday night at the funeral home.

Mrs. died on Friday, Sept. 3, 2004, at Baptist Regional Medical Center in Corbin, Ky.

She was born Aug. 14, 1921, in Gray, Ky., to the late Johnny and Mattie Johnson Trosper. Mrs. Maxwell was a retired factory worker. She was a member of Order of Eastern Star and belonged to the First United Methodist Church.

Her family includes her son and daughter-in-law: James and Trish Maxwell of Rossville, Ga; two brothers and a sister-in-law: Harold Maxwell of Detroit, Mich., and Monis and Mealy Mae Trosper of Insker, Mich.; and a sister and brother-in-law: Frances and Luther Willis of Corbin, Ky.

In addition to her parents, Mrs. Maxwell was preceded in death by her husband, Burley Maxwell; a brother, Dallas Trosper; and a sister, Jackie Brown.

Rev. Becky Larson will officiate at the services.

Published September 04, 2004 4:14 PM CDT: Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN

### Phoebe Kansas (Neal) Maxwell Obt.

b. 3 March 1888, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 July 1965, Lebanon, Wilson Co., TN, md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of December 1903, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN to **William Robert Maxwell**, b. 29 October 1885, Putnam Co., TN – d. 5 September 1965, Lebanon, Wilson Co., TN, s/o **William Cullom Maxwell** (1854-1922) & **Julia Ann Virginia Gentry** (1854-1920). Pheobe Kansas (Neal) Maxwell, d/o **Harrison Hodge** "**Dock**" Neil (1860-1933) & Cassandra Valenda King (1864-1928).

- \*See Alvin Harrison Maxwell Obt.
- \*See Arnold Lee Maxwell Obt.
- \*See Dale Foster Maxwell
- \*See James Lindon "Jimmy" Maxwell Obt.
- \*See Lela Ruth Maxwell

\*See William Robert Maxwell Obt.

Mrs. Phoebe Kansas Maxwell, 77, died Wednesday July 28 at the Cedar Nursing Home in Lebanon after an extended illness.

Funeral services will be held Friday in the Chapel of Baxter Funeral Home in Baxter at 2:00 with Rev. P. M. Dixon, Dr. Harry L. Upperman, Rev. Logan Tilghman, Rev. James Beasley officiating. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery.

A native of Jackson County, Mrs. Maxwell was the daughter of Kansas King and H. A. Neal. She was a member of the Methodist Church and a resident of Baxter.

She is survived by her husband, William Robert Maxwell; 9 sons, Charlie Oren Maxwell, Baxter, Hillard F. Maxwell of Belleville, MI, James L. Maxwell of Lebanon, Alvin H. Maxwell, Utica, MI, Dallas F. Maxwell, Cookeville, Arnold Lee Maxwell, Ferndale, MI, Robert Earl Maxwell, Warren, MI, Harry L. Maxwell of Washington, MI; daughter, Mrs. Alda Maxwell Pippin of Warren, MI; 3 brothers, Comer Neal

of Warren, MI, Charlie and Gordon Neal both of Detroit, MI; 2 sisters, Miss Alice Neal, Mrs. Ida McBroom, also of Detroit, MI; 31 grandchildren, and 25 great-grandchildren.

The body is at the funeral home.

Herald, TN: 29 July 1965

#### Ralph Maxwell Obt.

b. 31 July 1925, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 July 1967, Michawaka, IN, md on the 15<sup>th</sup> of August 1950, Putnam Co., TN to **Gladys Margaret (Austin) Maxwell**, b. 21 August 1931 – d. 10 November 1974. Ralph Maxwell, s/o **Robert Vestal Maxwell** (1903-1982) & **Clara Randolph** (1905-1994). \*See Robert Vestal Maxwell

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 336 – Ralph Maxwell married 15 August 1950, Putnam Co., TN, age 24, b. 31 July 1925, address: McMinnville, TN to Gladys Margaret Austin, age 18, b. 21 August 1931, address: Rt. 3, Sparta, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Dillard Austin, Rt. 3, Sparta, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: R. V. Maxwell, McMinnville, TN).

Ralph Maxwell, 41, died Thursday at St. Joseph Hospital in Michawaka, IN, following an illness of several weeks.

Funeral services were held Friday at Lilly's Chapel Freewill Baptist Church at 2:00 and burial was in Maxwell Cemetery. Hooper-Huddleston Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

Mr. Maxwell was a native Putnam Countian, son of Mr. and Mrs. Vestal Maxwell of Mishawaka, IN. They survive. He was a painter with the Dodge Manufacturing Corporation, a veteran of the Korean War and held membership with the First Baptist Church.

Other survivors are 3 daughters, Misses Janice Margarite, Pamela Kaye, and Vickie Lynn Maxwell, all of Chattanooga; sisters, Mrs. Charles Lawson of Mishawaka, IN, 2 brothers, Carlos Maxwell of Viola and Dale Maxwell of Mishawaka; grandmother, Mrs. Tina Maxwell of Baxter.

Citizen, TN: 1 August 1967, pg. 6.

#### Ralph Arnold Maxwell Sr. Obt.

b. 5 January 1923, Putnam Co., TN – d 5 July 2011, Murfreesboro, TN, (US Army WWII, Purple Heart), md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of May 1947 to **Willie Margaret (Allison) Maxwell**, b. 29 March 1931, Putnam Co., TN – d. 7 September 2018, Sparta, White Co., TN, d/o **William Herbert Allison** (1897-1940) & **Maggie Virginia Sullivan** (1901-1975). Ralph Arnold Maxwell, Sr., s/o **Virgil Prettiman "Purtin" Maxwell** (1888-1984) & **Etta Elizabeth Roberts** (1888-1959).

\*See Virgil Prettiman "Purtin" Maxwell

\*See Willie Margaret (Allison) Maxwell Obt.

Funeral services for Ralph Arnold Maxwell, Sr., 88, of Baxter will be held Thursday, July 7 at 3 p.m. in the Baxter Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home with Bro. Jerry Blair officiating. Interment will follow in Maxwell Cemetery North.

The family will receive friends Wednesday 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. and Thursday 1 p.m. until service time at the funeral home.

Mr. Maxwell died Tuesday morning, July 5, 2011 at Alvin C. York VA Medical Center in Murfreesboro.

He was born January 5, 1923 in Putnam County to the late Virgil P. and Etta Roberts Maxwell.

Mr. Maxwell was a member of Baxter First Baptist Church where he served as song leader. He was an US Army veteran of WWII and Purple Heart recipient. He was a retired carpenter and farmer.

Mr. Maxwell is survived by his wife of 64 years, Margaret Allison Maxwell of Baxter (married May 20, 1947), two sons, Ralph Arnold Maxwell, Jr. of Kentucky and Jeff Maxwell of Baxter; two daughters and sons-in-law, Connie and Charles Dalton, Lisa and Troy Parks all of Baxter; ten grandchildren, Buddy (Renata) Dalton, Jenny (Josh) Stites, Brent Dalton, Jesse (Kelly) Dalton, Arnie & Jonathan Maxwell, Karissa, Kenzie, Alexis and Autumn Dyer.

Family and friends will serve as pallbearers.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 6 July 2011, pg. A-7

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN

Baxter Soldier Wins Silver Star Award on Italian Front:

Pvt. Ralph A. Maxwell, son of Mrs. Edda R. Maxwell, Route 2, Baxter, recently was awarded the Silver Star for gallantry in action.

He is serving on the Fifth Army front in Italy with the 362nd Infantry Regiment of the 91st "Powder River" Division.

When his company was subjected to a severe counterattack, stated the award citizen, Maxwell, with a machine gun squad, moved out ahead of his platoon to prevent the enemy from breaking through. Although the Germans spotted him and he was seriously wounded, Maxwell continued directing the fire of his machine gun, and, in addition, the fire of another machine gun of his company nearby.

He was subjected to grenade blasts by the enemy, but refused to leave his position until the Germans had been requished.

Putnam County Herald, Cookeville, TN: Thursday, 29 March 1945.

### **Robert Coron Maxwell**

b. 12 June 1907, Putnam Co., TN – d. 1 October 1927, Detroit, MI, md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of April 1926, Putnam Co., TN to **Norma (Cronk) Maxwell**, b 2 January 1909, TN – d. 6 July 1994, Inverness, FL. Robert Coron Maxwell died of typhoid fever. 'How desolate our home bereft of thee'

\*See William Robert Maxwell Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 340 #4203 - Coron Maxwell married 5 April 1926, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Norma Cronk).

## Robert Earl "Kenneth" Maxwell Obt.

b. 9 May 1928, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 20 November 2021, Ft. Walton Beach, FL, (US Army, Korea), md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of September 1949, Wayne Co., MI to Betty June (Bean) Maxwell, b. 26 June 1929, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 6 June 2021, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Ridley Carr Bean & Milbra Catherine McCaleb**. Robert Earl "Kenneth" Maxwell, s/o **William Robert Maxwell** (1885-1965) & **Pheobe Kansas Neal** (1888-1965), both buried in Maxwell Cemetery North I-40, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN (also called Samuel Maxwell Cemetery).

\*See Betty June (Bean) Maxwell Obt.

**BAXTER**-Funeral services for Robert Earl "Kenneth" Maxwell, 93 of Cookeville, will be Friday, December 10, 10 AM at the Baxter Chapel of Hooper Huddleston Horner Funeral Home with Bro. T.J. Bennett officiating. Private family interment with military honors by the Veterans Honor Guard will follow

in the Samuel Maxwell Cemetery. The family will receive friends Thursday from 5 to 8 PM and after 9 AM Friday at the funeral home.

Mr. Maxwell died Saturday, November 20, 2021 in Ft. Walton Beach Medical Center in Ft. Walton Beach, Florida.

He was born in Baxter May 9, 1928 to the late William Robert and Phoebe Neal Maxwell.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his wife of 71 years, Betty June Bean Maxwell on June 6, 2021, sisters Lela Ruth Maxwell and Alda Kathleen Pippin, brothers Oron, Coron, Hillard, Willard, Lindon, Alvin, Everett, Dallas, Arnold and Harry Maxwell, (he was the last of his 12 brothers and sisters), great-grandchild Riley Paige Maxwell.

He was an Army veteran of the Korean Conflict, a Mason since 1952 with Laurel Masonic Lodge in Detroit and Cookeville Masonic Lodge #266 and member of Baxter United Methodist Church.



Robert retired in 1983 as support superintendent with the US Postal Service in Warren , Michigan with over 31 years of service. In retirement, Robert was an avid golfer and maintained a huge garden full of flowers and vegetables.

Survivors include sons Gary (Barbara) Maxwell of Destin, FL, Alan (Elizabeth) Maxwell of Michigan, Larry Maxwell of Bolingbrook, IL, 10 grandchildren, 12 great-grandchildren.

Memorial Donations may be made to the Samuel Maxwell Cemetery Association, c/o Harold Brown, treasurer, 1069 Elmore Town Rd., Baxter, TN 38544.

Baxter Chapel of Hooper Huddleston Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements (931)858-2134. You may share your thoughts and memories at www.hhhfunerals.com.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 7 December 2021

### **Robert Vestal Maxwell**

b. 8 December 1903 – d. 5 February 1982, IN, md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of September 1924, Putnam Co., TN to Clara (Randolph) Maxwell, b. 14 June 1905 – d. 9 June 1994. Robert Vestal Maxwell, s/o David Jerdon Maxwell (1882-1946) & Tina Foster Cooper (1882-1973).

\*See David Jerdon Maxwell

\*See Ralph Maxwell Obt.

'In loving memory of my Dad and our Grandpa; when the toil is over then comes rest and peace'

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 191 #2023 – Vestel Maxwell married 30 September 1923, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Clara Ried).

# Samuel Maxwell

b. 23 July 1781 – d. 22 May 1848, md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of January 1802, Montgomery Co., VA to **Martha A.** (Patton) Maxwell, b. 11 September 1780 – d. 15 June 1848, d/o Thomas Patton Sr. (1742-1805). \*See David Wood Maxwell Sr. \*See Samuel Harvey Maxwell

### Samuel Harvey Maxwell

b. 4 March 1819- d. 17 April 1903, (Tennessee PVT 5 Regt Tenn Cavalry Civil War), md Jane (Reagan)
 Maxwell. Samuel Harvey Maxwell
 \*See Samuel Maxwell

# Sarah Joanna (Gentry) Maxwell Obt.

b. 10 April 1863, Putnam Co., TN – d. 21 December 1945, md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of August 1863, Putnam Co., TN to **Andrew McLain Maxwell**, b. 30 April 1865, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 December 1941, s/o **David Wood Maxwell Sr.** (1822-1869) & **Mary Elizabeth "Besty" Shanks** (1826-1888). Sarah Joanna (Gentry) Maxwell, d/o **Martin Blackburn Gentry** (1818-1904) & **Mary Ann "Polly" Peek** (1829-1901), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch Road, Jackson Co., TN. \*See Andrew McLain Maxwell Obt.

Funeral services for Mrs. Sarah Gentry Maxwell, 82, were held on Sunday December 23 at the Baxter Methodist Church. The Rev. J. P. Porter, Rev. H. P. Keithley and Rev. J. A. Harris conducted the services. Burial was in Maxwell Cemetery.

Mrs. Maxwell is survived by 4 daughters, Mrs. J. A. Worley of KS, Mrs. Alfred Nash of Baxter, Mrs. C. M. Harris of Cookeville, and Mrs. Luther Puckett of Smithville; and 1 son, Willis Maxwell of Nashville.

Herald, TN: 2 January 1946, pg. 2

### Thomas Alvin Maxwell

b. 28 February 1894 – d. 28 November 1914, s/o **William Cullom Maxwell** (1854-1922) & **Julia Ann Virginia Gentry** (1854-1920). 'Thy trials ended thy rest won' \*See William Cullom Maxwell

## Vera D. Maxwell

b. 26 March 1921 – d. January 29, 1922, d/o Virgil Prettiman "Purtin" Maxwell (1888-1984) & Etta Elizabeth Roberts (1888-1959). \*See Virgil Prettiman "Purtin" Maxwell

## Versa Rice Maxwell Obt.

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Versa Rice Maxwell, 88, will be held in the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home at 1 p.m. tomorrow with burial to follow at Nash Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 2 to 9 p.m. today.

Mrs. Maxwell died at Masters Health Care Center in Algood on Saturday, Jan. 9, 1999.

A native of Putnam County, Mrs. Maxwell was born on Feb. 17, 1910, to Logan M. and Dorsa Barr Rice.

Mrs. Maxwell was a member of the Old Zion Free Will Baptist Church.

Her family includes a daughter, Charlie Mai Bowman of Nashville; a step-daughter, Ann Barr of Plymouth, Mich.; a son, Kenneth Maxwell of Baxter; a step-son, Carmel C. Maxwell of Baxter; five sisters, Edna Williams, and Nancy Johnson of Sparta, Oma Stidham and Wilma Rogers of Cookeville and Delorse Massa of Detroit, Mich.; five brothers, Huston Rice of Baxter, Arson Rice and Cleburn Rice of Michigan, Joe Rice of Gainesboro and Bob Rice of Livingston; 10 grandchildren and 11 great grandchildren.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Fowler (Buss) Maxwell; step-mother, Alice Judd Rice; two sisters, Ethel Rice and Grace Maynard and a brother, Lawrence Rice.

Her pallbearers will be Robert Maxwell, Tommy Maxwell, Russell Maxwell, Randy Bowman, Skip Morris, Rick Baumgartner, Justin Wagner and Sammy Bilyeu.

Bro. Frank Davis will officiate at the services.

# Virgil Prettiman "Purtin" Maxwell Obt.

b. 14 March 1888, Putnam Co., TN – d. 23 October 1984, TN, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of December 1907, Putnam Co., TN to Etta Elizabeth (Roberts) Maxwell, b. 30 December 1888, TN – d. 12 May 1959. Virgil

Prettiman "Purtin" Maxwell, s/o David Wood Maxwell Jr. (1867-1950) & Margaret "Maggie" Emily Gibson (1870-1907). \*See David Wood Maxwell Jr. Obt. \*See Emma C. (Maxwell) West Obt. \*See Ralph Arnold Maxwell Sr. Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 430 #1171 - Virgil Maxwell married 8 December 1907, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Etta Roberts).

(1930 census 16<sup>th</sup> Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 77 – **Virgil Maxwell** is head of household, 42 yrs. old, TN, (19 yrs. old 1<sup>st</sup> marriage), md to **Etta**, 41 yrs. old, TN, (18 yrs. old 1<sup>st</sup> marriage). Children: Emma, 21 yrs. old, md (18 yrs, old 1<sup>st</sup> marriage); David, 17 yrs. old; Andra, 14 yrs. old; Irene, 12 yrs. old; Ralph, 7 yrs. old; Linard, 4 yrs. old & R. P., Maxwell, 1 8/12 yrs. old. All born in TN. Also living in the household: Cloyd West, grandson, 2 2/12 yrs. old, TN).

Funeral services for Virgil Purtin Maxwell, 96, will be conducted from the Baxter Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston Funeral Home today at 2:00 Friday, October 26, 1984, with the Rev. A. J. Looper and Rev. Frank Davis officiating.

Mr. Maxwell died October 24, 1984 in the local hospital. A native of Putnam County, he was the son of the late David W. and Maggie Gibson Maxwell, a retired farmer.

Survivors include 2 daughters, Mrs. Audrey Lollar, Dearborn, MI, Mrs. Irene Davis, Cookeville; 5 sons, Owens, Ralph and R. P. Maxwell of Baxter, David Henry Maxwell, Portland, IN, Leonard Maxwell, Hollywood, FL; 4 brothers, P. T. Maxwell and Burley Maxwell, Cape Coral, FL, David W. Maxwell, Baxter; 3 sisters, Mrs. Estelle Birdwell and Mrs. Willie G. Maxwell of Baxter, Mrs. Mae Nell Howell, Nashville; 24 grandchildren and 41 great grandchildren.

Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery. Grandsons will serve as pallbearers.

The Baxter Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

#### Willard Ordway Maxwell

b. 24 May 1912, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 September 1989, Belleville, MI, md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of December 1931, Putnam Co., TN to **Dorothy (Randolph) Maxwell**, b. 26 March 1914, Putnam Co., TN – d. 21 September 2006, Livonia, Wayne Co., MI, d/o **William M. Randolph** (1865-1943) & **Katherine Ann Shelby** (1874-1961). Willard Ordway Maxwell, s/o **William Robert Maxwell** (1885-1965) & **Pheobe Kansas Neal** (1888-1965).

\*See Dorothy (Randolph) Maxwell Obt. \*See William Robert Maxwell

See william Robert Maxwell

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 414 - Willard Maxwell married 27 December 1931, Putnam Co., TN, age 19, address: Cookeville, TN to Dorothy Randolph, age 18, address: Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Will Randolph).

#### William Cullom Maxwell

b. 30 December 1854, Putnam Co., TN- d. 12 April 1922, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of October 1877, Putnam Co., TN to **Julia Ann Virginia (Gentry) Maxwell**, b. 23 March 1854, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 December 1920, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Meredith Jurdan Gentry** (1823-1897) & Frances Ann Shanks (1828-1890). William Cullom Maxwell, s/o **David Wood Maxwell Sr.** (1822-1869) & **Mary Elizabeth** "Besty" Shanks (1826-1888).

\*See Barbara Ann (Maxwell) League Obt.

\*See Chester Arthur Maxwell

\*See David Jerdon Maxwell

\*See Joseph W. Maxwell

<sup>\*</sup>See Infant Maxwell

\*See Thomas Alvin Maxwell \*See Rev. Thomas Savage

### William F. Maxwell

b. 19 August 1883 – d. 14 January 1886.

### William Robert Maxwell Obt.

b. 29 October 1885, Putnam Co., TN – d. 5 September 1965, Lebanon, Wilson Co., TN, md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of December 1903, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN to **Pheobe Kansas (Neal) Maxwell**, b. 3 March 1888, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 July 1965, Lebanon, Wilson Co., TN, d/o **Harrison Hodge "Dock" Neil** (1860-1933) & Cassandra Valenda King (1864-1928). William Robert Maxwell, s/o William Cullom Maxwell (1854-1922) & Julia Ann Virginia Gentry (1854-1920).

\*See Alvin Harrison Maxwell Obt.

\*See Arnold Lee Maxwell Obt.

\*See Dale Foster Maxwell

\*See Harry L. Maxwell Obt.

\*See Howard Otto Maxwell Obt.

\*See James Lindon "Jimmy" Maxwell Obt.

\*See Lela Ruth Maxwell

\*See Pheobe Kansas (Neal) Maxwell Obt.

\*See Willard Ordway Maxwell

William Robert Maxwell, 80, died Sunday at the Cedar Nursing Home in Lebanon after an extended illness.

He was a resident of Baxter Star Route and was a retired farmer.

Funeral services were held today at 1:00 in the Chapel of Baxter Funeral Home in Baxter. Burial was in Maxwell Cemetery. Rev. R. P. Dixon, Dr. Harry L. Upperman, Rev. Logan Tilghman, Rev. James Beasley officiated.

He was a native of Putnam County, son of William C. and Julia Ann Gentry Maxwell and was a member of the Methodist Church.

Survivors are 9 sons, Charlie Oren Maxwell, Baxter, Hillard Maxwell, Rochester, MI, Willard O. Maxwell, Belleville, MI, James L. Maxwell, Lebanon, Alvin H. Maxwell, Utica, MI, Dallas F. Maxwell, Cookeville, Arnold L. Maxwell, Ferndale, MI, Robert Earl Maxwell, Warren, MI, Harry L. Maxwell, Utica, MI; a daughter, Mrs. Alda Maxwell Pippin, Warren, MI; daughter-in-law, Mrs. Lillian Maxwell, Baxter, 31 grandchildren, 24 great grandchildren; 4 sisters, Mrs. Ada Byers, Detroit, MI, Mrs. Mary Jared, Baxter, Mrs. Barbara League, Cookeville & Mrs. Nancy Julian, Plant City, FL.

Citizen, TN: 7 September 1965, pg. 3.

### William Robert Maxwell Obt.

b. 24 November 1873, TN – d. 21 April 1959, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN md 30 May 1894, to Molly (Freeman) Maxwell, b. 1878 – d. 1940. William Robert Maxwell, s/o Joel Whitten "Whit" Maxwell (1849-1923) & Lucinda Adeline Taylor (1848-1901).

\*See Howard Otto Maxwell

\*See Joel Whitten "Whit" Maxwell Obt.

William Robert Maxwell, 85, died at Cookeville General Hospital on Tuesday. Funeral Wednesday at 2:00 at Baxter Methodist Church, Rev. J. D. Bass officiating. Interment in Maxwell Cemetery. Whitson Funeral Home in charge of arrangements.

He was a retired farmer native of Putnam County and a resident of Baxter, Rt. 1. He attended Methodist church.

Survivors include his 2 daughters, Dora Morphew of Rt. 4, Cookeville, Ora Dozier of GA, a brother, Jay W. Maxwell of Madera, CA, 2 sisters, Nettie Webster of Fresno, CA, Maggie Hickey of Ada, OK, 2 halfbrothers, Charlie and Lawrence Maxwell of Baxter, 2 half-sisters, Cleo Minton of Detroit, MI, Bonnell McKinney of Elmwood, TN.

Putnam County Herald, TN: 7 April 1959.

# Willie Margaret (Allison) Maxwell Obt.

b. 29 March 1931, Putnam Co., TN – d. 7 September 2018, Sparta, White Co., TN, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of May 1947 to Ralph Arnold Maxwell Sr., b. 5 January 1923, Putnam Co., TN – d 5 July 2011, Murfreesboro, TN, (US Army WWII, Purple Heart), s/o Virgil Prettiman "Purtin" Maxwell (1888-1984) & Etta Elizabeth Roberts (1888-1959). Willie Margaret (Allison) Maxwell, d/o William Herbert Allison (1897-1940) & Maggie Virginia Sullivan (1901-1975), she is buried in Boiling Springs Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. William Herbert Allison II is buried in Allison Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. \*See Ralph Arnold Maxwell Sr. Obt.

**BAXTER**-Funeral services for Margaret Allison Maxwell, 87, of Baxter will be held Monday, September 10 at 1 p.m. at the Baxter Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home with John Pippin officiating. Interment will follow in Samuel Maxwell Cemetery.

The family will receive friends Sunday, September 9 at 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. and Monday 11 a.m. until service time at the funeral home.



Mrs. Maxwell died Friday evening, September 7, 2018 at Life Care Center in Sparta.

She was born Friday March 29, 1931 in Putnam County to the late William Herbert and Maggie Virginia Sullivan Allison. She was wife to the late Ralph A. Maxwell Sr. (whom she married May 20, 1947). They were married for 64 years. She attended Central High School in Cookeville. Mrs. Maxwell attended the Church of Christ in Baxter.

She was retired from Red Kap where she served as supervisor with more than 33 years of service.

She is survived by two sons, Ralph Arnold Maxwell, Jr. and Jeff Maxwell; two daughters and sons-in-law, Connie (Charles) Dalton, and Lisa (Troy) Parks; a sister Dimple Howell, a brother Jimmy Allison; ten grandchildren, Buddy (Renata) Dalton, Jenny (Josh) Stites, Brent (Laura) Dalton, Jesse (Kelly) Dalton, Arnie and Jonathan Maxwell, Karissa, Kenzie, Alexis and Autumn Dyer; eight great grandchildren, Sofia and Enzo Dalton, Jack and Anna Quinn Stites, Molly and Cooper Dalton, and Anna Claire and Chase Dalton.

In addition to her parents, Mrs. Maxwell was preceded in death by her husband Ralph A. Maxwell, brothers, Hollis, Wally, Johnny V., Ralph, and Bill Allison and sisters Dorothy Nell Hargis and Marie Davis.

Family and friends will serve as pallbearers.

Baxter chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements (931)858-2134. Share your thoughts and memories at hhhfunerals.com

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 9 September 2018

### Granville Arkie May

b. 2 February 1934 – d. 17 March 1994, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of August 1952 to **Harriet M. (Hughes) May**, b. 14 January 1934 – d. 12 February 2004. Granville Arkie May, s/o **Harvey Delbert May** (1909-1968) & **Irene Elmore** (1917-1990). 'Our Love for you not Forgotten' \*See Harriet M. (Hughes) May Obt. \*See Harvey Delbert May buried in Maxwell Cemetery North. \*See Irene (Elmore) May Obt.

## Harriet M. (Hughes) May Obt.

b. 14 January 1934, Hammond, IN – d. 12 February 2004, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of August 1952 to **Granville Arkie May**, b. 2 February 1934 – d. 17 March 1994, s/o **Harvey Delbert May** (1909-1968) & **Irene Elmore** (1917-1990). Harriet M. (Hughes) May, d/o **Eugene Hughes** & **Gertrude Wingenfield**. 'Our Love for you not Forgotten'

\*See Granville Arkie May buried in Maxwell Cemetery North.

**COOKEVILLE** – A memorial service for Harriet M. May, 70, formerly of Smithville, will be held Friday, Feb. 20, from 4-8 p.m. at Cookeville Funeral Home.

Mrs. May died Thursday, Feb. 12, 2004, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

Born Jan. 14, 1934, in Hammond, IN, she was the daughter of the late Eugene and Gertrude Wingenfield Hughes.

Mrs. May was a homemaker.

Her family includes a granddaughter, Stacey and husband Alan Maynard of Cookeville; a daughter, Debra May of FL; two sisters, and a brother-in-law, Diane Renz of Elkart, IN, and Elinore and Don Beck of Nashville; three sisters-in-law, Ann Hughes of South Bend, IN, Marsha Payne of IL and Cathy May of Baxter; and two great-granddaughters, Katla Stanley and Allison Maynard, both of Cookeville.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Granville Arkie May, and a brother, Arthur Hughes.

### Harvey Delbert May

b. 13 July 1909 – d. 12 January 1968, md on the 7<sup>th</sup> of August 1942, Putnam Co., TN to **Irene (Elmore) May Anderson**, b. 3 December 1917, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 14 July 1990, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **William Robert "Bill" Elmore** (1888-1965) & **Betty Alice Gentry** (1892-1929). Irene (Elmore) May Anderson also md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of June 1972, Putnam Co., TN to **Silas Eastham Anderson Jr.**, (1927-2009). \*See Granville Arkie May buried in Maxwell Cemetery North.

\*See Irene (Elmore) May Obt.

\*See Robert Thomas "Bob" May Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 88 - Harvey May married 7 August 1942, Putnam Co., TN, age 33, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Irene Elmore, age 24, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: W. R. Elmore, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

### Howard R. May

b. 1 September 1930 – d. 29 September 1988, (Sgt. US Army Korea).

### Irene (Elmore) May Obt.

b. 3 December 1917, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 14 July 1990, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, md Harvey Delbert May, b. 13 July 1909, Kaymoor, Fayette Co., WV – d. 12 January 1968, Van Lear, Johnson Co., KY. Irene (Elmore) May, d/o William Robert "Bill" Elmore (1888-1965) & Betty Alice Gentry (1892-1929). Irene (Elmore) May Anderson also md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of June 1972, Putnam Co., TN to Silas Eastham Anderson Jr., (1927-2009), s/o Silas Eastham "Sicy" Anderson Sr. (1900-1988) & Lula Lee Norris (1908-1995), all buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Silas Eastham Anderson Jr. Obt. buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See William Robert "Bill" Elmore

\*See Harvey Delbert May \*See Robert Thomas "Bob" May Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 88 - Harvey May married 7 August 1942, Putnam Co., TN, age 33, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Irene Elmore, age 24, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: W. R. Elmore, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 479 - Silas Eastham Anderson Jr. married 4 June 1972, Putnam Co., TN, age 45, b. 4 February 1927, address: 731 Clover Ave, Cookeville, TN to Irene May, age 54, b. 3 December 1917, address: Box 33, Baxter, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Robert May).

BAXTER - Funeral services for Irene Elmore May, 72, of Baxter will be conducted today, July 16, at 4 p.m. in the chapel of Baxter Funeral home with burial in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mrs. May died Saturday (July 14, 1990) at her home.

Born December 3, 1917, in Putnam County, she was the daughter of the late William Robert and Betty Gentry Elmore.

Mrs. May was a homemaker and a member of the Baxter Church of God.

Her family includes one son, Robert Thomas May of Baxter; two daughters, Marcia Rayne of Valier, IL, and Elinor Beck of Germantown, MD: one step-son, G. Arkie May of Smithville: one brother, Joseph Elmore of Baxter; two sisters, Christine Phillips and Mary Brown, both of Baxter; two daughter-in-law, Harriet and Kathy May; one son-on-law, Donald Beck; five grandchildren, Gregory Charles Hall, Allen Payne, Amy Payne, Donald Beck Jr. and Debbie Jo Smith and five great-grandchildren.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, 18 July 1990.

## Robert Thomas "Bob" May Obt.

b. 1 August 1943, KY – d. 6 January 1999, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of January 1972, Putnam Co., TN to June Katherine "Kathy" (Richards) May, b. 28 September 1946, d/o Charlie Bradford Richards (1900-1978) & Viola Eugenia Baldwin (1911-2006). Robert Thomas "Bob" May, s/o Harvey Delbert May (1909-1968) & Irene Elmore (1917-1990).

\*See Harvey Delbert May buried in Maxwell Cemetery North. \*See Irene (Elmore) May Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 359 – Robert Thomas May married 2 January 1972, Putnam Co., TN, age 28, b. 1 August 1943, address: Box 33, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to June Katherine Hall, age 25, b. 28 September 1946, address: Rt. 5, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mr. & Mrs. Charles Richards, Rt. 5, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN).

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Fentress Co., TN, pg. 183 – Freddie Hall married 21 May 1962, Fentress Co., TN, age 21, address: Clarkrange, TN to Jean Kathryn Richards, age 16, address: Grimsley, TN. Female's parents, guardian or next of kin: Charlie Richards (father) & Eugene Baldwin (mother), Grimsley, TN).

BAXTER - Funeral services for Robert Thomas "Bob" May, 55, of Baxter, will be held at 1 p.m. on Friday, Jan. 8, 1999, from the chapel of Baxter Funeral Home.

Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter.

The family will receive friends after 5 p.m. today, Thursday, Jan. 7, at the funeral home.

Mr. May was dead on arrival at Cookeville Regional Medical Center on Wednesday, Jan. 6, 1999.

He was born on Aug. 1, 1943, in Kentucky to the late Harvey and Irene Elmore May.

Mr. May was a self-employed barber in Baxter for 31 years. He was a member of the Church of Christ.

His family includes his wife, Kathy Richards May of Baxter; a son and daughter-in-law, Gregory and Tabitha Hall of Baxter; two sisters, Marcia Payne of Valier, IL, and Elinor Beck of Nashville; two grandsons, Daniel K. McKinney and Devin Gregory Hall, both of Baxter; a nephew, Josh Payne of Baxter and a niece, Sissy Payne of Baxter.

In addition to his parents, he was also preceded in death by four brothers, Arkie, Harvey Jr., Herman, and Howard May.

Pallbearers will be Don Beck, Erie, Harold, and Justin Brown.

### Carl Maynard Obt.

b. 20 May 1904, Overton Co., TN – d. 23 January 1969, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, md to Marie (Maxwell) Maynard, b. 22 May 1913, Putnam Co., TN – d. 12 February 1997, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Oscar Daily "Dale" Maxwell (1888-1962) & Laura Frances Gentry (1886-1955), both buried in Maxwell Cemetery South, Putnam Co., TN. Carl Maynard, s/o Robert Dennis Maynard (1863-1933) & Mary Markham (1867-1926), both buried in Fellowship Cemetery, Oakley, Overton Co., TN. 'Peace in the Valley'

\*See Marie (Maxwell) Maynard Obt.

Funeral services for Carl Maynard, 64, were held from Lilly's Chapel Baptist Church, Saturday with the Rev. Leroy Langley and Carson Whitaker officiating. Burial was in Maxwell Cemetery.

Mr. Maynard a resident of Baxter, died Thursday in a Nashville Hospital following a long illness.

He was a native of Overton County, son of Robert and Mary Markham Maynard and for sometime owned and operated a barber shop in Baxter.

Survivors are his wife, Mrs. Marie Maxwell Maynard; two sons, Kenneth and Gary Maynard of Baxter; three daughters, Mrs. June Slaughter and Mrs. Juanita McQuigg of Nashville, and Doris Ann Schneider, FL; two brothers, Talton Maynard, Cookeville and Elbert Maynard, Nashville. A sister, Mrs. Stella Clark of Sparta; and seven grandchildren.

Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: Tuesday, 28 January 1969

### Carl Gary Maynard

b. 7 November 1948, Putnam Co., TN md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of December 1967 to **Rebecca "Becky" (Carr) Maynard**, b. 29 October 1950, Putnam Co., TN – d. 10 January 1986, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN. Carl Gray Maynard, s/o **Carl Maynard** (1904-1969) & **Marie Maxwell** (1913-1997). Carl Gray Maynard was married also on the 6<sup>th</sup> of October 1987, Putnam Co., TN to **Barbara Elaine Farley**, b. 2 May 1949, d/o **Johnnie Farley**.

\*See Carl Maynard Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 360 - Carl Gary Maynard married 6 October 1987, Putnam Co., TN, age 38, b. 7 November 1948, address: Rt. 3, Box 541, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Barbara Elaine Farley, age 38, b. 2 May 1949, address: Rt. 2, Box 157, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Johnnie Farley, mother, Rt. 2, Box 157, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN).

### Kenneth Parker Maynard Obt.

b. 28 November 1953, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 18 April 2012, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of July 1971, DeKalb Co., TN to **Angela Jean (Campbell) Maynard**, b. 8 June 1957. Kenneth Parker Maynard, s/o **Carl Maynard** (1904-1969) & **Marie Maxwell** (1913-1997). Kenneth Park Maynard also md on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of August 1984, Putnam Co., TN to **Rebecca Diann (Whitefield) Maynard**, b. 31 October 1961.

\*See Carl Maynard Obt.

\*See Marie (Maxwell) Maynard Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, DeKalb Co., TN, pg. 457 - Kenneth Maynard married 20 July 1971, DeKalb Co., TN, age 17, address: Box 25, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Angela Jean Campbell, age 16, address: Box 286, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Blank).

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 469 – Kenneth P. Maynard married 3 August 1984, Putnam Co., TN, age 30, b. 28 November 1953, address: P. O. Box 25, Baxter, TN to Rebecca Diann Whitefield, age 22, b. 31 October 1961, address: Rt. 1, Box 185, Silver Point, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Raymond Whitefield, father, Rt. 1, Box 185, Silver Point, TN).

**BAXTER** -- Funeral services for Kenny Maynard, 58, of Baxter, will be held at 11 a.m. Friday, April 20, from the Boma First Church of God. Burial will follow in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Family will receive friends Thursday, April 19, from 5-8 p.m. and Friday from 9 a.m. until time of services at the funeral home.

Mr. Maynard passed away Wednesday, April 18, 2012, at his home.

He was born Nov. 28, 1953, in Cookeville to the late Carl and Marie Maxwell Maynard.

Mr. Maynard worked a Dacco and had worked with Putnam County Park and Recreation for 16 years. He was the Putnam County fair manager for three years. Mr. Maynard was a member of the Boma First Church of God.

His family includes his wife, Rebecca Whitefield Maynard of Baxter; a daughter, Kendra Maynard of Baxter; two sons and a daughter-in-law, Shannon and Erin Maynard and Cody Maynard, all of Baxter; two grandchildren, Myles and Madox Maynard; and a brother and sister-in-law, Gary and Anna Maynard of Baxter.

Revs. Archie Whitefield and Tim Sharp will officiate the services.

A guest register may be signed at www.GoffFuneralHome.com.

Herald Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 19 April 2012

# Marie (Maxwell) Maynard Obt.

b. 22 May 1913, Putnam Co., TN – d. 12 February 1997, Putnam Co., TN, md Carl Maynard, b. 20 May 1904, Overton Co., TN – d. 23 January 1969, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, s/o Robert Maynard & Mary Markham. Marie (Maxwell) Maynard, d/o Oscar Daily "Dale" Maxwell (1888-1962) & Laura Frances Gentry (1886-1955), both buried in Maxwell Cemetery South, Putnam Co., TN. \*See Carl Maynard Obt.

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Marie Maxwell Maynard, 83, of Baxter will be held Friday February 14 at 1 p.m. in the Baxter Chapel of Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home.

Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mrs. Maynard died on Wednesday, February 12, 1997 in the NHC Health Care Center in Cookeville.

A native of Putnam County, she was born May 22, 1913 to the late Oscar and Laura Gentry Maxwell.

She was a homemaker and a member of Lilly's Chapel Freewill Baptist Church.

Her family includes two sons, daughters-in-law, Gary and Barbara Maynard and Kenneth and Rebecca Maynard, all of Baxter; three brothers, Lawrence, Dailey and Gilbert H. Maxwell, all of Baxter; seven grand-children, Kim Mitchell, Sha Timmons, and Shannon, Jimmy, Cody, Kendra and Kelby Maynard; and three great-grandchildren, Troy Trobaugh, Bent Mitchell and Payton Timmons.

In addition to her parents she was preceded in death by her husband, Carl Maynard; and one sister Floy Cronk.

The family will receive friends after 2 p.m. today February 13 at the funeral home.

Bro. Gary Norton will officiate at the services.

Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN: February 13, 1997.

## Lorraine (Schultz) Medley Obt.

b. 15 December 1921, New York, NY – d. 27 February 2001, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o John Peter Schultz & Kathleen L. Loughran.

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Lorraine S. Medley, 79, of Cookeville, will be held at 10 a.m. on Fri., March 2, at St. Thomas Aquinas Roman Catholic Church. Burial will be in Cookeville City Cemetery. The family will receive friends from 7-9 p.m. today, Thurs., March 1, at Whitson Funeral Home. Mrs. Medley died on Tues., Feb. 27, 2001, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center. She was born on Dec. 15, 1921, in New York, N.Y. to the late John Peter and Kathleen L. Loughran Schultz. Mrs. Medley was the retired operator of The Peddler. She was a member of the Roman Catholic Church.

Her family includes a brother and sister-in-law, Jack L. and Lois P. Schultz of Huntington, N.Y.; a nephew, John Schultz of Stamford, Conn.; and a niece, Elizabeth Knobelauch of Sayville, N.Y.

### Wilse Joseph Patrick Medley

b. 22 September 1909, TN – d. 15 March 1980, s/o Robert Denton Medley (1881-1918) & Ida May Stanton Maxwell (1888-1975). 'Rest in Peace'

# **Bullion Minton**

b. 12 May 1883 – d. 2 June 1914, md on the 7<sup>th</sup> of August 1904, Putnam Co., TN to Mary Frances (Maxwell) Minton Jared, b. 19 October 1886, Putnam Co., TN – d. 12 January 1981, TN, d/o William Cullom Maxwell (1854-1922) & Julia Ann Virginia Gentry (1854-1920). Bullion Minton, s/o William Carroll Minton (1842-1920) & Mary Frances Pritchard (1868-1923). Mary Frances (Maxwell) Minton Jared was also md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of November 1916, Putnam Co., TN to Leonidas Polk Jared Sr. (1879-1963).

'Blessed are the pure in heart for they shall see God'

\*See Mary Frances (Maxwell) Minton Jared Obt.

\*See L. B. Minton

\*See Vernon Otto Minton Obt.

\*See William Carroll "Goat" Minton

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 232 #376 - B. Minton married 7 August 1904, Putnam Co., TN to Mary Maxwell).

## L. B. Minton

b. 1 September 1912 – d. 20 May 1913, s/o Bullion Minton (1883-1914) & Mary Frances Maxwell (1886-1981). (A little bud of love to bloom with God above' \*See Bullion Minton

### Ollie (Taylor) Minton Obt.

b. 18 September 1906 – d. 14 September 1956, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of March 1929, Putnam Co., TN to Vernon Otto Minton, b. 16 February 1909, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 February 1985, s/o Bullion Minton (1883-1914) & Mary Frances Maxwell (1886-1981). Ollie (Taylor) Minton, d/o William Jefferson Taylor (1875-1934) & Mary Etta Emery (1884-1943). \*See Vernon Otto Minton Obt.

\*See William Jefferson Taylor

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 527 #4809 - Vernon Otto Minton married 21 March 1929, Putnam Co., TN to Ollie Taylor).

Funeral services for Mrs. Ollie Taylor Minton, 50, who died early Friday morning in her home in Baxter after a long illness, were held Sunday afternoon at the Baxter Church of Christ. J. A. McInerney conducted the services and burial was in the Maxwell cemetery.

Mrs. Minton was a daughter of the late Jeff and Etta Emory Taylor. She was a member of the Church of Christ.

Survivors are her husband, Vernon Minton; two daughters, Miss Margaret Louise Minton, Baxter; and Mrs. Bobbie Maurine Judd, Cookeville; two sons, Lillard Minton, Detroit and Clarence Minton, Baxter; two sisters, Miss Nova Taylor, Detroit; and Clara Scarlett, Detroit; one brother, Elijah Taylor.

Hooper & Huddleston was in charge.

### Vernon Otto Minton Obt.

b. 16 February 1909, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 February 1985, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of March 1929, Putnam Co., TN to **Ollie (Taylor) Minton**, b. 18 September 1906 – d. 14 September 1956, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **William Jefferson Taylor & Etta Emory**. Vernon Otto Minton, s/o **Bullion Minton** (1883-1914) & **Mary Frances Maxwell** (1886-1981).

\*See Mary Frances (Maxwell) Minton Jared Obt.

\*See Bullion Minton

\*See Ollie (Taylor) Minton Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 527 #4809 - Vernon Otto Minton married 21 March 1929, Putnam Co., TN to Ollie Taylor).

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Vernon Otto Minton, 76, will be in the chapel of the Hooper & Huddleston Funeral Home Monday, Feb. 18, 1985, at 2 p.m. with the Rev. Royal Wheaton, Rev. Buford Kelley and Rev. J. T. Johnson officiating. Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mr. Minton, a resident of 435 Chestnut Street, died Feb. 16.

A Putnam County native, he was the son of the late Bullion and Mary Elizabeth Maxwell Minton and was a retired factory worker and carpenter.

His family includes his wife, Mrs. Lillie Poston Minton; two sons, Lillard Minton, of Roseville, MI and Clarence Minton, of Baxter; two daughters, Mrs. David (Maurine) Judd and Mrs. David (Margaret) Walker, of Cookeville.

Also, a step-brother, Hubert Jared, of Baxter; a half-brother, L. P. Jared, of Baxter; three half-sisters, Mrs. Lillian Talley of Watertown, Mrs. Viona Warren, of Cookeville and Mrs. Marie Sostock, of Detroit; and ten grandchilden and six great-grandchildren.

Active pallbearers are Marty Vinson, Donny Minton, David Monton, Vernon Wilson, Roy Tudor and Tandy Braswell.

The family will receive friends at the funeral Home after 1 p.m. today.

## William Carroll "Goat" Minton

b. 15 March 1842, Smith Co., TN – d. 9 October 1920, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, (Pvt. Barteau's 22<sup>nd</sup> Reb. TN Cav.), md to **Mary Frances (Pritchard) Minton**, b. 3 February 1868 – d. 2 January 1923. 'She was the Sunshine of our Home' 'All things we love and cherish, like ourselves, must fade and perish' \*See Bullion Minton

## Nancy Adell (Gossage) Mitchell Obt.

b. 10 March 1882, TN - d. 15 February 1908, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the  $22^{nd}$  of December 1898, Putnam Co., TN to John Dillard "J. D." Mitchell, b. 16 March 1881, Putnam Co., TN - d. 6 February 1917, Putnam Co., TN, s/o Abraham Mitchell (1849-1926) & Safrona Massa (1855-1941). Nancy Adell (Gossage) Mitchell, d/o Daniel Cicero "D. C." Gossage & Sarah Frances Blanton (1851-1927), both buried in Whittaker Cemetery, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN.

MITCHELL, NANCY ADEL: Mrs Nancy Adel Mitchell, wife of Mr. J. D. Mitchell of Cookeville, departed to be with the Lord on Feb 16, 1908, aged 25 years. She was the daughter of Mr. D. C. Gossage. She was a faithful wife, a good mother, and a good Christian, loving and considerate to all; her departure is mourned by a large circle of friends. A husband, daughter and son will rise up and call her blessed. . . [Date 2/26/1908, Vol. VI, No. 4, Page 1]

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 110 - J. D. Mitchell married 22 December 1898, Putnam Co., TN to Nancy A. Gossage).

### Kenneth Morphew

b. 4 July 1913, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 26 June 1914, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Hershal Morphew** (1891-1964) & **Dora Maxwell** (1895-1969), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

# Barbara Alice (Denson) Moss Obt.

b. 15 November 1964, Jackson Co., TN – d. 3 May 2016, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of November 1987, Putnam Co., TN to **James Lee Moss**. Barbara Alice (Denson) Moss, d/o **Grover Wilmoth Denson** (1914-1973) & **Ova Maglene Ellis** (1925-1997).

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 417 – James Lee Moss married 27 November 1987, Putnam Co., TN, age 36, b. 30 November 1950, address: Rt. 2, Box 329, Cookeville, TN to Barbara Alice Denson, age 22, b. 15 November 1964, address: Rt. 11, Box 133, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Ova M. Denson, Rt. 11, Box 133, Cookeville, TN).

Funeral services for Barbara Alice Moss, age 51, of Cookeville will be held 1:00 PM, Friday, May 6th, 2016 in the chapel of Presley Funeral Home with Pastor Ron Phillips officiating. Interment will follow in Samuel Maxwell Cemetery.



The family will receive friends 5:00 PM, until 8:00 PM, Thursday, May 5th, and again Friday morning, 11:00 AM, until time of service at Presley Funeral Home.

Barbara passed away Tuesday, May 3, 2016 at Cookeville Regional Medical Center in Cookeville, Tennessee.

Barbara Alice Moss was born Sunday, November 15, 1964 in Jackson County, Tennessee to the late Grover Wilmoth Denson, and Ova Ellis Denson.

In addition to her parents, Barbara Alice Moss was preceded in death by: James Moss and Wayne Lewis; four sisters, Lucille Horn, Kathern Haney, Ozetta Brown Maxwell, and Betty Thompson; two brothers, John Denson and Lonzo Denson; a step-granddaughter, Katlyn Dunn.

She is survived by: a son, Scotty Denson; a daughter, Courtney Paige Lewis Gordon; a grandson, Jace Lynn Denson; a granddaughter, Skyla Marie Gordon; three step-daughters, Krystal Lewis, Linda Henry, and Brenda Thompson, all of Cookeville; two step-granddaughters, Chelsie Smith and Nikki Dunn, of Cookeville; step-grandson, Tyler Selby, of Cookeville; six brothers, Leon Denson, Jerry Denson, Wilmoth Denson, Roger (Dean) Denson, David Denson, all of Cookeville, and Joe (Sheila) Denson, of Monterey; two sisters, Joyce Edwina (Aaron) Tayse, of Cookeville, and Wanda (Carl) Dulworth, of Hilham.

Pallbearers will be Travis Denson, Randall Denson, Clint Allen, Rex Denson, John Smith, Tony Nelson, Larry Brown, and Brandon Denson. Honorary pallbearer will be Eugene Denson.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 5 May 2016

### Carl Wayne Moss

b. 23 August 1952 – d. 4 January 1953, s/o **James Willard Moss** (1927-2012) & **Willie Lee "Bill" Hale** (1929-2002). 'A darling on earth, an angel in heaven' \*See James Willard Moss Obt.

### James Lee "Rooster" Moss Obt.

b. 30 November 1950, Putnam Co., TN \_ d. December 20, 1993, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of November 1987, Putnam Co., TN to **Barbara Alice (Denson) Moss**, b. 15 November 1964. James Lee "Rooster" Moss, s/o **James Willard Moss** (1927-2012) & **Willie Lee "Bill" Hale** (1929-2002). \*See James Willard Moss Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 417 - James Lee Moss married 27 November 1987, Putnam Co., TN, age 36, b. 30 November 1950, address: Rt. 11, Box 329, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN to Barbara Alice Denson, age 22, b. 15 November 1964, address: Rt. 2, Box 133, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Ova M. Denson, Rt. 11, Box 133, Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for James Lee "Rooster" Moss, 43, of Cookeville will be held Wednesday, December 22, at 1 p.m. in the chapel of Baxter Funeral Home. Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter.

Mr. Moss died Monday, December 20, 1993, at Cookeville General Hospital.

Mr. Moss was a roofer, a construction worker and an Army veteran of the Vietnam War.

In addition to his parents, his family includes his wife, Barbara Moss of Cookeville; one son, Scotty Moss of Cookeville, and two brothers, Dale and Roy Moss, both of Cookeville.

The family is receiving friends at the funeral Home today.

Bro. Nolan Cantrell will officiate at the services.

### James Willard Moss Obt.

b. 14 October 1927, Putnam Co., TN – d. 2 July 2012, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of October 1948 to **Willie Lee "Bill" (Hale) Moss**, b. 2 June 1929, DeKalb Co., TN – d. 11 August 2002,

Putnam Co., TN, d/o Felix Harvey Hale & Ida Bell Starnes. James Willard Moss, s/o Fred Bill Moss (1902-1982) & Velma Margaret Gentry (1904-1933), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See James Lee "Rooster" Moss Obt.

\*See Willie Lee "Bill" (Hale) Moss Obt.

**BAXTER** -- Funeral services for James Willard Moss, 84, of Cookeville, will be held at 11 a.m. on Friday, July 6, from the chapel of Baxter Funeral Home. Burial will follow in Maxwell Cemetery-North.

The family will receive friends all day today, Thursday, July 5, and from 7 a.m. until time of services on Friday at the funeral home.

Mr. Moss died Monday, July 2, 2012, in NHC Healthcare of Cookeville.

He was born Oct. 14, 1927, in Putnam County to the late Bill and Velma Gentry Moss.

James worked in roofing and was a farmer. He also served in the Army during World War II.

His family includes two sons and daughters-in-law, Willard Dale and Tawnya Moss and Roy and Sally Moss of Cookeville; his stepmother, Odell Davison Moss of Cookeville; a brother, Billy Moss of Baxter; and six grandchildren, Sally Herren, Roy Lynn Moss Jr., Dakota Moss, Sissy Moss, Eli Moss and Matt Newton.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his wife, Willie Lee "Bill" Moss; two sons, James Lee and Carl Wayne Moss; a sister, Delsie Moss Francis; and two brothers, Clarence and Carnel Moss.

Pallbearers will be Billy Moss, Roy Lynn Moss Jr., William Moss, Donald Moss, Johnny Hale, Ken Peterson, Scott Matlock and Matt Newton.

Bro. Frank Rodgers will officiate at the services.

Baxter Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements (931) 858-3118.

Herald Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 5 July 2012

### Willie Lee "Bill" (Hale) Moss Obt.

b. 2 June 1929, DeKalb Co., TN – d. 11 August 2002, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of October 1948 to **James Willard Moss**, b. b. 14 October 1927, Putnam Co., TN – d. 2 July 2012, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Fred Bill Moss** (1902-1982) & **Velma Margaret Gentry** (1904-1933), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Willie Lee "Bill" (Hale) Moss, d/o **Felix Harvey Hale & Ida Bell Starnes**. \*See James Willard Moss Obt.

**BAXTER** -- Funeral services for Willie Lee (Bill) Moss, 73, of Cookeville will be held at 10 a.m. on Wednesday, Aug. 14, from the chapel of Baxter Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 6-9 p.m. today, Monday, and from noon until 9 p.m. on Tuesday at the funeral home.

Mrs. Moss died on Sunday, Aug. 11, 2002, at her home.

She was born on June 2, 1929, in DeKalb County to the late Felix Harvey and Ida Bell Starnes Hale. Mrs. Moss was a homemaker and attended Double Springs Community Church.

Her family includes her husband, James Willard Moss of Cookeville; two sons, Willard Dale and Roy Lynn Moss, both of Cookeville; and three grandchildren, Roy Lynn Jr., Sally Beth and Dakota Ray Moss.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by two sons, James Lee and Carl Wayne Moss, and several sisters and brothers.

Pallbearers will be Billy, Donald and Marvin Moss, Scott Matlock, Johnny Hale and Ken Peterson.

Bro. Frank Rodgers will officiate at the services.

## Gloria Gordon (Gordon) Myatt Obt.

b. 3 February 1932, Milton, Armstrong Co., PA – d. 11 June 2020, The Villages, Sumter Co., FL, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of February 1952 to **James Thomas Myatt Sr**., b. 12 July 1923, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 December 1996, Sun City Center, FL, (PFC US Army WWII), s/o **Thomas Leander Myatt** (1891-1967) & **Vinnie Lee Maxwell** (1897-1952). Gloria (Gordon) Myatt, d/o **Earl F. Gordon** (1901-1957) & **Kathryn C. Gordon** (1904-1973), both buried in Palms Woodlawn Cemetery, Naranja, Miami-Dade Co., FL. \*See James Thomas Myatt Sr. Obt.

Gloria Gordon Myatt passed peacefully into the hands of The Lord Thursday June 11, 2020.

Gloria was born Wednesday, February 3,1932 in Milton, PA, then moved to Homestead, FL with her family when she was 12.

In Homestead, Gloria met and married her husband (James T. Myatt, pre-deceased) and raised her family there. Later they retired to the beautiful State of Tennessee only to return to sunny Florida.

Gloria had a smile that would light up the world. A smile she shared warmly and often. Gloria was certainly a "people person". With a personality that exuded excitement for the Lord, her family, her church, and friends. Gloria worked as a telephone operator, a kindergarten teacher, receptionist for five doctors, school system clerk, and lastly as a Real Estate Broker/Sales Agent having worked alongside her sisters, Bessie and Isabelle.

Pre-decease by her parents, Earl F. and Kathryn C. Gordon; her husband, James T. Myatt; Sr, her son, James T. Myatt, Jr; siblings, Doris, Bessie, Kathryn, and Earl "Sonny" Gordon.

Survived by her sister, Isabelle (Boris) Stanley, sister-in-law, Sylvia Gordon; daughter, Kathryn (Wes) Brooks; granddaughters, Jamie Kathryn, and Tesa Jacqueline; grandsons, Brian (Jenny), Wesley (Megan), and Landon; great grandchildren, Christian, Levi, Tyler, Maddie, Jack, Eli, Evie, and Ford; numerous nieces, nephews, great and great-great nieces and nephews.

Gloria was laid to rest beside her loving husband, Tuesday June 16, 2020, at Samuel Maxwell Cemetery, Baxter, TN.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 13 June 2020

### James Thomas Myatt Sr. Obt.

b. 12 July 1923, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 December 1996, Sun City Center, FL, (PFC US Army WWII), md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of February 1952 to **Gloria (Gordon) Myatt**, b. 3 February 1932, Milton, Armstrong Co., PA – d. 11 June 2020, The Villages, Sumter Co., FL, d/o **Earl F. Gordon** (1901-1957) & **Kathryn C. Gordon** (1904-1973). James Thomas Myatt Sr., s/o **Thomas Leander Myatt** (1891-1967) & **Vinnie Lee Maxwell** (1897-1952). Thomas Leander Myatt is buried in Martin Family Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Gloria (Gordon) Myatt Obt.

**BAXTER** - Graveside services for James Thomas Myatt Sr., 73, of Sun City Center, FL, formerly of Baxter, will be held Sat., Dec. 14, at 11 a.m. in Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter.

Mr. Myatt died Wed., Dec. 11, 1996, at Columbia South Bay Hospital in Sun City Center, FL.

A native of Baxter, he was born July 12, 1923, to the late Thomas Leander and Vinnie Lee Maxwell Myatt.

He served in the Army Air Force and was a retired supervisor with Bell South Telephone Co. Mr. Myatt was a member of the Sun City Center First United Methodist Church, Telephone Pioneers of America, American Legion of Cookeville and the Veterans of Foreign Wars. He served as a volunteer at Columbia South Bay Hospital transportation department.

His family includes his wife, Gloria Gordon Myatt of Sun City Center; one daughter, Kathryn Lee Myatt of Homestead, FL; one son, James Thomas Myatt of Rushkin, FL; two sisters, Edith Crawford of Baxter and Edna Flatt of Nashville; five grandchildren and one great-grandchild.

There will be no visitation at the funeral home.

Bro. T. J. Bennett will officiate at the services.

The Baxter Chapel of Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN

## Vinnie Lee (Maxwell) Myatt

b. 23 July 1891 – d. 8 October 1967, md on the 7<sup>th</sup> of October 1922, Putnam Co., TN to **Thomas Leander Myatt**, b. 23 July 1891, Putnam Co., TN – d. 8 October 1967, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **John Myatt & Martha Ann Martin**. **Vinnie Lee (Maxwell) Myatt**, d/o **David Wood Maxwell Jr**. (1867-1950) & **Margaret** "**Maggie**" Emily Gibson (1870-1907). Thomas Leander Myatt is buried in Martin Family Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See David Wood Maxwell Jr. Obt.

Funeral services for Vinnie Lee Maxwell Myatt 55, who died at her home in Baxter Tuesday afternoon after a lingering illness, will be held Thursday afternoon at 2:30 at the Baxter Methodist Church. Rev. J. L. Hale, pastor of the Methodist Church at Westmoreland, will be in charge of services assisted by the Rev. G. C. McIlwain, Baxter pastor.

A native of Putnam County, Mrs. Myatt was the wife of Leander Myatt and the daughter of the late David W. Maxwell and Margaret Gibson Maxwell. She was a member of the Methodist Church.

Survivors beside her husband include a son, James Myatt, Miami, FL, a daughter, Margaret Ann Myatt, Baxter, 2 step-daughters, Mrs. Edith Crawford, Baxter, and Mrs. Edna Flatt, Nashville, 4 brothers, Virgil Maxwell and D. Y. Maxwell, Baxter, Ewing and Paschal Maxwell, Detroit, 3 half-brothers, Charlie, Burley, and Junior Maxwell of Detroit, 3 sisters, Mrs. Sam Taylor, Clarkrange, Mrs. Ella Davis and Miss Laura Maxwell, Baxter, 4 half sisters, Mrs. Estelle Birdwell, Gainesboro, Mrs. Mainell Howell, Nashville, Misses Willie and Margaret Maxwell, Detroit, a step-mother, Mrs. D. W. Maxwell, Detroit.

### Alfred L. Nash Obt.

b. 12 June 1883 – d. 22 December 1980, md on the 12<sup>th</sup> of February 1903, Putnam Co., TN to **Ida Miranda** (Maxwell) Nash, b. 28 July 1885, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 26 December 1959, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Andrew McClain Maxwell (1865-1941) & Sarah Joanna Gentry (1863-1945). Alfred L. Nash, s/o Edmond Nash & Susan Hitchcock. Alfred L. Nash also md on the 13<sup>th</sup> of June 1960, Putnam Co., TN to Martha Jane (Loftis) Wade Nash, b. 11 April 1901 – d. 9 October 1992, Dallas, Dallas Co., TX, buried in Little Bethel Memorial Park, Duncanville, Dallas Co., TX. She was the d/o James Cowan Loftis (1872-1948) & Arbery Delevan Jones (1877-1960), both buried in Byers Cemetery, Center Grove, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Clarence Mitchell Nash Obt.

\*See Ida Miranda (Maxwell) Nash Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 420 - Alfred Nash married 13 June 1960, Putnam Co., TN, age 75, b. 12 June 1885, address: Rt. 1, Baxter, TN to Martha Jane Wade, age 59, b. 11 April 1901, address: Rt. 1, Baxter, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Russell Loftis, brother, Rt. 6, Lebanon, TN).

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Alfred Nash, 98, of Rt. 1, Box 198, Baxter died December 22, 1980 at Cookeville General Hospital after an extended illness. The funeral will be held at 2 p.m. on Wednesday, Dec. 24, at 2 p.m. in the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home, with Bro. Andrew Albert officiating. Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Nash, a retired farmer, was a native of White County, the son of the late Edmond Nash and Susan Hitchcock Nash. He was a Baptist.

Nash died in Cookeville General Hospital.

Survivors include his wife, Marsha, of Rt. 1, Baxter, two sons, Clarence of Baxter and Kenneth of Cookeville; a daughter, Mrs. Ada Stones of Washington, MI; a brother, Add Nash of TX, six grandchildren, 10 great grandchildren, and three great-great-grandchildren.

Whitson Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 23 December 1980

#### Clarence Mitchell Nash Obt.

b. 29 May 1919, Putnam Co., TN – d. 4 May 2000, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of November 1940, Putnam Co., TN to **Vila (Dyer) Nash**, b. 23 March 1921 – d. 21 December 2005. Clarence Mitchell Nash, s/o **Alfred L. Nash** (1883-1980) & **Ida Miranda Maxwell** (1885-1959). 'Together forever'

\*See Alfred L. Nash Obt.

\*See Ida Miranda (Maxwell) Nash Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 448 - Clarence Nash married 28 November 1940, Putnam Co., TN, age 21, address: Rt.1, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Vila Dyer, age 21, address: Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Maggie Dyer, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Clarence M. Nash, 81, of Baxter will be held in the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home today at 3 p.m. Burial will be in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mr. Nash died on Fri., May 5, 2000, at his home.

He was born on March 29, 1919, in Putnam County to the late Alfred and Ida Maxwell Nash. He was a member of the Bethlehem Church of Christ and was retired from the Acme Boot Company.

His family includes his wife, Vila Dyer Nash; two sons and daughters-in-law, Ronald and Carolyn Nash and Raymond and Elsie Nash of Baxter; a brother and sister-in-law, Kenneth and Elsie Nash of Cookeville; four grandchildren and their spouses, Gary Nash and his wife, Valerie, of Baxter; Harlan Nash and his wife, Amy, of Atlanta, Karen Ledbetter and her husband, Kerry, of Cookeville and Kyle Nash of Cookeville; a great-grandson, Trenton Nash of Baxter; a step-grandchild, Tonya Wheatley; and a step-great-grandchild, Tyler Wheatley, both of Knoxville.

In addition to his parents, Mr. Nash was preceded in death by three sisters and one grandson.

Bros. Robert Boles and Glenn Ramsey will officiate at the services.

Published May 06, 2000 6:17 PM CDT: Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN.

Donna Marie (Crawford) Nash b. 6 October 1945 – d. 13 October 1992. 'My Loving Mother'

# Ida Miranda (Maxwell) Nash Obt.

b. 28 July 1885, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 26 December 1959, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 12<sup>th</sup> of February 1903, Putnam Co., TN to Alfred L. Nash, b. 12 June 1883 – d. 22 December 1980, s/o Edmond Nash & Susan Hitchcock. Ida Miranda (Maxwell) Nash, d/o Andrew McClain Maxwell (1865-1941) & Sarah Joanna Gentry (1863-1945). \*See Andrew McClain Maxwell

\*See Alfred L. Nash Obt.

\*See Clarence Mitchell Nash Obt.

Funeral services for Mrs. Ida Miranda Maxwell Nash, 74, were at the Baxter Methodist Church Tuesday afternoon at 2:00. The Rev. Benton Harness officiated, and burial was in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mrs. Nash, a retired homemaker, died Saturday, December 26, at her home, Baxter Rt. 1, following an extended illness.

She is survived by her husband, Alfred Nash; a daughter, Mrs. Ada Stone of Washington, MI; 2 sons, Kenneth Nash of Cookeville, Clarence Nash, Baxter Rt. 1; 3 sisters, Mrs. W. P. Worley, Council Grove, KS, Mrs. C. M. Harris, Cookeville, Mrs. L. G. Puckett of Smithville; a brother, W. M. Maxwell of Nashville; 6 grandchildren and 3 great-grandchildren.

Whitson Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

Herald, TN: 6 January 1960, pg. 11.

## Sylva Elise Nash

b. 7 November 1909 – d. 24 October 1914, d/o Alfred L. Nash (1883-1980) & Ida Miranda Maxwell (1885-1959). \*See Alfred L. Nash Obt. \*See Ida Miranda (Maxwell) Nash Obt.

## Willie Lee Nash

b. 25 July 1906, Putnam Co., TN – d. 28 November 1956, Putnam Co., TN, md Charter Mitchell Harris Sr., b. 20 March 1893, Putnam Co., TN – d. 8 June 1981, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, s/o Ozia Denton Harris (1834-1915) & Luncinda Frances Harris (1853-1935). Willie Lee Nash, s/o Alfred L. Nash (1883-1980) & Ida Miranda Maxwell (1885-1959). Child of Charter Mitchel Harris Sr. & Willie Lee Nash: Ronella Faye (Harris) Burchett (1941-2008), buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. \*See Alfred L. Nash Obt.

\*See Ida Miranda (Maxwell) Nash Obt.

# Joseph Harold Neill Obt.

b. 4 July 1934, Jackson Co., TN – d. 12 February 1983, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of December 1954, Putnam Co., TN to **Reba Pauline (Taylor) Neill**, b. 29 March 1935, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 December 2009, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **William Elijah "Lige" Taylor** (1904-1991) & **Nannie Pearl Gentry** (1909-2007). Joseph Harold Neill, s/o **William Joseph Neill & Flora Flatt**.

\*See Reba Pauline (Taylor) Neill Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 467 - Joseph Harold Neill married 18 December 1954, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, b. 4 July 1934, address: Rt. 1, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Pauline Taylor, age 19, b. 29 March 1935. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: William Eliga Taylor, father, Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

**COOKEVILLE** - Joseph Harold Neill, 48, of 1605 Brookdale, died Saturday, Feb. 12, 1983 at Nashville hospital following an extended illness.

His funeral was held Tuesday, Jan. 15 in the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home. The services were conducted by Bro. Johnny Fox and Bro. Tommy Russell. Burial was in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mr. Neill was a native of Jackson County, the son of the late William Joseph and Flora Flatt Neill. He was a factory worker and a member of the Church of Christ.

Survivors include his wife, Mrs. Pauline Taylor Neill of Cookeville; a daughter, mrs. Shelia Gribble of Cookeville; a son, Marti Harold Neill of Cookeville; two brothers, Aaron Neill of CA and Truman Neill of Cookeville; and a sister, Mrs. Wanda Stewart of Cookeville.

Dyer Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

#### Reba Pauline (Taylor) Neill Obt.

b. 29 March 1935, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 December 2009, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of December 1954 to Joseph Harold Neill, b. 4 July 1934 – d. 12 February 1983, s/o William Joseph Neill & Flora Flatt. Reba Pauline (Taylor) Neill, d/o William Elijah "Lige" Taylor (1904-1991) & Nannie Pearl Gentry (1909-2007).

\*See Joseph Harold Neill Obt.

\*See William Elijah "Lige" Taylor Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 467 - Joseph Harold Neill married 18 December 1954, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, b. 4 July 1934, address: Rt. 1, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Pauline Taylor, age 19, b. 29 March 1935. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: William Eliga Taylor, father, Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

**BAXTER** -- Funeral services for Pauline Neill, 74, of Baxter, will be held Tuesday, Dec. 29, at 11 a.m. from the chapel of Baxter Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery (North). Family will receive friends today, Monday, Dec. 28, from 5-9 p.m. and Tuesday, Dec. 29, from 9 a.m. until time of services at the funeral home. Mrs. Neill died Sunday, Dec. 27, 2009, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

She was born March 29, 1935, in Putnam County to the late William Elijah and Pearl Gentry Taylor. Mrs. Neill was a homemaker and a member of Bussell Church of Christ. Her family includes a son and daughterin-law, Marti Sr. and Lisa Neill of Cookeville; a daughter and son-in-law, Sheila and Sid Gribble of Cookeville; a sister and brother-in-law, Willene and Alvin Winfree of Baxter; and three grandchildren, Marti Neill Jr., Brandon Neill and Andrew Gribble. In addition to her parents, Mrs. Neill was preceded in death by her husband, Joseph Harold Neill, and a sister, Hilda Allen. Pallbearers will be Marti Jr. and Brandon Neill, Andrew and Sid Gribble, Don Fox and Bruce Skimmyhorn. Bro. Kevin White will officiate the services.

Herald-Citizen, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN: Monday, 28 December 2009

#### Ida Nora (Maxwell) Nichols

b. 4 April 1873, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 November 1903, Putnam Co., TN, md to Eddie Oscar Nichols, b. 5 August 1876 – d. 29 December 1926, Lawton, OK, s/o Davidson Draper Nichols & Charlotte Temple Perkins. He was md 1<sup>st</sup> of Ida Nora Maxwell and md 2<sup>nd</sup> to Cora Burke. Ida Nora (Maxwell) Nichols, d/o Byrd Cantrell Maxwell (1838-1905) & Nancy Hannah Martelia Gentry (1842-1911), both buried in Maxwell Cemetery South, Putnam Co., TN.

## Radford Patterson

b. 2 May 1883, Putnam Co., TN - d. 12 November 1957, md Mattie Caroline (Hale) Patterson, b. 29 April 1884, Jackson Co., TN - d. 19 July 1954, Putnam Co., TN, d/o John E. Hale (1858-1912) & Sarah C. Patton (1855-1938).

# Corlis D. Patton

b. 19 April 1926 – d. 1 May 1926, s/o William Hobart Patton (1897-1986) & Lassie Odell Watts (1902-1973). \*See William Hobart Patton

## **Craven Denton Patton Obt.**

b. March 06, 1876 – d. July 28, 1960, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, md **Rosetta Ipoche (Dyer) Patton**, b. 14 October 1872 – d. 26 March 1942, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Joseph Dyer & Parelee Halfacre**. Craven Denton Patton, s/o **Thomas William Patton** (1842-1882) & **Margaret Frances "Frankie" Maxwell** (1847-1910). Craven Denton Patton was md also to **Norvella (Watts) Patton**, b. 24 January 1896 – d. 16 November 1980. 'Gone But Not forgotten'

\*See Thomas William Patton

Funeral services for Craven Denton Patton, 84, who died at this home, Baxter, R. 1 Thursday following an extended illness, were held yesterday.

Services were held at Whitson Funeral Home with the Rev. Denver Farley and Dr. Harry Lee Upperman officiating. Burial was in the Maxwell Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Mr. Patton was a member of the Church of Christ and a retired carpenter.

Survivors are his wife Novella Patton, Baxter, Rt. 1; 2 brothers, Smith Patton, Cookeville, Rt. 2; S. M. Patton, Murfreesboro; a step-daughter, Mrs. Marie Stewart, Baxter.

Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 2 August 1960.

# Lily May Patton

b. & d. 2 May 1896, d/o William Campbell Patton (1862-1937) & Dorinda America "Merky" Burgess (1870-1946).

# Malinda F. Patton

b. 5 October 1881 – d. 27 October 1885, d/o Thomas William Patton (1842-1882) & Margaret Frances
"Frankie" Maxwell (1847-1910).
\*See Thomas William Patton

# Martha F Patton

b. 31 July 1912 – d. 29 July 1913.

# Mary Frances Patton

b. 30 September 1884 – d. 1898, d/o William Campbell Patton (1862-1937) & Parthena Jane Haggard. \*See William Campbell Patton

## Mary Pearl Patton

b. 2 September 1914 – d. 16 October 1914 (broken tombstone). 'Gone so soon'

## **Ralph Glenn Patton**

b. 7 September 1928, Smithville, DeKalb Co., TN – d. 20 July 2006, Sun City Center, Hillsborough Co., FL, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of December 1950, Putnam Co., TN to **Ellen Louise (Denton) Patton**, b. 11 July 1926, d/o **Joseph Denton & Nannie Franks**. Ralph Glen Patton, s/o **William Hobart Patton** (1897-1986) & **Lassie Odell Watts** (1902-1973). Daughter Donna Marie Patton (1962-2009) is buried in Jericho Cemetery, Quebeck, White Co., TN.

\*See William Hobart Patton

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 285 - Ralph Glenn Patton married 23 December 1950, Putnam Co., TN, age 22, b. 7 September 1928, address: Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Ellen Louise Denton, age 24, b. 11 July 1926, address: Quebeck. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Joe Denton, Quebeck).

## **Rosetta Patton**

b. 14 October 1872 – d. 26 March 1942. 'Our Loved One'

## **Ruby Elizabeth Patton**

b. 10 February 1922 – d. 1 December 1926, d/o William Hobart Patton (1897-1986) & Lassie Odell Watts (1902-1973).
\*See William Hobart Patton

# Samuel A. Patton

b. 1805 – d. 1905, md Malinda (Byers) Patton, b. 10 January 1818 – d. 1898, d/o Moses Byers (1790-1863) & Elizabeth Cooke (1795-1882), both buried in Alex Byers Cemetery, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN. Elizabeth (Cooke) Patton, d/o Maj. Robert Cooke (1752-1841), Rev'l War. \*See John E. Hale \*See Thomas William Patton

## Thomas W. Patton

b. 1 January 1812 – d. 1 March 1882, (Co L 5<sup>th</sup> Tenn Cav).

## **Thomas William Patton**

b. 1 January 1842, TN – d. 10 March 1882, (Co L 5th Tenn Cav), md Margaret Frances "Frankie" (Maxwell) Patton, b. 1 May 1847, TN – d. 7 December 1910, d/o David Wood Maxwell Sr. (1822-1869) & Mary Elizabeth "Besty" Shanks (1826-1888). Thomas William Patton, s/o Samuel Patton (1805-1905) & Malinda Byers (1881-1898). 'Wife of T. W. Patton'

\*See Craven Denton Patton Obt.

\*See David Wood Maxwell Sr.

\*See Malinda F. Patton

\*See Samuel A. Patton

\*See William Campbell Patton

## William Campbell Patton

b. 7 May 1862, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 June 1937, md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of May 1895 to **Dorinda America** "Merky" (Locke) Patton, b. 25 August 1870, Putnam Co., TN – d. 15 December 1946. William C. Patton, s/o **Thomas William Patton** (1842-1882) & **Margaret Frances "Frankie" Maxwell** (1847-1910). Dorinda was the third wife of William Campbell Patton. Dorinda Patton was a midwife in Putnam Co., TN, and a member of the Methodist Church. William Campbell Patton also md **Parthena Jane (Haggard) Patton & Sarah Texas (Pharris) Patton**.

'Resting in hope of a glorious Resurrection' \*See Thomas William Patton

# William Hobart Patton

b. 18 September 1897, Putnam Co., TN – d. 5 February 1986, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of August 1918, Putnam Co., TN to Lassie Odell (Watts) Patton, b. 2 November 1902, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 October 1973, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Wesley Harvie Watts & Mary King Traywick. William Hobart Patton, s/o William Campbell Patton (1862-1937) & Dorinda America "Merky" Burgess (1870-1946). 'In my Father's house are many mansions'

\*See Ralph Glenn Patton

\*See Ruby Elizabeth Patton

\*See William Campbell Patton

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 451 #1794 - W. H. Patton married 18 August 1918, Putnam Co., TN to Lassie Watts).

#### W. S. Patton

b. 6 March 1869 –d 24 April 1962 to America Ann (unknown) Patton, b. 8 December 1877 – d. 29 January 1923.

#### Willie Neal Patton

b. 25 May 1916 – d. 23 October 1918. 'Gone but not forgotten'

#### Jerry Nelson "Cookie" Phillips Obt.

b. 28 August 1940, Putnam Co., TN – d. 17 July 1986, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o William Floyd Phillips (1917-1990) & Josephine Christine Elmore (1919-1997). \*See William Floyd Phillips Obt.

**BAXTER** – Funeral services for Jerry "Cookie" Nelson Phillips, 45, of Baxter will be held Saturday, July 19, at 2 p.m. in the chapel of Baxter Funeral Home with Bro. Thomas D. Compton officiating. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery of Baxter.

Mr. Phillips died Thursday (July 17, 1986) in Cookeville General Hospital.

He was born on August 28, 1940, in Putnam County to Floyd and Christine Elmore Phillips of Baxter.

In addition to his parents, Mr. Phillips' family includes several aunts, uncles and cousins.

Pallbearers will be Harold and Eric Brown, Stanley and Jeff Hensley, Lynell Elmore, Bob May, Richard Lafever and Delton Dyal.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: July 1986

# Josephine Christine (Elmore) Phillips Obt.

b. 26 August 1919, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 February 1997, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of December 1937, Putnam Co., TN to **William Floyd Phillips**, b. 17 April 1917, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 May 1990, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, s/o **Dan D. Phillips** (1889-1976) & **Adell Montgomery** (1889-1976), both buried in Cooke Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Josephine Christine (Elmore) Phillips, d/o **William Robert** "**Bill" Elmore** (1888-1965) & **Betty Alice Gentry** (1892-1929).

- \*See Amanda Fern (Gentry) Elmore Obt.
- \*See William Robert "Bill" Elmore

\*See Jerry Nelson Phillips

\*See William Floyd Phillips Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 476 - Floyd Phillips married 18 December 1937, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, address: Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Christine Elmore, age 18, address: Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: W. R. Elmore, Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

**BAXTER** - Graveside services and burial for Christine Phillips, 77, of Cookeville will be held today, Feb. 17, at 4 p.m. at the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mrs. Phillips died Sun., Feb. 16, 1997, in NHC Healthcare.

A native of Putnam County, she was born Aug. 26, 1919, to the late William R. and Betty A. Gentry Elmore.

She was a homemaker and a member of Baxter Church of Christ.

Her family includes one brother, Joe Elmore of Baxter; one sister, Mary Brown of Baxter; and a host of nieces and nephews.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, William Floyd Phillips; one son, Jerry Nelson Phillips; one sister, Irene May; and two brothers, Willie R. and Robert B. Elmore.

Bro. Robert McDaniel and Troy Phillips will officiate at the service.

Whitson Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

# William Floyd Phillips Obt.

b. 17 April 1917, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 May 1990, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of December 1937, Putnam Co., TN to **Josephine Christine (Elmore) Phillips**, b. 26 August 1919, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 February 1997, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **William Robert "Bill" Elmore** (1888-1965) & **Betty Alice Gentry** (1892-1929). William Floyd Phillips, s/o **Dan D. Phillips** (1889-1976) & **Adell Montgomery** (1889-1976), both buried in Cooke Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

\*See Jerry Nelson Phillips Obt.

\*See Josephine Christine Elmore Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 476 - Floyd Phillips married 18 December 1937, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, address: Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Christine Elmore, age 18, address: Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: W. R. Elmore, Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for William Floyd Phillips, 73, of Rt. 3 Baxter, were Friday, June 1, 1990 from Baxter Church of Christ with Bro. Robert Hall officiating. Burial was in the Maxwell Cemetery.

Mr. Phillips died Wednesday, May 30 at St. Thomas Hospital, Nashville.

He was born April 17, 1917 in Putnam County to the late Dan and Adell Montgomery Phillips. He was a member of the Baxter Church of Christ and retired screw machine operator with Burroughts Screw Company.

He was preceded in death by one son, Jerry "Cookie" Phillips; and two brothers, Williard and Leo Phillips.

Survivors include: wife, Christine Elmore Phillips of Baxter, two sisters, Ellawee Maxwell and Vallie Medley both of Baxter, six brothers, Thurman and Ramie Phillips both of Detroit, MI, Troy and Willie Phillips both of Baxter, Ralph Phillips of Livonia, MI, and A. D. Phillips of Rochester Hills, MI.

Active pallbearers: Lawrence Richardson, Brad Martin, L. B. Johnson, Kenneth Massa, Luke Hensley, and Russell Dyer.

Baxter Funeral Home in charge of arrangements.

## Andrew Johnny Phy

b. 1 December 2007 – d. 1 May 2008. 'In God's care; Our beloved son'

<u>C. P. Reeder</u> b. 3 May 1899 – d. 23 January 1926 'We will meet again'

## L. P. Reeder

b. 8 April 1856 – d. 8 January 1945, md to Martha F. (Green) Reeder, b. 23 June 1856 – d. 4 June 1921.

# Landon Riley

b. 6 October 1900 – d. 5 September 1901.

#### **Rev. Thomas Granville Savage**

b. May 1849 - d. 11 November 1900, age about 51 years, md on the 16<sup>th</sup> of December 1899, Putnam Co., TN to Ada Houston (Maxwell) Savage Byers, b. 5 August 1878 – d. 30 March 1969, d/o William Cullom Maxwell (1854-1922) & Julia Ann Virginia Gentry (1854-1920). \*See Fred Franklin "Frank" Bryant

\*See William Cullom Maxwell

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 28 – T. G Savage married 16 December 1899, Putnam Co., TN to A. H. Maxwell).

## <u>John H. Sawyer</u>

b. 22 August 1975 – d. 16 June 2005. 'Beloved son, father and brother'

#### Henry Joe Stamps Sr. Obt.

b. 4 November 1921, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 October 2015, Bowling Green, Warren Co., KY, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of January 1946 to **Rose Marie (Maxwell) Stamps**, b. 9 November 1926, Putnam Co., TN – d. 28 September 2008, Waverly, TN, d/o **Charlie Maxwell** (1905-2001) & **Dora Virginia Stewart** (1908-1995), both buried in Odd Fellows Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Henry Joe Stamps Sr., s/o **Thomas Franklin Stamps** (1888-1980) & **Vina Lou Bohannon** (1895-1971), both buried in Crest lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Rose Marie (Maxwell) Stamps Obt.

WAVERLY - Mr. Henry Joe Stamps, Sr., age 93, of Waverly, TN, passed away Sunday, October 11, 2015,



at the Medical Center Bowling Green, in Bowling Green, KY. Mr. Stamps was born November 4, 1921, in Baxter, TN, to Thomas Franklin and Vina Lou Bohannon Stamps. He was married to Rose Marie Maxwell Stamps. He was a three year veteran of the United States Army Air Force, having proudly served his country at the Battle of The Bulge in Belgium, during World War II. Among the five medals he was awarded, he was most proud of the Air Medal with Five Oak Leaf Clusters. He was a member of the Hickman-Patterson Post #34 American Legion in Waverly. Mr. Stamps taught Vocational Agriculture and was a Future Farmers of America Advisor for 18 years at Waverly Central High School. He was the only Educator for the

Humphreys County School System to have served as Principal for each of the schools in Waverly; Waverly Elementary School, Waverly Jr. High School, and Waverly Central High School. He was very active in community and civic activities. He was Past President of Waverly Exchange Club, serving two terms, Secretary of the Humphreys Co. Fair for 15 years. Past President of the Humphreys County Education Assoc., serving two terms, represented Humphreys County Education and Teachers at the National Education Convention in Detroit, MI, Past Member of National Elementary Principal Assoc., Past Member of National High School Principal Assoc., was a Life Member of Parent-Teacher Assoc., and a member of the Waverly Masonic Lodge #304. Mr. Stamps was a farmer, and an avid bird dog trainer for over 50 years. He was skilled in landscaping, plumbing, electrical, and carpentry jobs. He enjoyed quail hunting and good fishing, knowing all of the fishing spots on Kentucky Lake. Survivors include 3 children: Rebecca Burns (Jerry), Bowling Green, KY, Elaine Vandiver (Bill), Kingston, TN, and Joe Stamps (Diep), Matthews, NC, 1 sister: Margaret Rose Greer, Nashville, TN, 6 grandchildren: Kimberly Fulton (Alex), Julie Keith (Brent), Brian Vandiver (Rebecca), Charlie Stamps, Samuel Stamps, and Toby Stamps, 3 great grandchildren: Henry Hawkins Keith, Raquel Rosalind Vandiver, and Louis Addison Vandiver. He was preceded in death by his wife; Rose Marie Maxwell Stamps, parents, and 9 siblings.

Interment at the Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter, TN with military honors.

LUFF-BOWEN FUNERAL HOME

2400 Hwy. 13 North Waverly, TN

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 14 October 2015

## Rose Marie (Maxwell) Stamps Obt.

b. 9 November 1926 – d. 28 September 2008, Waverly, TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of January 1946 to **Henry Joe** Stamps Sr., b. 4 November 1921, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 October 2015, Bowling Green, Warren Co., KY, (Army Air Force WWII), s/o Thomas Franklin Stamps (1888-1980) & Vina Lou Bohannon (1895-1971). Rose Marie (Maxwell) Stamps, d/o Charlie Maxwell (1905-2001) & Dora Virginia Stewart (1908-1995), both buried in Odd Fellows Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. 'Eastern star symbol on stone' \*See Henry Joe Stamps Sr. Obt.

**WAVERLY** -- Funeral services for Rose Marie Maxwell Stamps, 81, of Waverly, will be held at 10 a.m. on Wednesday, Oct. 1, at Luff-Bowen Funeral Home, Waverly, Tenn. (931) 296-2437.

Graveside services will be held at 3 p.m. on Wednesday at Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter.

The family will receive friends from 6-8 p.m. today, Tuesday, Sept. 30, at the funeral home.

Mrs. Stamps died Sunday, Sept. 28, 2008.

Her family includes her husband of 63 years, Henry J. Stamps Sr. of Waverly; two daughters and sons-inlaw, Rebecca and Jerry Burns of Bowling Green, Ky., and Elaine and Bill Vandiver of Kingston; a son and daughter-in-law, Joe and Diep Stamps of Charlotte, N.C.; a sister, Delores Mahler of Cookeville; six grandchildren; and several nieces and nephews.

She was preceded in death by her parents, Charlie and Dora Virginia Maxwell, and a sister, Jessie Mae Maxwell.

Memorial donations may be made to the American Cancer Society.

Bro. Jeff Keele and Rev. David Spencer will officiate at the services.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: Tuesday, Sep 30, 2008.

## David M. Taylor

b. 18 December 1929 – d. 30 July 1930, s/o Joel Samuel Taylor (1893-1959) & Mary Jane Maxwell (1890-1972)

\*See Joel Samuel Taylor Obt.

## Joel Samuel Taylor Obt.

b. 13 July 1893, Putnam Co., TN- d. January 31, 1959, Oak Ridge, TN, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of March 1913, Putnam Co., TN to Mary Jane (Maxwell) Taylor, b. 23 May 1890 – d. 27 March 1972, d/o David Wood Maxwell Jr. (1867-1950) & Margaret "Maggie" Emily Gibson (1870-1907). Joel Samuel Taylor, s/o Matthew Taylor & Ann Leffwich.

\*See David Wood Maxwell Jr. Obt.

\*See David M. Taylor

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 154 #612 - Sam Taylor married 23 March 1913, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Mary Jane Maxwell).

Native Countian Rites At Baxter

Joel Samuel Taylor, 66, of Clarkrange, died Saturday January 31 at the Oak Ridge Hospital where he had been a patient for a week.

Funeral services were conducted February 2 at the First Methodist Church in Baxter with the Rev. Royal Wheaton officiating. Burial was in the Maxwell cemetery. Freeman Funeral Home of Jamestown was in charge of arrangements.

Mr. Taylor, a native of Putnam County was the son of the late Ann Leftwich and Matthew Taylor and spent the greater part of his life in the Lee Seminary and Cane Creek communities of this country, but had bee a resident of Clarkrange for some 15 years. He was a member of the Methodist Church.

Mr. Taylor is survived by his wife, Mrs. Mary Jane Taylor; a son, Edward Taylor of Dunkirk, IN; 4 daughters, Mrs. Wilma Atkinson of Clarkrange, Mrs. Edith Forkum and Mrs. Dean Helton of Oak Ridge and Mrs. Jerrean Dudney of Gainesboro; a brother, C. E. Taylor of Dayton, TN; 3 sisters, Mrs. Beecher Gentry of Cookeville, Mrs. Ora Ray of Dayton and Mrs. Dibrell Carter of Crossville and 14 grandchildren.

Mrs. Gentry and Mrs. Joe Dyer went to Oak Ridge because of Mr. Taylor's illness and here because of his death, were Tom Gentry of Jefferson City, Miss Oneta Gentry of Nashville, and Mrs. E. W. Crouch of McMinnville.

Herald, Cookeville, TN: 9 February 1959, pg. 2.

Mary Adeline (Walker) Taylor Dates unknown, md Silas Taylor. Mary Adeline (Walker) Taylor

# Nannie Pearl (Gentry) Taylor Obt.

b. 10 October 1909, Smith Co., TN – d. 21 June 2007, Putnam Co., TN, md on the the 19<sup>th</sup> of April 1930, Putnam Co., TN to **William Elijah "Lige" Taylor**, b. 8 December 1904, DeKalb Co., TN – d. 4 November 1991, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **William Jefferson Taylor** (1875-1934) & **Mary Etta Emery** (1884-1943). Pearl (Gentry) Taylor, d/o **Willis Norman Gentry** (1881-1967) & **Eliza Alice Crawford**. \*See Willis Norman Gentry Obt.

\*See William Elijah "Lige" Taylor Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 146 - Elijah Taylor married 19 April 1930, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Pearl Gentry, age 20, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Willis Gentry, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

## Nova A. Taylor Obt.

b. 2 August 1910, DeKalb Co., TN – d. 14 November 1994, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o William Jefferson Taylor (1875-1934) & Mary Etta Emery (1884-1943). \*See William Jefferson Taylor

**COOKEVILLE** – Funeral services for Nova Taylor, 84, of Cookeville will be held in the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home Wed., November 16, at 1 p.m. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter.

Miss Taylor died Monday, November 14, 1994, in Cookeville General Hospital.

Born in DeKalb County on August 2, 1910, she was the daughter of the late William Jefferson and Mary Etta Emery Taylor.

Miss Taylor was retired from Chrysler after 30 years of service.

Her family includes one sister, Clara Scarlett of Cookeville; one nephew, Clarence Minton; and five nieces, Margaret Walker, Maurnie Judd, Willine Winfree, Pauline Neil and Hilda Allen.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by one sister, Ollie Taylor Minton, and one brother, William Eligah Taylor.

Glenn B. Ramsey will officiate at the services.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN

#### **Oscar Taylor**

b. 16 January 1908 – d. 20 December 1923, s/o William Jefferson Taylor (1875-1934) & Mary Etta Emery (1884-1943).

\*See William Jefferson Taylor

# William Elijah "Lige" Taylor Obt.

b. 8 December 1904, DeKalb Co., TN – d. 4 November 1991, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of April 1930 to Nannie Pearl (Gentry) Taylor, b. 10 October 1909, d/o Willis Norman Gentry (1881-1967) & Eliza Alice Crawford (1885-1912). William Elijah "Lige" Taylor, s/o William Jefferson Taylor (1875-1934) & Mary Etta Emery (1884-1943).

- \*See Hilda Joyce (Taylor) Allen Obt.
- \*See Willis Norman Gentry Obt.
- \*See Pearl (Gentry) Taylor Obt.
- \*See William Jefferson Taylor

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 146 - Elijah Taylor married 19 April 1930, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Pearl Gentry, age 20, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Willis Gentry, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

BAXTER - Funeral services for William Elijah Taylor, 86, of Baxter will be held Thursday, November 7, at 2 p.m. in the chapel of Baxter Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery.

Mr. Taylor died Monday, November 4, 1991, in Cookeville General Hospital.

Born December 8, 1904, in DeKalb County, he was the son of the late William J. and Etta Emery Taylor.

He was a retired farmer.

His family includes his wife, Pearl Gentry Taylor of Baxter, three daughters, Willene Winfree of Indianapolis, IN, and Pauline Neill and Hilda Allen, both of Baxter; two sisters, Nova Taylor and Clara Scarletti, both of Cookeville; five grandchildren and five great-grandchildren.

He was preceded in death by a sister and three brothers.

The family is receiving friends at the funeral home.

Bro. Glenn B. Ramsey will officiate at the services.

## William Jefferson Taylor

b. 17 February 1875 – d. 10 February 1934, md Mary Etta (Emery) Taylor, b. 27 October 1884 – d. 29 March 1943. \*See Nova A. Taylor Obt. \*See Ollie (Taylor) Minton Obt. \*See Oscar Taylor \*See William Elijah "Lige" Taylor Obt.

# Dennis Sterling Tennant Obt.

b. 6 October 1945, Bay City, MI – d. 17 April 2013, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of March 1971, Putnam Co., TN to Janice "Cissie" Irene (Maxwell) Tennant, b. 19 January 1949, Cookeville,

Putnam Co., TN – d. 1 November 2014, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Dallas Foster Maxwell (1920-2003) & Lucy Irene Willhite. Dennis Sterling Tennant, s/o Kenneth Grant Tennant & Helen Van Haaren. \*See Janice "Cissie" Irene (Maxwell) Tennant Obt.

Funeral for Dennis Tennant of Cookeville, will be held at April 20 2013 in the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Interment with military honors will follow at Maxwell Cemetery (North).



Tennant

Mr. Tennant died Wednesday evening, April 17, 2013 at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born October 6, 1945 in Bay City, MI, to the late Kenneth Grant and Helen Van Haaren Tennant.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by two brothers, Walt and Grant Tennant; and two sisters, Sharon Vicchio and Millie Preas.

Mr. Tennant was a U.S. Navy Veteran having served during the Vietnam War.

He was retired with over 28 years of service in sales at the former Porelon (Identity Group) in Cookeville.

Mr. Tennant served in leadership in many community and civic organizations including United Way, Habitat for Humanity and the Putnam County Fair Board. He also served on the Leadership Putnam Board of Directors and was a member of the first graduating class. He was well-known in the Upper Cumberland Area for his barbeque cooking and was a "regular" for years at the Fall Fun Fest and Habitat for Humanity's Cooking on the Square. He was an active member of the Board of Directors for Cookeville Senior Citizens. He was also a long-time member of Cookeville Masonic Lodge #266; and Al Menah Shrine Temple.

He was active in the Putnam County Democratic Party and was a former member of the Putnam County Commission representing the 7th District.

He is survived by his wife of 42 years, Janice "Cissie" Maxwell Tennant (whom he married March 20, 1971 in Cookeville), one son and his wife, one brother, one sister and her husband, one granddaughter.

Obituary: Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 19 April 2013, pg. A5

## Janice "Cissie" Irene (Maxwell) Tennant Obt.

b. 19 January 1949, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 1 November 2014, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of March 1971, Putnam Co., TN to **Dennis Sterling Tennant**, b. 6 October 1945, Bay City, MI – d. 17 April 2013, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Kenneth Grant Tennant & Helen Van Haaren**. Janice "Cissie" Irene (Maxwell) Tennant, d/o **Dallas Foster Maxwell** (1920-2003) & Lucy Irene Willhite. \*See Dallas Foster Maxwell Obt.

\*See Dennis Sterling Tennant Obt.

**COOKEVILLE** - Graveside services and internment for Mrs. Janice (Cissie) Irene Tennant, 65, of Cookeville, will be held at 2 p.m. on Tuesday, Nov. 4, at Maxwell North Cemetery in Baxter.

The family will receive friends from 5-8 p.m. today, Monday, Nov. 3, at the Cookeville chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home.

Mrs. Tennant passed away peacefully on Saturday afternoon, Nov. 1, 2014, at her home, surrounded by her loving family.

She was born Jan. 19, 1949, in Cookeville, to Lucy Irene Wilhite Maxwell of Cookeville and the late Dallas Foster Maxwell.

Mrs. Tennant was retired from Universal Plastics with more than 30 years of service.

She loved taking care of her family, especially her granddaughter, Chloe. She enjoyed her family, working on the farm, and tending her garden. She was an avid bowler, and rarely missed Monday night bowling league.

In addition to her mother, she is survived by her son and daughter-in-law, Dennis Dallas (DD) and Christy Tennant of Cookeville; special granddaughter, Chloe Tennant; three brothers and sisters-in-law, Melvin and Mary Maxwell of Cookeville, Dale and Barbara Maxwell of Lebanon and Terry and Helen Maxwell of Cookeville; a sister and brother-in-law, Kimberly and Bobby Maxwell of Douglasville, Ga.; nieces and nephews, Sherry Scott, Kathy Jo Maxwell, Kevin Maxwell, Karen Buck, Enitra Overstreet, Chad Maxwell and Brett Maxwell.

In addition to her father, she was preceded in death by her husband of 42 years, Dennis Sterling Tennant.

Memorial contributions may be made to the Maxwell Cemetery Fund, c/o Harold Brown, 1069 Elmoretown Road, Baxter, TN 38544.

Rev. Gary West will officiate at the graveside services.

Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements, (931) 526-6111.

You may share your thoughts and memories at www.hhhfunerals.com.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 3 November 2014

#### Bettie Elam (Watts) Wade Obt.

b. 29 February 1896 – d. 1 May 1932, TN, md Charlie S. Wade, b. 27 August 1892 – d. 19 December 1926. Bettie Elam (Watts) Wade, d/o Wesley Harvey Watts (1868-1944) & Mary King Traywick (1878-1910)
\*See Charlie S. Wade

\*See Wesley Harvey Watts

\*See Vertie B. Wade

The death of Mrs. Wade, the widow of the late Charlie Wade, occurred at her home Sunday after an extended illness. The funeral was held Monday afternoon at the Maxwell cemetery south of town. Mrs. Wade was a member of the Church of Christ. She leaves 2 children, Haskel and Vertie B.

#### Charlie S. Wade

b. 27 August 1892 – d. 19 December 1926, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of November 1912, Putnam Co., TN to **Bettie Elam (Watts) Wade**, b. 29 February 1896 – d. 1 May 1932, TN, d/o **Wesley Harvey Watts** (1868-1944) & **Mary King Traywick** (1878-1910) \*See Bettie Elam (Watts) Wade Obt. \*See Haskill Harvey Wade \*See Vertie B. Wade

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 131 #520 - Charlie S. Wade married 10 November 1912, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Bettie Watts).

# Dorothy (Glover) Gentry Wade Obt.

b. 26 February 1918, d. 20 April 2009, Chestnut Mound, Smith Co., TN, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of December 1936, Wilson Co., TN to **Haskill Harvey Wade**, b. 10 December 1913 – d. 5 December 1960, (Tennessee Cpl 3990 Service Comd Unit WWII), s/o **Charlie S. Wade** (1892-1926) & **Bettie Elam Watts** (1896-1932).

Dorothy (Glover) Wade, d/o **Howard King Glover** (1892-1973) & **Bercha Harriett Vaden** (1898-1980), both buried in New Macedonia Missionary Baptist Church, Chestnut Mound, Smith Co., TN. Dorothy (Glover) Gentry Wade was also md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of September 1963, Smith Co., TN to **John Arthur Gentry**, b. 25 December 1908, Smith Co., TN – d. 15 December 1985, Smith Co., TN. \*See John Arthur Gentry Obt. \*See Haskill Harvey Wade

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Wilson Co., TN, pg. 292 – Haskill Wade married 17 December 1936, Wilson Co. TN to Dorothy Glover).

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Smith Co., TN, pg. 243 -John Arthur Gentry married 14 September 1963, Smith Co., TN, age 54, address: Carthage, Smith Co., TN to Dorothy Wade, age 45, address: Chestnut Mound, Putnam Co., TN).

**GENTRY**, Dorothy Wade, Age 91 of the Saint Mary's Community in Chestnut Mound. April 20, 2009. Daughter of the late Howard King & Bercha Harriett Vaden Glover.

Preceded in death in 1960 by first husband, Haskell Wade, and in 1985 by second husband, John Arthur Gentry. Also preceded in death by step-son-in-law, Philip Gibbs and by brothers, Herlon & Douglas Glover.

Survived by step-daughters, Sue Estep & husband Bill of Celina, Linda Gibbs of Hendersonville; brothers, Joe Glover & wife Joann of Saint Mary's, Glen Glover & wife Doris of Pea Ridge; sisters-in-law, Virginia & Katherine Glover, both of Saint Mary's; granddaughters, Rhonda Cohea & husband Dale of Greenbrier, Tonya Berg & husband David of Pleasant View; 4 great-grandchildren.

Service 1 p.m. Wednesday, Carthage Chapel of Sanderson Funeral Home with Eld. Charles Allen Gentry officiating. Pallbearers, Jeff Vaden, Dale Cohea, Bobby, Ricky, Kevin, Keith & Eddie Glover. Interment, Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter. Visitation, Tuesday 3 p.m. - 8 p.m. & Wednesday after 9 a.m. at

SANDERSON OF CARTHAGE, 615-735-2118, www.sandersonfh.com

## Haskill Harvey Wade

b. 10 December 1913 – d. 5 December 1960, (Tennessee Cpl 3990 Service Comd Unit WWII), md **Dorothy (Glover) Gentry Wade**, b. 26 February 1918, d. 20 April 2009, Chestnut Mound, Smith Co., TN, d/o **Howard King Glover** (1892-1973) & **Bercha Harriett Vaden** (1898-1980). Haskill Harvey Wade, s/o **Charlie S. Wade** (1892-1926) & **Bettie Elam Watts** (1896-1932). Dorothy (Glover) Gentry Wade was also md to **John Arthur Gentry**, b. 25 December 1908, Smith Co., TN – d. 15 December 1985, Smith Co., TN.

\*See Bettie Elam (Watts) Wade Obt.

\*See Charlie S. Wade

\*See Dorothy (Glover) Gentry Wade Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Wilson Co., TN, pg. 292 – Haskill Wade married 17 December 1936, Wilson Co. TN to Dorothy Glover).

## Vertie B. Wade

b. 5 November 1918 – d. 14 April 1953, md on the 16<sup>th</sup> of July 1945, Walker Co., GA to **Opal Jewell** (**Russell) Wade**, b. 1 March 1929, DeKalb Co., TN- d. 23 November 2004, Papillion, Sarpy Co. NE, d/o **Fred Maddux Russell** (1900-1974) & **Virnie Louraney Fields** (1902-1941), both buried in Russell-Apple Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Vertie B. Wade, s/o **Charlie S. Wade** (1892-1926) & **Bettie Elam Watts** (1896-1932).

'Earth has no sorrow that heaven cannot heal' \*See Bettie Elam (Watts) Wade Obt.

## Ama (Weaver) Watts

b. 8 march 1879 – d. 9 December 1930. 'Gone But Not Forgotten'

# Wesley Harvey Watts

b. 5 March 1868 – d. 1 January 1944, md 1<sup>st</sup> on the 16<sup>th</sup> of June 1895, Smith Co., TN to **Mary King** (**Traywick**) Watts, b. 9 January 1878 – d. 1 March 1910, buried in John W. Watts Family Graveyard, Putnam Co., TN. Wesley Harvey Watts md 2<sup>nd</sup> to Flora (Sliger) Watts, b. 23 October 1888 – d. 10 August 1963. Wesley Harvey Watts, s/o John W. Watts (1839-1909) & Elizabeth "Bettie" Young (1839-1922). 'Gone but not forgotten'

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Smith Co., TN, pg. 28 - Harvey Watts married 16 June 1895, Smith Co., TN to Mary Traywick).

# Emma C. (Maxwell) West Obt.

b. 1 November 1908, Putnam Co., TN – d. 1 January 1933, Putnam Co., TN, md Clyde West. Emma C. (Maxwell) West, d/o Virgil Prettiman "Purtin" Maxwell (1888-1984) & Etta Elizabeth Roberts (1888-1959).

'Weep not father and mother for me for I am waiting in glory for thee' \*See Virgil Prettiman "Purtin" Maxwell

Mrs. Emma Maxwell West, 25, daughter of Mr. & Mrs. Virgil Maxwell of the 16th district, may have heard her own funeral sermon Monday afternoon, and there might be a possibility that she was buried alive Tuesday morning.

She died at the home of her parents late Sunday night. It was said here that Mrs. West took poison to 'get away from continual arguments' in which her family participated.

Mrs. West was prepared for burial and funeral services were being conducted by the Rev J H Roberson. Rev Roberson said that Mrs. West was not dead when services were being conducted. Just before burial was to take place, Mrs West's casket was opened to give relatives and friends a last look at her remains.

Mrs. West's hand was seen to turn over and a slight shift was noted in her body.

Her pulse was still beating, and Dr J M Wheeler, notified of the incident, advised the return of Mrs West to her home to await further developments. Her body was warm, witnesses said, and Rev Roberson declared that her flesh was pliant, just as any live person's.

She was returned to her parents home and final rites were conducted at 10 a.m. Tuesday morning when burial took place.

Lying in a stupor, or perhaps in a state of semi-consciousness, it was possible that Mrs West heard her funeral services, although no scientific theory has been applied to her case. Residents of the neighborhood were moved by the incident, which has attracted much comment there.

It was said that while her body was being prepared for burial, both her eyes opened and showed the light of life. They were closed.

Boyd Carrington, employee of the Ideal Grocery here, said he did not believe Mrs West committed suicide. Mrs West was Carrington's cook for 20 months. Carrington said she went home Christmas Eve and that she had influenza. "She had flu and drank too much paregoric", he said.

Putnam County Herald January 12, 1933

Virgil Maxwell, father of Mrs. Emma Maxwell West, who was reported in the Herald last Thursday as having committed suicide 'because of family arguments' has denied that his daughter ever took an intentional overdose of poison and that his family indulged in no such arguments.

Mr. Maxwell said there 'was no truth' to the statement that she committed suicide and that every word of their having family trouble is false. He said, however, that she did leave a note which read as follows: "Mama, I have stood it as long as I can. I want you to raise Cloyd. I want to give Irene my coat and new dress and Audrey a part of my clothes. I want you to sing 'Will you Miss Me When I'm Gone?'. Bury me by the side of little sister. I want Brother Roberson to hold my funeral."

Dr Alex Dyer declared that Mrs. West died of yellow jaundice and a nervous breakdown.

Putnam County Herald January 12, 1933.

# Freeda Ann Whitaker

b. & d. 2 March 1943.'Daughter of Mr. & Mrs. Carson Whitaker.''Budded on Earth to Bloom in Heaven'

James White b. 10 March 1869 – d. 31 October 1931.

## Eugenia "Genia" (Maxwell) Whiteaker Obt.

b. 15 February 1914, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 June 2003, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Rev.** Joseph Carson Whiteaker, b. 27 January 1914, Putnam Co., TN – d. 13 November 2010, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, s/o Snowden Oakley Whiteaker (1886-1927) & Sarah Aldora Collins (1896-1975). Eugenia "Genia" (Maxwell) Whiteaker, d/o David Jerdon Maxwell (1882-1946) & Tina Foster Cooper (1882-1973).

\*See David Jerdon Maxwell

\*See Rev. Joseph Carson Whiteaker Obt.

**COOKEVILLE** -Funeral services for Eugenia "Genia" Maxwell Whiteaker, 89, of Cookeville will be held at 2 p.m. on Saturday, June 14, at Dyer Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery in Baxter. The family will receive friends from 5-9 p.m. today, Friday, June 13, and starting at 10 a.m. on Saturday, June 14, at the funeral home.

Mrs. Whiteaker died on Wednesday, June 11, 2003, in Cookeville.

She was born on Feb. 15, 1914, in Baxter to the late Jerd and Tina Cooper Maxwell.

She was a member of Hilham Road Free Will Baptist Church. Mrs. Whiteaker was married to Rev. Carson Whiteaker on May 24, 1936, and worked alongside him, a Free Will Baptist minister, for more than 50 years.

In addition her husband of 67 years, her family includes two sons and daughters-in-law, Glen and Doris Whittaker of Cookeville and Ron and Connie Whitaker of Nashville; a sister, Nell Williams of Baxter; a brother, Lillard Maxwell of Baxter; six grandchildren, Cynthia Putman, Karen Morgan, Bruce and Brent Whittaker, all of Cookeville, Chad Whitaker and Courtney Gallaher, both of Nashville; 10 great grandchildren; nieces and nephews; and dear family friends, Pete and June Westmoreland.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by an infant daughter, Fredia Ann Whiteaker; four brothers, Vestal, Walter, Charlie and Clarence Maxwell; and four sisters, Mattie Clayton, Winnie Whiteaker, Ruby Moss and Lorene Maxwell.

Herald Citizen, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN

## Rev Joseph Carson Whiteaker Obt.

b. 27 January 1914, Putnam Co., TN – d. 13 November 2010, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of May 1936, Putnam Co., TN to **Eugenia "Genia" (Maxwell) Whiteaker**, b. 15 February 1914, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 June 2003, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **David Jerdon Maxwell** (1882-1946) & **Tina Foster Cooper** (1882-1973). Rev. Joseph Carson Whiteaker, s/o **Snowden Oakley Whiteaker** (1886-1927) & **Sarah Aldora Collins** (1896-1975).

\*See David Jerdon Maxwell \*See Eugenia "Genia" (Maxwell) Whiteaker Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 110 - Carson Whiteaker married 24 May 1936, Putnam Co., TN, age 22, address: Crossville, TN to Genia Maxwell, age 22, address: Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Jerd Maxwell, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN).



Funeral services for the Rev. Joseph Carson Whiteaker, 96, of Cookeville will be held Tuesday, November 16, at 11 a.m. in the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Rev. Doyle Pruitt, Rev. Jack Taylor and Rev. Frank Davis will officiate. Interment will follow in the Maxwell Cemetery North.

Rev. Whiteaker went to be with his Lord and Savior Jesus Christ on November 13, 2010 in Masters Health Care surrounded by his family.

He was born January 27, 1914 in Putnam County, Tennessee and was the eldest son of the late Snowden Oakley and Sarah Aldora Collins Whiteaker.

Carson's father died when he was thirteen, and he became the provider for

his mother and six siblings. He worked on the building of Highway 70 between Cookeville and Monterey making 20 cents an hour. At nineteen he joined the CCC and in January of 1935, he became one of the original Homesteaders, building bridges and the Homestead Tower.

On May 24, 1936 he married Genia Maxwell of Baxter, TN. The newlyweds moved into their Homestead barn-loft. In February, 1937, Carson and Genia moved to Michigan in an apartment across from Detroit Tigers Stadium where their first son Glen was born. In October of 1940 following the death of their second child, Fredia Ann, Carson felt the call of God in his life. He answered the call to preach on April 7, 1944. The family came back to Tennessee and welcomed a third child, Ronald Joseph. Carson started the Cookeville Freewill Baptist Church where he was a full-time Pastor from 1950-1954 and 1955-1962. His ministry continued for over 53 years. His wife Genia was his faithful companion as they won people to the Lord.

He preached throughout Tennessee, Ohio, Michigan, Kentucky, and Indiana and had a radio ministry for over 30 years. He was a full-time pastor at Cookeville Freewill Baptist, Ozion Freewill, Baker's Crossroads, Valley View Freewill Baptist Church in Loudon, TN, McEwen Freewill Baptist, Sparta Freewill and North Dixie Avenue Freewill Baptist Church. In addition to his parents and wife, he was preceded in death by three sisters, Ruby Watson, Illa Eunice Ford and Rulie Whitaker, and two brothers, Cheerful and Carnel Whiteaker.

Survivors include two sons and daughters-in-law, Glen & Doris Whittaker of Cookeville and Ron & Connie Whitaker of Nashville; six grandchildren, Cynthia (Burton) Putman, Bruce (Jacquelin) Whittaker, Karen (Ray) Robinson, Brent Whittaker, Chad (Kelley) Whitaker, and Courtney (Jeff) Gallaher; 12-great grandchildren, Kate Spears, Will Putman, Ayla Whittaker, Brody Whittaker, Zack Whittaker, Hannah Whittaker, Clay Walker, Grace Whitaker, Carter Joseph Whitaker, Chandler Gallaher, Elliott Gallaher, and Brady Gallaher; great grandson, Peyton Whittaker, and brother, Casper (Margaret) Whittaker, brother and sisters-in-law, Berch (Nell) Williams and Jean Maxwell.

Honorary Pallbearers will be Carson's nieces and nephews who have been such a blessing to him as he has watched them grow up into Godly women and men.

Active Pallbearers will be Brent Whittaker, Bruce Whittaker, Chad Whitaker, Jeff Gallaher, Burton Putnam, Ray Robinson, Clay Walker, Brody Whittaker, Will Putnam, Zack Whittaker.

A special thanks to the caregivers and friends at Heritage Pointe and Masters Healthcare.

Carson's family will receive friends Monday 4 p.m. to 8 p.m. and Tuesday 9 a.m. until service time at the funeral home.

#### Willie Carson Whittaker Obt.

b. 1 October 1905, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 November 1988, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of August 1928, Putnam Co., TN to **Winnie A. (Maxwell) Whittaker**, b. 16 January 1910, Putnam Co., TN – d. 5 September 2000, Franklin, TN, d/o **David Jerdon Maxwell** (1882-1946) & **Tina Foster Cooper** (1882-1973). Willie Carson Whittaker, s/o **Joe Walker Whittaker** (1878-1968) & **Mary Belle Robinson** (1882-1968), both buried in Sand Springs Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See David Jerdon Maxwell

\*See Winnie A. (Maxwell) Whittaker Obt

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 489 #4462 – Willie Whittaker married 19 August 1928, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Winnie Maxwell).

**BAXTER** - Funeral services for Willie Carson Whittaker, 83, of Baxter will be Saturday, December 3, at 10:30 a.m. in the Chapel of Whitson Funeral Home with burial in Maxwell Cemetery in Putnam County.

Mr. Whittaker died Wednesday (November 30, 1988) in Cookeville General Hospital following a short illness.

Born in Putnam County on October 1, 1905, he was the son of the late Joe Walker and Belle Robinson Whittaker.

Mr. Whittaker was a retired employee of Acme Boot Company and part-time employee of Whitson Funeral Home and a member of Lilys Chapel Freewill Baptist Church.

His family includes his wife, Winnie Maxwell Whittaker, of Baxter; three sons, Bob Whittaker of Goodlettsville, Harold Whittaker of Franklin and Earl Whittaker of Chattanooga; two brothers, Virgil Whittaker of Livonia, MI and Hubert Whittaker of Cookeville; three sisters, Della Maxwell and Beulah Maxwell, both of Cookeville, and Myrtle Maynard of Byrdstown, and seven grandchildren.

Mr. Whittaker was preceded in death by two brothers, Jimmy and Alvin Whittaker.

Pallbearers will be his grandchildren, Greg, Clayton and Mark Whittaker, Eddie Sloane, Richard Harris, Kelly Williams and Barry Parker.

Honorary pallbearers will be all former ministers of the Lily's Chapel Freewill Baptist Church.

The family will receive friends at the funeral home today, December 1, and tomorrow, December 2, from 6-9 p.m. and Sunday, December 3, until time of services.

Memorial contributions may be made to the Willie Whittaker Memorial fund, Lilys Chapel Freewill Baptist Church, P. O. Box 56, Baxter, TN, 38544.

Bro. Gary Norton will officiate at the services.

Herald Citizen newspaper, Cookeville, TN: Thursday, 1 December 1988.

1930 census 16th Civil Dist., Baxter, Putnam Co., TN Dwl: 99 Family: 103 Willie Whittaker Head 24 (23 yrs. old 1st marriage) Farmer General Farm TN TN TN Winnie Whittaker Wife 20 (19 yrs. old 1st marriage) TN TN TN

## Winnie A. (Maxwell) Whittaker Obt.

b. 16 January 1910, Putnam Co., TN – d. 5 September 2000, Franklin, TN, md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of August 1920, Putnam Co., TN to Willie Carson Whittaker, b. 1 October 1905, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 November 1988, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o Joseph "Joe" Walker Whittaker (1878-1968) & Mary Belle Robinson (1882-1968). Winnie A. (Maxwell) Whittaker, d/o David Jerdon Maxwell (1882-1946) & Tina Foster Cooper (1882-1973).
\*See David Jerdon Maxwell
\*See Willie Carson Whittaker Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 489 #4462 – Willie Whittaker married 19 August 1928, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Winnie Maxwell).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Winnie Maxwell Whittaker, 90, of Double Springs, will be held at 11 a.m. on Thurs., Sept. 7, from the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home. Burial will be in Maxwell Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 6-9 p.m. today, Wed., Sept. 6, from the funeral home.

Mrs. Whittaker died on Tues., Sept. 5, 2000, at NHC of Franklin.

She was born on Jan. 16, 1910, in Putnam County to the late David Jordan and Tina Cooper Maxwell. Mrs. Whittaker was retired from Wilson Sporting Goods Co. She was a member of Lilly's Chapel Free Will Baptist Church.

Her family includes her children, Harold and Shirley Whittaker of Franklin, Bob and Jean Whittaker of Goodlettsville, and Earl and Diane Whittaker of Chattanooga; two sisters, Genie Whitaker of Cookeville, and Nell Williams of Baxter; a brother, Lillard Maxwell of Baxter; seven grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Willie Whittaker.

Pallbearers will be Clay, Mark and Gregg Whittaker, Eddie Sloan, Kelly Williams, Barry Parker and Matt Newton.

Bros. Gary Norton, Joe Roysden and Carson Whiteaker will officiate at the services.

Published September 06, 2000 11:49 AM CDT: Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN

## Maj. James Berch Williams Obt.

b. 10 October 1918, Twin Oak, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 December 2010, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (Major USMC), md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of February 1945, Putnam Co., TN to **Nell (Maxwell) Williams**, b. 9 November 1921, Putnam Co., TN – d. 4 December 2014, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **David Jerdon Maxwell** (1882-1946) & **Tina Foster Cooper** (1882-1973). Maj. James Berch Williams, s/o **James Arnton Williams & Media Ann Ellis**.

\*See Nell (Maxwell) Williams Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 330 - James B. Williams married 10 February 1945, Putnam Co., TN, age 26, address: Rt. 2, Morrison, TN to Nell Maxwell, age 23, address: Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: David J. Maxwell, Rt. 2, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

**COOKEVILLE** -- A Celebration of Life for James Berch Williams (Major USMC), 92, of Cookeville, will be held at 1 p.m. on Tuesday, Dec. 14, from the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Interment, with military honors, will follow in Maxwell Cemetery (North).

The family will receive friends from 4-8 p.m. on Monday, Dec. 13, and from 11 a.m. until time of services on Tuesday at the funeral home.

Mr. Williams went peacefully to be with his heavenly father on Saturday, Dec. 11, 2010, at his home, surrounded by his loving family.

He was born Oct. 10, 1918, in the Twin Oak Community of Putnam County to the late James Arnton and Media Ann Ellis Williams.



He loved and served his country with the U.S. Marine Corps, 1st Division, during World War II, which included 33 months in the South Pacific. He was awarded the Navy Cross, the Purple Heart, Bronze Star and several other medals. After the war, he returned to Baxter. On Feb. 10, 1945, in Baxter, he married Nell Maxwell, his bride of 65 years.

He entered Tennessee Polytechnic Institute (now TTU) under the G.I. Bill, while teaching half-days at Baxter Seminary. Upon completion of an industrial arts degree, he attended the University of Tennessee Knoxville, receiving a graduate degree in Industrial

Education. For many years, he taught at Baxter Seminary/Upperman High School and was knows to his students as "Cap."

Later, he took a position as the Director of Vocational Education for Putnam County. As coordinator of the



Model Cities Program in Cookeville, he was instrumental in developing the nursing program which is now incorporated into the TTU School of Nursing. He was a lifelong and faithful member of Lilly's Chapel Free Will Baptist Church in Baxter.

His family includes his wife, Nell Maxwell Williams; three daughters and sons-inlaw, Faye and Ernest Ashburn of Loudon, Sharon and Eddie Watts of Baxter and Marcia and Russ King of Knoxville; four grandchildren, Kevin Ashburn and wife Leandra, Kara Fowler and husband Joel, Anna King and Jonathan King; five greatgrandchildren, Brittney Case, Cooper Fowler, Caroline Ashburn, Isabelle Ashburn

and Grant Jester; two brothers, Lynell Williams and Homer Williams, both of Morrison; two sisters-in-law, JoAnna Williams of Morrison and Jean Maxwell of Baxter; and several nieces and nephews.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by four sisters, Anthony Clouse, Emily Holmes, Laura Ruth Black and Lelia Rice; seven brothers, Toy, Wesley, Farma, Neal, Enoch, Bill and Donald Williams.

Special thanks to caregivers and friends at Heritage Pointe and Gentiva Hospice. Pallbearers will be nephews.

Honorary pallbearers will be all former students.

Memorial donations may be made to Free Will Baptist Ministries (children's home), 90 Stanley Lane, Greenville, TN 37743, or the Mustard Seed Ranch, P.O. Box 3814, Cookeville, TN 38502-3814.

Revs. Gary Norton and Jack Taylor will officiate at the services.

You may share your thoughts and memories at www.hhhfunerals.com

# Nell (Maxwell) Williams Obt.

b. 9 November 1921, Putnam Co., TN – d. 4 December 2014, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md 10<sup>th</sup> of February 1945, Putnam Co., TN to Maj. James Berch William, b. . 10 October 1918, Twin Oak, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 December 2010, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **James Arnton Williams & Media Ann Ellis**. Nell (Maxwell) Williams, d/o **David Jerdon Maxwell** (1882-1946) & **Tina Foster Cooper** (1882-1973).

\*See Maj. James Berch William Obt.

**COOKEVILLE** — A Celebration of Life for Mrs. Nell (Maxwell) Williams, 93, of Cookeville, will be held at 2 p.m. on Sunday, Dec. 6, from the Cookeville chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral

Home. Interment will follow in Samuel Maxwell Cemetery (North).



The family will receive friends from 5-8 p.m. on Saturday, Dec. 6, and from 1 p.m. until time of services on Sunday at the funeral home.

Mrs. Williams went peacefully to be with her Heavenly Father on Thursday, Dec. 4, 2014, at her home, surrounded by her loving family.

She was born Nov. 9, 1921, in the Lilly's Chapel community of Putnam County to the late David "Jerd" and Tina Cooper Maxwell.

Mrs. Williams was a lifelong and faithful member of Lilly's Chapel Free Will Baptist Church in Baxter. She was a full-time mother and homemaker, and enjoyed sewing, crocheting, reading, gardening and spending time with family.

Survivors include three daughters and sons-in-law, Faye and Ernest Ashburn of Loudon, Sharon and Eddie Watts of Baxter and Marcia and Russ King of Knoxville; four grandchildren, Kevin Ashburn and wife Sarah, Kara Fowler and husband Joel, and Anna King and Jonathan King; five great-grandchildren, Brittney Case, Cooper Fowler, Caroline Ashburn, Isabelle Ashburn, Grant Jester and Ava Fowler; two sisters-in-law, Jean Maxwell of Baxter and JoAnna Williams of Morrison; and several nieces and nephews.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband of 65 years, James "Berch" Williams; five brothers, Vestal, Walter, Charlie, Clarence and Lillard Maxwell; and six sisters, Linnie Maxwell, Mattie Clayton, Winnie Whiteaker, Genia Whittaker, Ruby Moss, and Lorene Maxwell.

Mrs. Williams family extends a special thanks to caregivers Tammy Perry, Ryan Maxwell, Judy Lack and Avalon Hospice.

Pallbearers will be family and friends.

Memorial contributions may be made to Free Will Baptist Ministries (children's home), 90 Stanley Lane, Greenville, TN 37743; or the Samuel Maxwell Cemetery, c/o Harold Brown (treasurer), 1069 Elmore Town Road, Baxter, TN 38544.

Revs. Gary Norton and Tommy Benson will officiate at the services.

Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements, (931) 526-6111.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 5 December 2014, pg. A5

\*Read more about the cemeteries of Putnam Co., TN & surrounding areas at: http://www.ajlambert.com